# 2017 Full Practice Authority and Responsibility State-Level Survey Report

Report to the Joint Task Force on the Future of PA Practice Authority





# AAPA Research Department

# 2017 Full Practice Authority and Responsibility State-Level Survey Report

Report to the Joint Task Force on the Future of PA Practice Authority

March 31, 2017

© Copyright 2017 AAPA. All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced, stored in a retrieval system, or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic, mechanical, photocopying, recording, scanning, or otherwise without the express written permission of AAPA.

#### **Table of Contents**

Methodology	4
Measures	4
About the Data	4
Alabama	7
Alaska	14
Arizona	21
Arkansas	28
California	35
Colorado	42
Connecticut	49
Delaware	56
District of Columbia	63
Florida	70
Georgia	77
Hawaii	84
ldaho	91
Illinois	98
Indiana	105
lowa	112
Kansas	119
Kentucky	126
Louisiana	133
Maine	140
Maryland	147
Massachusetts	154
Michigan	161
Minnesota	168

Mississippi	175
Missouri	182
Montana	189
Nebraska	196
Nevada	203
New Hampshire	210
New Jersey	217
New Mexico	224
New York	231
North Carolina	238
North Dakota	245
Ohio	252
Oklahoma	259
Oregon	266
Pennsylvania	273
Rhode Island	280
South Carolina	287
South Dakota	294
Tennessee	301
Texas	308
Utah	315
Vermont	322
Virginia	329
Washington	337
West Virginia	344
Wisconsin	351
Wyoming	358
Appendix 1: Full Survey	365

# Methodology

The 2017 Full Practice Authority and Responsibility Survey ("the Survey") was conducted by AAPA Research Department on behalf of the Joint Task Force on the Future of PA Practice Authority ("Joint Task Force"). The Survey was available from January 12 through February 1, 2017 and was open to PAs, PA students and retired PAs for whom AAPA had valid email addresses. The Survey went to 102,101 PAs. A total of 12,485 PAs, PA students and retired PAs completed at least a portion of the survey as a result of the targeted email campaign for a response rate of 12.6%. The overall margin of error is +/- 0.83% at the 95% confidence level. The margin of error is higher, and will vary, for individual states. If AAPA constituent organizations have questions about their state's results, please contact AAPA Research.

#### Measures

In order to protect the identity of respondents, only data based on 5 or more respondents are included in this report.

On the tables that follow:

- "N" refers to the number of respondents and is generally the first column in the data tables.
- "%" refers to the percent of respondents who indicate a particular response. The denominator is the total number of responses to the question.
- "Mean" is the average, or the sum of numerical scale responses divided by the total number of respondents.
- "Median" represents the value at the 50th percentile; i.e., 50 percent of responses are above the median and 50 percent are below the median.

### About the Data

This report has been developed as a complement to the 2017 Full Practice Authority and Responsibility Survey Report: Report to the Joint Task Force on the Future of PA Practice Authority.

The data were compared to the most recent numbers on certified PAs available from the National Commission on Certification of Physician Assistants. Based on that data (which does not include PAs who choose not to remain certified, some states may be slightly underrepresented in the survey responses, including California, Florida, New Jersey, New York, and Pennsylvania. Similarly, some states may be slightly overrepresented, including Idaho and Washington (Table 1).

Table 1. Number of Survey Respondents and Number of Certified PAs in 2015 by State

	Survey Respondents		Number of Certified PAs in the State, 2015		
State	N	%	N	%	
Alabama	74	0.7	677	0.6	
Alaska	72	0.7	526	0.5	
Arizona	289	2.8	2,377	2.2	
Arkansas	77	0.8	329	0.3	
California	671	6.6	8,605	8.0	
Colorado	318	3.1	2,855	2.6	
Connecticut	174	1.7	1,918	1.8	
Delaware	38	0.4	299	0.3	
District of Columbia	34	0.3	232	0.2	
Florida	453	4.4	6,765	6.3	
Georgia	272	2.7	3,240	3.0	
Hawaii	22	0.2	290	0.3	
Idaho	127	1.2	855	0.3	
Illinois	302	3.0	2,964	2.7	
Indiana	159	1.6	1,173	1.1	
Iowa	119	1.2	1,026	0.9	
Kansas	108	1.1	1,050	1.0	
Kentucky	121	1.2	1,230	1.1	
Louisiana	94	0.9	1,009	0.9	
Maine	80	0.8	735	0.7	
Maryland	259	2.5	2,661	2.5	
Massachusetts	256	2.5	2,710	2.5	
Michigan	374	3.7	4,461	4.1	
Minnesota	251	2.5	2,180	2.0	
Mississippi	34	0.3	172	0.2	
Missouri	106	1.0	951	0.9	
Montana	69	0.7	548	0.5	
Nebraska	115	1.1	991	0.9	
Nevada	86	0.8	714	0.7	
New Hampshire	76	0.7	653	0.6	
New Jersey	137	1.3	2,451	2.3	
New Mexico	70	0.7	708	0.7	
New York	600	5.9	10,843	10.0	
North Carolina	524	5.1	5,236	4.8	
North Dakota	35	0.3	304	0.3	
Ohio	315	3.1	2,858	2.6	
Oklahoma	146	1.4	1,337	1.2	
Pennsylvania	566	5.5	7,143	6.6	
Rhode Island	55 129	0.5	315	0.3	
South Carolina	128	1.3	1,352	1.2	
South Dakota	42 179	0.4	522	0.5	
Tennessee	178	1.7	1,744	1.6	
Texas	687	6.7	7,335	6.8	
Utah	179	1.8	1,169	1.1	

Table 1 cont. Number of Survey Respondents and Number of Certified PAs in 2015 by State

	Survey Res	pondents	Number of Certi the State,	
State	N	%	N	%
Vermont	40	0.4	335	0.3
Virginia	318	3.1	2,806	2.6
Washington	349	3.4	2,623	2.4
West Virginia	92	0.9	947	0.9
Wisconsin	273	2.7	2,296	2.1
Wyoming	24	0.2	233	0.2
Total	10,199	99.7	108,207	99.5

Notes: The percentage of PAs in the state in 2015 does not sum to 100%. This is a reflection of the data source.

It is important to view the findings as survey data. The Survey was not designed to be a used as tool for PAs to vote on their support of FPAR. The information contained within this Report is intended to be used by the Joint Task Force as it considers whether to make modifications to its draft proposal. It may also provide information to the AAPA Board of Directors and the House of Delegates as they seek to understand the issues involved and the range of views of PAs. It should not be viewed as a vote on whether the draft proposal or any revised proposal should be supported by the Board of Directors or adopted by the House of Delegates.

# Alabama

Table 2. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Alab	ama	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	45	60.8	7,306	72.0
No	11	14.9	1,291	12.7
No Opinion	18	24.3	1,551	15.3
Total	74	100.0	10,148	100.0
Support commitment to team-base	d practice			
Yes	70	94.6	9,688	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	320	3.2
Total	74	100.0	10,114	100.0
Support the elimination of provision collaborating or other specific relat		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	40	54.1	6,449	63.7
No	17	23.0	2,012	19.9
No Opinion	17	23.0	1,663	16.4
Total	74	100.0	10,124	100.0
Support the establishment of autor license, regulate, and discipline PAs		oting membershi <sub>l</sub>	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	52	72.2	8,048	79.6
No	10	13.9	687	6.8
No Opinion	10	13.9	1,377	13.6
Total	72	100.0	10,112	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligib	ble to be reimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	70	94.6	9,423	93.2
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	543	5.4
Total	74	100.0	10,107	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 3. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Alab	ama	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	36	48.6	5,974	59.2
Neutral (4)	10	13.5	1,117	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	24	32.4	2,638	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	360	3.6
Total	74	100.0	10,089	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	21	28.8	2,156	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	11	15.1	1,272	12.6
Neutral (4)	39	53.4	6,414	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	271	2.7
Total	73	100.0	10,113	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	40	54.8	4,890	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	9	12.3	1,654	16.4
Neutral (4)	22	30.1	3,215	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	339	3.4
Total	73	100.0	10,098	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 4. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Alab	ama	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	55	75.3	7,273	72.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,251	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	14	19.2	1,047	10.4
No opinion	<5	*	511	5.1
Total	73	100.0	10,082	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	25	34.7	2,483	24.6
Neutral (4)	10	13.9	2,100	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	37	51.4	4,902	48.6
No opinion	<5	*	596	5.9
Total	72	100.0	10,081	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b				
Agree (5-7)	39	53.4	3,800	37.8
Neutral (4)	7	9.6	1,968	19.6
Disagree (1-3)	25	34.2	3,739	37.2
No opinion	<5	*	556	5.5
Total	73	100.0	10,063	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	44	60.3	5,404	53.7
Neutral (4)	13	17.8	1,782	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	13	17.8	2,296	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	587	5.8
Total	73	100.0	10,069	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 5. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Alabama		All Othe	r States		
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers						
Agree (5-7)	69	93.2	9,174	91.0		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.8		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3		
No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9		
Total	74	100.0	10,080	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	392	3.9		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	536	5.3		
Disagree (1-3)	65	89.0	8,834	87.9		
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9		
Total	73	100.0	10,054	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 6. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Alabama		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	435	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	28	38.4	3,466	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	26	35.6	4,303	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	12	16.4	1,073	10.7
Other	<5	*	750	7.5
Total	73	100.0	10,027	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 7. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Alab	oama	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	40	F7 F	6.040	61.0
Agree (5-7)	42	57.5	6,242	61.8
Neutral (4)	13	17.8	1,305	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	13	17.8	1,634	16.2
No opinion	5 73	6.8	918	9.1
Total	_	100.0	10,099	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAS because	e NPs don't need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	25	35.2	4,548	45.1
Neutral (4)	13	18.3	1,499	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	18	25.4	2,591	25.7
No opinion	15	21.1	1,436	14.3
Total	71	100.0	10,074	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	I liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	41	56.2	6,023	59.6
Neutral (4)	12	16.4	1,685	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	17	23.3	1,710	16.9
No opinion	<5	*	680	6.7
Total	73	100.0	10,098	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	e will sue
whomever they want	7-	27.0	<b>5</b> 000	
Agree (5-7)	47	65.3	5,093	50.5
Neutral (4)	12	16.7	2,012	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	12	16.7	2,216	22.0
No opinion	<5		763	7.6
Total	72	100.0	10,084	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				20.0
Agree (5-7)	25	34.2	2,825	28.0
Neutral (4)	18	24.7	1,940	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	24	32.9	4,628	45.9
No opinion	6 73	8.2	695	6.9
Total		100.0	10,088	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o				F4.0
Agree (5-7)	35	47.9	5,442	54.0
Neutral (4)	9	12.3	1,366	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	19	26.0 13.7	2,238	22.2
No opinion	10 73		1,028	10.2
Total	ļ	100.0	10,074	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate		e teams because F	As will no longer i	<del>De considered</del>
Agree (5-7)	43	58.9	6,167	61.2
Neutral (4)	6	8.2	1,409	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	19	26.0	1,770	17.6
No opinion	5	6.8	733	7.3
Total	73	100.0	10,079	100.0

Table 7 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Alab	ama	All Othe	r States		
Statement	N	%	N	%		
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state						
Agree (5-7)	51	70.8	4,190	41.7		
Neutral (4)	6	8.3	2,245	22.3		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,415	14.1		
No opinion	12	16.7	2,208	22.0		
Total	72	100.0	10,058	100.0		
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams					
Agree (5-7)	7	9.6	1,043	10.3		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	941	9.3		
Disagree (1-3)	62	84.9	7,944	78.8		
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5		
Total	73	100.0	10,081	100.0		
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA					
Agree (5-7)	16	22.2	3,276	32.5		
Neutral (4)	20	27.8	2,659	26.4		
Disagree (1-3)	7	9.7	1,694	16.8		
No opinion	29	40.3	2,439	24.2		
Total	72	100.0	10,068	100.0		
O 11						

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 8. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

Familiarity and Satisfaction	Alabama		All Other States	
ramilianty and Sausiaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	36	48.6	6091	60.4
Neutral (4)	34	45.9	3,146	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	844	8.4
Total	74	100.0	10,081	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	15	20.3	4,001	39.4
Neutral (4)	19	25.7	2,401	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	37	50.0	3,202	31.5
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	74	100.0	10,151	100.0

#### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 9. Demographics

	Alab	ama	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	52	70.3	8,165	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	21	28.4	1,368	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	74	100.0	10,160	100.0
Career length				
Student	22	29.7	1,474	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	14	18.9	2,429	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	28	37.8	4,338	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	10	13.5	1,664	16.8
Total	74	100.0	9,905	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	13	17.6	1,881	18.5
Not primary care	31	41.9	4,989	49.1
Unknown specialty	30	40.5	3,290	32.4
Total	74	100.0	10,160	100.0
Gender				
Female	47	64.4	5,914	59.2
Male	26	35.6	4,069	40.8
Total	73	100.0	9,983	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Alaska

Table 10. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Alaska		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	56	77.8	7,295	71.9
No	7	9.7	1,295	12.8
No Opinion	9	12.5	1,560	15.4
Total	72	100.0	10,150	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	69	95.8	9,689	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	322	3.2
Total	72	100.0	10,116	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	55	76.4	6,434	63.5
No	9	12.5	2,020	19.9
No Opinion	8	11.1	1,672	16.5
Total	72	100.0	10,126	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	48	67.6	8,052	79.6
No	11	15.5	686	6.8
No Opinion	12	16.9	1,375	13.6
Total	71	100.0	10,113	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly		ate insurance	
Yes	69	95.8	9,424	93.2
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	544	5.4
Total	72	100.0	10,109	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 11. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ala	ska	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spec	ific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	48	67.6	5,962	59.1
Neutral (4)	6	8.5	1,121	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	13	18.3	2,649	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	360	3.6
Total	71	100.0	10,092	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "supe	rvising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	5	*	2,172	21.5
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,279	12.6
Neutral (4)	59	84.3	6,394	63.2
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	271	2.7
Total	70	100.0	10,116	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "colla	borating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	22	31.0	4,908	48.6
Disagree (1-3)	11	15.5	1,652	16.4
Neutral (4)	35	49.3	3,202	31.7
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	338	3.3
Total	71	100.0	10,100	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 12. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Ala	ska	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	44	62.0	7,284	72.2
Neutral (4)	8	11.3	1,246	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	13	18.3	1,048	10.4
No opinion	6	8.5	506	5.0
Total	71	100.0	10,084	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	18	25.0	2,490	24.7
Neutral (4)	16	22.2	2,094	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	33	45.8	4,906	48.7
No opinion	5	6.9	591	5.9
Total	72	100.0	10,081	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	31	43.1	3,808	37.8
Neutral (4)	13	18.1	1,962	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	24	33.3	3,740	37.2
No opinion	<5	*	554	5.5
Total	72	100.0	10,064	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	39	54.2	5,409	53.7
Neutral (4)	13	18.1	1,782	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	15	20.8	2,294	22.8
No opinion	5	6.9	585	5.8
Total	72	100.0	10,070	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 13. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Ala	Alaska		r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	67	93.1	9,176	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	381	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	229	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9
Total	72	100.0	10,082	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	535	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	62	88.6	8,837	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9
Total	70	100.0	10,057	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 14. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Ala	Alaska All Other St		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	438	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	34	47.9	3,460	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	25	35.2	4,304	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	6	8.5	1,079	10.8
Other	6	8.5	748	7.5
Total	71	100.0	10,029	100.0

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 15. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Alask	ka	All Other	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not need	to identify and re	gister a supervisin	ig or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	51	71.8	6,233	61.7
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,314	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	12	16.9	1,635	16.2
No opinion	<5	*	919	9.1
Total	71	100.0	10,101	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAs because I	NPs don't need to	o identify and regis	ster a
Agree (5-7)	42	59.2	4,531	45.0
Neutral (4)	7	9.9	1,505	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	16	22.5	2,593	25.7
No opinion	6	8.5	1,445	14.3
Total	71	100.0	10,074	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not hav	e to assume lega	l liability for the ca	re a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	45	62.5	6,019	59.6
Neutral (4)	7	9.7	1,690	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	15	20.8	1,712	17.0
No opinion	5	6.9	678	6.7
Total	72	100.0	10,099	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the car	e that a PA provid	des because peopl	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	39	54.9	5,101	50.6
Neutral (4)	13	18.3	2,011	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	14	19.7	2,214	22.0
No opinion	5	7.0	759	7.5
Total	71	100.0	10,085	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative		anchine I have wi	th physicians	
	· · ·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Agree (5-7)	16	22.5	2,834	
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	16 15	22.5 21.1	2,834 1,943	19.3
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	16 15 38	22.5 21.1 53.5	2,834 1,943 4,614	19.3 45.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	16 15 38 <5	22.5 21.1 53.5 *	2,834 1,943 4,614 699	19.3 45.7 6.9
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total	16 15 38 <5 71	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090	19.3 45.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7)	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 *	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5 71	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 *	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036 10,076	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5 71	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 * 100.0 teams because F	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036 10,076 PAs will no longer b	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5 71	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 *	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036 10,076	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3 100.0 se considered
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5 71 abers of healthcare	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 * 100.0 teams because F	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036 10,076 PAs will no longer b	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3 100.0 ee considered
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5 71 abers of healthcare	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 * 100.0 teams because F	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036 10,076 PAs will no longer b 6,170 1,403 1,776	19.3 45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3 100.0 ee considered
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	16 15 38 <5 71 ganizations, I think 48 9 12 <5 71 abers of healthcare	22.5 21.1 53.5 * 100.0 we should still p 67.6 12.7 16.9 * 100.0 teams because F	2,834 1,943 4,614 699 10,090 ursue it 5,429 1,366 2,245 1,036 10,076 PAs will no longer b	45.7 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.3 100.0 be considered

Table 15 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Ala	ska	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	24	33.8	4,217	41.9
Neutral (4)	12	16.9	2,239	22.3
Disagree (1-3)	18	25.4	1,400	13.9
No opinion	17	23.9	2,203	21.9
Total	71	100.0	10,059	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,047	10.4
Neutral (4)	6	8.6	939	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	59	84.3	7,947	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	151	1.5
Total	70	100.0	10,084	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	32	45.1	3,260	32.4
Neutral (4)	13	18.3	2,666	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	10	14.1	1,691	16.8
No opinion	16	22.5	2,452	24.4
Total	71	100.0	10,069	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 16. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Alaska		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	51	70.8	6076	60.3
Neutral (4)	18	25.0	3,162	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	845	8.4
Total	72	100.0	10,083	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	28	38.9	3,988	39.3
Neutral (4)	19	26.4	2,401	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	23	31.9	3,216	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	548	5.4
Total	72	100.0	10,153	100.0

#### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 17. Demographics

	Ala	ska	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	64	88.9	8,153	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	7	9.7	345	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,388	13.7
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	72	100.0	10,162	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,495	15.1
Early career (0 to 5 years)	27	38.0	2,416	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	29	40.8	4,337	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	14	19.7	1,660	16.8
Total	71	100.0	9,908	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	31	43.1	1,863	18.3
Not primary care	24	33.3	4,996	49.2
Unknown specialty	17	23.6	3,303	32.5
Total	72	100.0	10,162	100.0
Gender				
Female	29	41.4	5,932	59.4
Male	41	58.6	4,054	40.6
Total	70	100.0	9,986	100.0
Ouastians				

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Arizona

Table 18. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Ariz	ona	All Othe	r States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	231	79.9	7,120	71.7	
No	27	9.3	1,275	12.8	
No Opinion	31	10.7	1,538	15.5	
Total	289	100.0	9,933	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	277	96.5	9,481	95.8	
No	<5	*	102	1.0	
No Opinion	6	2.1	318	3.2	
Total	287	100.0	9,901	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory,					
collaborating or other specific relationship wit		70.0	6.006	62.4	
Yes	203	70.2	6,286	63.4	
No No Opinion	45	15.6	1,984	20.0	
No Opinion Total	41 289	14.2 100.0	1,639 9,909	16.5 100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAS, to	
Yes	251	87.2	7,849	79.3	
No	9	3.1	688	7.0	
No Opinion	28	9.7	1,359	13.7	
Total	288	100.0	9,896	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance		
Yes	280	97.2	9,213	93.1	
No	<5	*	140	1.4	
No Opinion	6	2.1	540	5.5	
Total	288	100.0	9,893	100.0	
O 1:					

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 19. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ariz	ona	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a sp	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	to practice
Agree (5-7)	197	68.2	5,813	58.9
Neutral (4)	25	8.7	1,102	11.2
Disagree (1-3)	58	20.1	2,604	26.4
No opinion	9	3.1	355	3.6
Total	289	100.0	9,874	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	41	14.3	2,136	21.6
Disagree (1-3)	33	11.5	1,250	12.6
Neutral (4)	200	69.9	6,253	63.2
Agree (5-7)	12	4.2	261	2.6
Total	286	100.0	9,900	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	120	42.0	4,810	48.7
Disagree (1-3)	44	15.4	1,619	16.4
Neutral (4)	107	37.4	3,130	31.7
Agree (5-7)	15	5.2	326	3.3
Total	286	100.0	9,885	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 20. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Ariz	ona	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	230	79.9	7,098	71.9
Neutral (4)	31	10.8	1,223	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	15	5.2	1,046	10.6
No opinion	12	4.2	500	5.1
Total	288	100.0	9,867	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	50	17.4	2,458	24.9
Neutral (4)	54	18.8	2,056	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	168	58.5	4,771	48.4
No opinion	15	5.2	581	5.9
Total	287	100.0	9,866	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	83	29.4	3,756	38.1
Neutral (4)	55	19.5	1,920	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	132	46.8	3,632	36.9
No opinion	12	4.3	546	5.5
Total	282	100.0	9,854	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting me				
Agree (5-7)	117	41.1	5,331	54.1
Neutral (4)	65	22.8	1,730	17.6
Disagree (1-3)	84	29.5	2,225	22.6
No opinion	19	6.7	571	5.8
Total	285	100.0	9,857	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 21. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Ariz	ona	All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	274	95.1	8,969	90.9
Neutral (4)	7	2.4	375	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	228	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	294	3.0
Total	288	100.0	9,866	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	9	3.2	387	3.9
Neutral (4)	8	2.8	530	5.4
Disagree (1-3)	265	93.0	8,634	87.7
No opinion	<5	*	291	3.0
Total	285	100.0	9,842	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 22. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Ariz	Arizona		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	8	2.8	430	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	121	41.9	3,373	34.4	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	111	38.4	4,218	43.0	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	27	9.3	1,058	10.8	
Other	22	7.6	732	7.5	
Total	289	100.0	9,811	100.0	

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 23. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement	Ariz	ona	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	199	68.9	6,085	61.6
Neutral (4)	35	12.1	1,283	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	40	13.8	1,607	16.3
No opinion	15	5.2	908	9.2
Total	289	100.0	9,883	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	158	54.9	4,415	44.8
Neutral (4)	44	15.3	1,468	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	65	22.6	2,544	25.8
No opinion	21	7.3	1,430	14.5
Total	288	100.0	9,857	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Provides	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	189	65.4	5,875	59.5
Neutral (4)	50	17.3	1,647	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	34	11.8	1,693	17.1
No opinion	16	5.5	667	6.7
Total	289	100.0	9,882	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who			· ·	
whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	ile tilat a l'A pi ovi	ues because peopl	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	165	57.3	4,975	50.4
Neutral (4)	55	19.1	1,969	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	52	18.1	2,176	22.1
No opinion	16	5.6	748	7.6
Total	288	100.0	9,868	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	70	24.3	2,780	28.2
Neutral (4)	33	11.5	1,925	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	170	59.0	4,482	45.4
No opinion	15	5.2	686	6.9
Total	288	100.0	9,873	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thin	k we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	172	60.1	5,305	53.8
Neutral (4)	36	12.6	1,339	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	57	19.9	2,200	22.3
No opinion	21	7.3	1,017	10.3
Total	286	100.0	9,861	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	186	64.8	6,024	61.1
Neutral (4)	35	12.2	1,380	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	48	16.7	1,741	17.6
No opinion	18	6.3	720	7.3
Total	287	100.0	9,865	100.0
	=3.	===:0	2,230	== 0.0

Table 23 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement	Ariz	ona All Other State		r States
	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	78	27.4	4,163	42.3
Neutral (4)	76	26.7	2,175	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	69	24.2	1,349	13.7
No opinion	62	21.8	2,158	21.9
Total	285	100.0	9,845	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	27	9.4	1,023	10.4
Neutral (4)	28	9.8	917	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	230	80.1	7,776	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	151	1.5
Total	287	100.0	9,867	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	125	43.4	3,167	32.1
Neutral (4)	65	22.6	2,614	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	51	17.7	1,650	16.7
No opinion	47	16.3	2,421	24.6
Total	288	100.0	9,852	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 24. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Arizona		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	201	69.6	5926	60.1
Neutral (4)	69	23.9	3,111	31.5
Not familiar (1-3)	19	6.6	829	8.4
Total	289	100.0	9,866	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	132	45.7	3,884	39.1
Neutral (4)	60	20.8	2,360	23.8
Dissatisfied (1-3)	76	26.3	3,163	31.8
No opinion	21	7.3	529	5.3
Total	289	100.0	9,936	100.0

#### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 25. Demographics

	Ariz	ona	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	234	81.0	7,983	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	7	2.4	345	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	125	1.3
PA student	39	13.5	1,350	13.6
Unknown	5	1.7	142	1.4
Total	289	100.0	9,945	100.0
Career length				
Student	39	14.1	1,457	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	75	27.1	2,368	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	128	46.2	4,238	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	35	12.6	1,639	16.9
Total	277	100.0	9,702	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	64	22.1	1,830	18.4
Not primary care	139	48.1	4,881	49.1
Unknown specialty	86	29.8	3,234	32.5
Total	289	100.0	9,945	100.0
Gender				
Female	150	52.3	5,811	59.5
Male	137	47.7	3,958	40.5
Total	287	100.0	9,769	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **Arkansas**

Table 26. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Arka	nsas	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	51	66.2	7,300	72.0
No	15	19.5	1,287	12.7
No Opinion	11	14.3	1,558	15.4
Total	77	100.0	10,145	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	74	96.1	9,684	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	322	3.2
Total	77	100.0	10,111	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory,				
collaborating or other specific relationship wit				
Yes	41	53.2	6,448	63.7
No	19	24.7	2,010	19.9
No Opinion	17	22.1	1,663	16.4
Total	77	100.0	10,121	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	hajority PAs, to
Yes	57	75.0	8,043	79.6
No	12	15.8	685	6.8
No Opinion	7	9.2	1,380	13.7
Total	76	100.0	10,108	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly		ate insurance	
Yes	71	92.2	9,422	93.3
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	5	6.5	541	5.4
Total	77	100.0	10,104	100.0
Overtions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 27. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Arka	insas	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	35	45.5	5,975	59.2
Neutral (4)	12	15.6	1,115	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	28	36.4	2,634	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	77	100.0	10,086	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	27	35.1	2,150	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	12	15.6	1,271	12.6
Neutral (4)	37	48.1	6,416	63.5
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7
Total	77	100.0	10,109	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	50	64.9	4,880	48.3
Disagree (1-3)	10	13.0	1,653	16.4
Neutral (4)	14	18.2	3,223	31.9
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	338	3.3
Total	77	100.0	10,094	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 28. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Arka	nsas	All Othe	r States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	53	68.8	7,275	72.2	
Neutral (4)	9	11.7	1,245	12.4	
Disagree (1-3)	13	16.9	1,048	10.4	
No opinion	<5	*	510	5.1	
Total	77	100.0	10,078	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	20	26.0	2,488	24.7	
Neutral (4)	13	16.9	2,097	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	41	53.2	4,898	48.6	
No opinion	<5	*	593	5.9	
Total	77	100.0	10,076	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	25	32.5	3,814	37.9	
Neutral (4)	17	22.1	1,958	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	34	44.2	3,730	37.1	
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5	
Total	77	100.0	10,059	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer	The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members				
Agree (5-7)	40	51.9	5,408	53.7	
Neutral (4)	15	19.5	1,780	17.7	
Disagree (1-3)	21	27.3	2,288	22.7	
No opinion	<5	*	589	5.9	
Total	77	100.0	10,065	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 29. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Arka	Arkansas		r States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	72	93.5	9,171	91.0	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	382	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3	
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9	
Total	77	100.0	10,077	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9	
Neutral (4)	5	6.5	533	5.3	
Disagree (1-3)	65	84.4	8,834	87.9	
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9	
Total	77	100.0	10,050	100.0	

#### **Ouestions**

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 30. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Arka	nsas All Other States		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	435	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	29	37.7	3,465	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	31	40.3	4,298	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	9	11.7	1,076	10.7
Other	5	6.5	749	7.5
Total	77	100.0	10,023	100.0

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 31. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Arkansas		All Other States	
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	57	74.0	6,227	61.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	8	10.4	1,310	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	10	13.0	1,637	16.2
. , ,	<5	15.0	921	9.1
No opinion Total	77		10,095	100.0
		100.0		
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAS Decausi	e NPS don t need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	37	48.1	4,536	45.1
Neutral (4)	17	22.1	1,495	14.8
Disagree (1-3)	13	16.9	2,596	25.8
No opinion	10	13.0	1,441	14.3
Total	77	100.0	10,068	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	48	62.3	6,016	59.6
Neutral (4)	10	13.0	1,687	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	16	20.8	1,711	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	680	6.7
Total	77	100.0	10,094	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	33	43.4	5,107	50.7
Neutral (4)	17	22.4	2,007	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	21	27.6	2,207	21.9
No opinion	5	6.6	759	7.5
Total	76	100.0	10,080	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				200.0
Agree (5-7)	30	39.0	2,820	28.0
Neutral (4)	15	19.5	1,943	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	26	33.8	4,626	45.9
No opinion	6	7.8	695	6.9
Total	77	100.0	10,084	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p		
Agree (5-7)	35	45.5	5,442	54.0
Neutral (4)	12	15.6	1,363	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	25	32.5	2,232	22.2
No opinion	5	6.5	1,033	10.3
Total	77	100.0	10,070	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	43	55.8	6,167	61.2
Neutral (4)	12	15.6	1,403	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	16	20.8	1,773	17.6
No opinion	6	7.8	732	7.3
Total	77	100.0	10,075	100.0
			20,070	200.0

Table 31 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Arkansas		All Other States		
Statement	N	%	N	%	
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state				
Agree (5-7)	57	74.0	4,184	41.6	
Neutral (4)	6	7.8	2,245	22.3	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,414	14.1	
No opinion	10	13.0	2,210	22.0	
Total	77	100.0	10,053	100.0	
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams				
Agree (5-7)	8	10.5	1,042	10.3	
Neutral (4)	14	18.4	931	9.2	
Disagree (1-3)	52	68.4	7,954	78.9	
No opinion	<5	*	151	1.5	
Total	76	100.0	10,078	100.0	
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA					
Agree (5-7)	26	33.8	3,266	32.5	
Neutral (4)	29	37.7	2,650	26.3	
Disagree (1-3)	9	11.7	1,692	16.8	
No opinion	13	16.9	2,455	24.4	
Total	77	100.0	10,063	100.0	

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 32. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Arkansas		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	40	51.9	6087	60.4
Neutral (4)	30	39.0	3,150	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	7	9.1	841	8.3
Total	77	100.0	10,078	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	14	18.2	4,002	39.4
Neutral (4)	10	13.0	2,410	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	50	64.9	3,189	31.4
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	77	100.0	10,148	100.0

#### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 33. Demographics

Demographics	Arkansas		All Other States	
	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	44	57.1	8,173	80.5
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	349	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	29	37.7	1,360	13.4
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	77	100.0	10,157	100.0
Career length				
Student	30	39.5	1,466	14.8
Early career (0 to 5 years)	28	36.8	2,415	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	15	19.7	4,351	43.9
Late career (21 or more years)	<5	*	1,671	16.9
Total	76	100.0	9,903	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	12	15.6	1,882	18.5
Not primary care	24	31.2	4,996	49.2
Unknown specialty	41	53.2	3,279	32.3
Total	77	100.0	10,157	100.0
Gender				
Female	46	61.3	5,915	59.3
Male	29	38.7	4,066	40.7
Total	75	100.0	9,981	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# California

Table 34. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	California		All Other States		
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	492	73.3	6,859	71.8	
No	77	11.5	1,225	12.8	
No Opinion	102	15.2	1,467	15.4	
Total	671	100.0	9,551	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	633	94.9	9,125	95.8	
No	9	1.3	97	1.0	
No Opinion	25	3.7	299	3.1	
Total	667	100.0	9,521	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,	
Yes	445	66.5	6,044	63.4	
No	120	17.9	1,909	20.0	
No Opinion	104	15.5	1,576	16.5	
Total	669	100.0	9,529	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs					
Yes	559	83.8	7,541	79.2	
No	26	3.9	671	7.1	
No Opinion	82	12.3	1,305	13.7	
Total	667	100.0	9,517	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance					
Yes	619	92.8	8,874	93.3	
No	8	1.2	134	1.4	
No Opinion	40	6.0	506	5.3	
Total	667	100.0	9,514	100.0	
Ouestions					

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 35. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Calif	ornia	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	407	61.2	5,603	59.0
Neutral (4)	65	9.8	1,062	11.2
Disagree (1-3)	178	26.8	2,484	26.2
No opinion	15	2.3	349	3.7
Total	665	100.0	9,498	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	140	21.0	2,037	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	77	11.6	1,206	12.7
Neutral (4)	435	65.3	6,018	63.2
Agree (5-7)	14	2.1	259	2.7
Total	666	100.0	9,520	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	287	43.2	4,643	48.8
Disagree (1-3)	95	14.3	1,568	16.5
Neutral (4)	256	38.6	2,981	31.4
Agree (5-7)	26	3.9	315	3.3
Total	664	100.0	9,507	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 36. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Calif	ornia	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	521	78.1	6,807	71.7
Neutral (4)	69	10.3	1,185	12.5
Disagree (1-3)	49	7.3	1,012	10.7
No opinion	28	4.2	484	5.1
Total	667	100.0	9,488	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	146	21.9	2,362	24.9
Neutral (4)	126	18.9	1,984	20.9
Disagree (1-3)	343	51.5	4,596	48.4
No opinion	51	7.7	545	5.7
Total	666	100.0	9,487	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	208	31.2	3,631	38.3
Neutral (4)	120	18.0	1,855	19.6
Disagree (1-3)	293	44.0	3,471	36.7
No opinion	45	6.8	513	5.4
Total	666	100.0	9,470	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting men				
Agree (5-7)	308	46.5	5,140	54.2
Neutral (4)	123	18.6	1,672	17.6
Disagree (1-3)	186	28.1	2,123	22.4
No opinion	46	6.9	544	5.7
Total	663	100.0	9,479	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 37. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Calif	California		r States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	594	89.6	8,649	91.1	
Neutral (4)	24	3.6	358	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	19	2.9	213	2.2	
No opinion	26	3.9	271	2.9	
Total	663	100.0	9,491	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers			
Agree (5-7)	29	4.4	367	3.9	
Neutral (4)	35	5.3	503	5.3	
Disagree (1-3)	574	86.6	8,325	88.0	
No opinion	25	3.8	269	2.8	
Total	663	100.0	9,464	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 38. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Calif	California		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	21	3.2	417	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	244	37.0	3,250	34.4	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	288	43.6	4,041	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	67	10.2	1,018	10.8	
Other	40	6.1	714	7.6	
Total	660	100.0	9,440	100.0	

### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 39. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Calif	ornia	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becau	ise they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	447	60.6	5.067	61.7
Agree (5-7)	417	62.6	5,867	61.7
Neutral (4)	89	13.4	1,229	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	97	14.6	1,550	16.3
No opinion	63	9.5	860	9.0
Total	666	100.0	9,506	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hire supervising or collaborating physician	ed over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	321	48.3	4,252	44.9
Neutral (4)	107	16.1	1,405	14.8
Disagree (1-3)	148	22.3	2,461	26.0
No opinion	89	13.4	1,362	14.4
Total	665	100.0	9,480	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with F provides	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	434	65.2	5,630	59.2
Neutral (4)	101	15.2	1,596	16.8
Disagree (1-3)	97	14.6	1,630	17.1
No opinion	34	5.1	649	6.8
Total	666	100.0	9,505	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about wh				
whomever they want	io is liable for the ca	ire tilat a FA provi	ues because peopl	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	362	54.7	4,778	50.3
Neutral (4)	127	19.2	1,897	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	123	18.6	2,105	22.2
No opinion	50	7.6	714	7.5
Total	662	100.0	9,494	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	161	24.2	2,689	28.3
Neutral (4)	133	20.0	1,825	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	322	48.3	4,330	45.6
No opinion	50	7.5	651	6.9
Total	666	100.0	9,495	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician	organizations, I thir	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	388	58.5	5,089	53.7
Neutral (4)	84	12.7	1,291	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	128	19.3	2,129	22.4
No opinion	63	9.5	975	10.3
Total	663	100.0	9,484	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as me subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	421	63.5	5,789	61.0
Neutral (4)	102	15.4	1,313	13.8
Disagree (1-3)	93	14.0	1,696	17.9
No opinion	47	7.1	691	7.3
Total	663	100.0	9,489	100.0
i Otal	000	100.0	5,403	100.0

Table 39 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Calif	ornia	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	247	37.2	3,994	42.2
Neutral (4)	160	24.1	2,091	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	119	17.9	1,299	13.7
No opinion	138	20.8	2,082	22.0
Total	664	100.0	9,466	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	67	10.0	983	10.4
Neutral (4)	63	9.4	882	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	528	79.2	7,478	78.8
No opinion	9	1.3	144	1.5
Total	667	100.0	9,487	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	237	35.6	3,055	32.2
Neutral (4)	163	24.5	2,516	26.6
Disagree (1-3)	104	15.6	1,597	16.9
No opinion	161	24.2	2,307	24.3
Total	665	100.0	9,475	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 40. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Calif	California		r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	417	62.7	5710	60.2
Neutral (4)	204	30.7	2,976	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	44	6.6	804	8.5
Total	665	100.0	9,490	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	254	37.9	3,762	39.4
Neutral (4)	175	26.1	2,245	23.5
Dissatisfied (1-3)	204	30.4	3,035	31.8
No opinion	38	5.7	512	5.4
Total	671	100.0	9,554	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 41. Demographics

	Calif	ornia	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	562	83.8	7,655	80.0
PA (not clinically practicing)	31	4.6	321	3.4
PA (retired)	8	1.2	121	1.3
PA student	60	8.9	1,329	13.9
Unknown	10	1.5	137	1.4
Total	671	100.0	9,563	100.0
Career length				
Student	68	10.3	1,428	15.3
Early career (0 to 5 years)	165	25.0	2,278	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	306	46.4	4,060	43.6
Late career (21 or more years)	120	18.2	1,554	16.7
Total	659	100.0	9,320	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	154	23.0	1,740	18.2
Not primary care	321	47.8	4,699	49.1
Unknown specialty	196	29.2	3,124	32.7
Total	671	100.0	9,563	100.0
Gender				
Female	389	58.7	5,572	59.3
Male	274	41.3	3,821	40.7
Total	663	100.0	9,393	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Colorado

Table 42. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Colo	rado	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	242	76.1	7,109	71.8
No	26	8.2	1,276	12.9
No Opinion	50	15.7	1,519	15.3
Total	318	100.0	9,904	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	302	95.6	9,456	95.8
No	<5	*	103	1.0
No Opinion	11	3.5	313	3.2
Total	316	100.0	9,872	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		it require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	210	66.0	6,279	63.6
No	55	17.3	1,974	20.0
No Opinion	53	16.7	1,627	16.5
Total	318	100.0	9,880	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	oting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	237	74.5	7,863	79.7
No	31	9.7	666	6.8
No Opinion	50	15.7	1,337	13.6
Total	318	100.0	9,866	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	305	96.2	9,188	93.1
No	<5	*	139	1.4
No Opinion	9	2.8	537	5.4
Total	317	100.0	9,864	100.0
Ougetions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 43. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Colo	rado	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	202	64.3	5,808	59.0
Neutral (4)	33	10.5	1,094	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	66	21.0	2,596	26.4
No opinion	13	4.1	351	3.6
Total	314	100.0	9,849	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	56	17.8	2,121	21.5
Disagree (1-3)	41	13.0	1,242	12.6
Neutral (4)	208	66.0	6,245	63.3
Agree (5-7)	10	3.2	263	2.7
Total	315	100.0	9,871	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	163	51.6	4,767	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	52	16.5	1,611	16.3
Neutral (4)	91	28.8	3,146	31.9
Agree (5-7)	10	3.2	331	3.4
Total	316	100.0	9,855	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 44. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Colo	rado	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	207	65.7	7,121	72.4
Neutral (4)	37	11.7	1,217	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	46	14.6	1,015	10.3
No opinion	25	7.9	487	4.9
Total	315	100.0	9,840	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a				
Agree (5-7)	98	31.2	2,410	24.5
Neutral (4)	60	19.1	2,050	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	134	42.7	4,805	48.8
No opinion	22	7.0	574	5.8
Total	314	100.0	9,839	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	139	44.3	3,700	37.7
Neutral (4)	61	19.4	1,914	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	96	30.6	3,668	37.3
No opinion	18	5.7	540	5.5
Total	314	100.0	9,822	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same board with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	202	63.7	5,246	53.4
Neutral (4)	52	16.4	1,743	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	48	15.1	2,261	23.0
No opinion	15	4.7	575	5.9
Total	317	100.0	9,825	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 45. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Colorado		All Other States			
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	293	94.5	8,950	90.9		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.9		
Disagree (1-3)	6	1.9	226	2.3		
No opinion	8	2.6	289	2.9		
Total	310	100.0	9,844	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	9	2.8	387	3.9		
Neutral (4)	10	3.2	528	5.4		
Disagree (1-3)	291	92.1	8,608	87.7		
No opinion	6	1.9	288	2.9		
Total	316	100.0	9,811	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 46. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Colo	Colorado		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	11	3.5	427	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	109	34.7	3,385	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	139	44.3	4,190	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	29	9.2	1,056	10.8
Other	26	8.3	728	7.4
Total	314	100.0	9,786	100.0

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 47. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Colo	rado	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	214	67.7	6,070	61.6
Neutral (4)	34	10.8	1,284	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	43	13.6	1,604	16.3
No opinion	25	7.9	898	9.1
Total	316	100.0	9,856	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	a over 1713 because		o lacitally alla regi	otor u
Agree (5-7)	163	51.6	4,410	44.9
Neutral (4)	40	12.7	1,472	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	67	21.2	2,542	25.9
No opinion	46	14.6	1,405	14.3
Total	316	100.0	9,829	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	208	66.0	5,856	59.4
Neutral (4)	48	15.2	1,649	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	42	13.3	1,685	17.1
No opinion	17	5.4	666	6.8
Total	315	100.0	9,856	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	150	47.5	4,990	50.7
Neutral (4)	66	20.9	1,958	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	67	21.2	2,161	22.0
No opinion	33	10.4	731	7.4
Total	316	100.0	9,840	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			· ·	
Agree (5-7)	82	25.9	2,768	28.1
Neutral (4)	52	16.5	1,906	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	157	49.7	4,495	45.7
No opinion	25	7.9	676	6.9
Total	316	100.0	9,845	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	167	53.0	5,310	54.0
Neutral (4)	45	14.3	1,330	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	64	20.3	2,193	22.3
No opinion	39	12.4	999	10.2
Total	315	100.0	9,832	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because l	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	193	61.7	6,017	61.2
Neutral (4)	45	14.4	1,370	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	53	16.9	1,736	17.6
No opinion	22	7.0	716	7.3
Total	313	100.0	9,839	100.0

Table 47 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Colo	rado	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	94	29.7	4,147	42.3
Neutral (4)	86	27.2	2,165	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	39	12.3	1,379	14.1
No opinion	97	30.7	2,123	21.6
Total	316	100.0	9,814	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	20	6.3	1,030	10.5
Neutral (4)	30	9.5	915	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	262	83.2	7,744	78.7
No opinion	<5	*	150	1.5
Total	315	100.0	9,839	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	130	41.3	3,162	32.2
Neutral (4)	61	19.4	2,618	26.6
Disagree (1-3)	49	15.6	1,652	16.8
No opinion	75	23.8	2,393	24.4
Total	315	100.0	9,825	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 48. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Colo	Colorado		r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws	,			
Familiar (5-7)	192	61.0	5935	60.3
Neutral (4)	95	30.2	3,085	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	28	8.9	820	8.3
Total	315	100.0	9,840	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	104	32.9	3,912	39.5
Neutral (4)	80	25.3	2,340	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	111	35.1	3,128	31.6
No opinion	21	6.6	529	5.3
Total	316	100.0	9,909	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 49. Demographics

	Colo	rado	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	267	84.0	7,950	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	6	1.9	346	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.3
PA student	31	9.7	1,358	13.7
Unknown	11	3.5	136	1.4
Total	318	100.0	9,916	100.0
Career length				
Student	42	13.3	1,454	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	77	24.4	2,366	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	151	47.9	4,215	43.6
Late career (21 or more years)	45	14.3	1,629	16.9
Total	315	100.0	9,664	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	74	23.3	1,820	18.4
Not primary care	136	42.8	4,884	49.3
Unknown specialty	108	34.0	3,212	32.4
Total	318	100.0	9,916	100.0
Gender				
Female	216	68.4	5,745	59.0
Male	100	31.6	3,995	41.0
Total	316	100.0	9,740	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Connecticut

Table 50. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Conne	Connecticut		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	118	67.8	7,233	72.0	
No	22	12.6	1,280	12.7	
No Opinion	34	19.5	1,535	15.3	
Total	174	100.0	10,048	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	165	95.9	9,593	95.8	
No	<5	*	106	1.1	
No Opinion	7	4.1	317	3.2	
Total	172	100.0	10,016	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	a supervisory,	
collaborating or other specific relationship wit					
Yes	113	65.3	6,376	63.6	
No	35	20.2	1,994	19.9	
No Opinion	25	14.5	1,655	16.5	
Total	173	100.0	10,025	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	hajority PAs, to	
Yes	135	79.4	7,965	79.5	
No	6	3.5	691	6.9	
No Opinion	29	17.1	1,358	13.6	
Total	170	100.0	10,014	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re			ate insurance		
Yes	157	91.3	9,336	93.3	
No	<5	*	141	1.4	
No Opinion	14	8.1	532	5.3	
Total	172	100.0	10,009	100.0	
Ougations					

# Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 51. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

Physician Supervisory Agreements         N         %         N         %           State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice         Agree (5-7)         107         61.8         5,903         59.1           Neutral (4)         19         11.0         1,108         11.1           Disagree (1-3)         40         23.1         2,622         26.2           No opinion         7         4.0         357         3.6           Total         173         100.0         9,990         100.0           State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice         No opinion         31         17.8         2,146         21.4           Disagree (1-3)         18         10.3         1,265         12.6           Neutral (4)         121         69.5         6,332         63.2           Agree (5-7)         <5         *         269         2.7           Total         174         100.0         10.012         100.0           State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice           No opinion         81         47.1         4,849         48.5           Disagree (1-3)         28		Conne	ecticut	All Othe	r States
Agree (5-7)       107       61.8       5,903       59.1         Neutral (4)       19       11.0       1,108       11.1         Disagree (1-3)       40       23.1       2,622       26.2         No opinion       7       4.0       357       3.6         Total       173       100.0       9,990       100.0         State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice         No opinion       31       17.8       2,146       21.4         Disagree (1-3)       18       10.3       1,265       12.6         Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5       *       269       2.7         Total       174       100.0       10,012       100.0         State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice         No opinion       81       47.1       4,849       48.5         Disagree (1-3)       28       16.3       1,635       16.4         Neutral (4)       60       34.9       3,177       31.8	Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
Neutral (4)       19       11.0       1,108       11.1         Disagree (1-3)       40       23.1       2,622       26.2         No opinion       7       4.0       357       3.6         Total       173       100.0       9,990       100.0         State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice         No opinion       31       17.8       2,146       21.4         Disagree (1-3)       18       10.3       1,265       12.6         Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5	State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Disagree (1-3)       40       23.1       2,622       26.2         No opinion       7       4.0       357       3.6         Total       173       100.0       9,990       100.0         State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice         No opinion       31       17.8       2,146       21.4         Disagree (1-3)       18       10.3       1,265       12.6         Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5       *       269       2.7         Total       174       100.0       10,012       100.0         State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice         No opinion       81       47.1       4,849       48.5         Disagree (1-3)       28       16.3       1,635       16.4         Neutral (4)       60       34.9       3,177       31.8	Agree (5-7)	107	61.8	5,903	59.1
No opinion       7       4.0       357       3.6         Total       173       100.0       9,990       100.0         State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice         No opinion       31       17.8       2,146       21.4         Disagree (1-3)       18       10.3       1,265       12.6         Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5	Neutral (4)	19	11.0	1,108	11.1
Total         173         100.0         9,990         100.0           State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice           No opinion         31         17.8         2,146         21.4           Disagree (1-3)         18         10.3         1,265         12.6           Neutral (4)         121         69.5         6,332         63.2           Agree (5-7)         <5	Disagree (1-3)	40	23.1	2,622	26.2
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice           No opinion         31         17.8         2,146         21.4           Disagree (1-3)         18         10.3         1,265         12.6           Neutral (4)         121         69.5         6,332         63.2           Agree (5-7)         <5         *         269         2.7           Total         174         100.0         10,012         100.0           State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice           No opinion         81         47.1         4,849         48.5           Disagree (1-3)         28         16.3         1,635         16.4           Neutral (4)         60         34.9         3,177         31.8	No opinion	7	4.0	357	3.6
No opinion       31       17.8       2,146       21.4         Disagree (1-3)       18       10.3       1,265       12.6         Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5	Total	173	100.0	9,990	100.0
Disagree (1-3)       18       10.3       1,265       12.6         Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5	State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
Neutral (4)       121       69.5       6,332       63.2         Agree (5-7)       <5	No opinion	31	17.8	2,146	21.4
Agree (5-7)       <5	Disagree (1-3)	18	10.3	1,265	12.6
Total         174         100.0         10,012         100.0           State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice           No opinion         81         47.1         4,849         48.5           Disagree (1-3)         28         16.3         1,635         16.4           Neutral (4)         60         34.9         3,177         31.8	Neutral (4)	121	69.5	6,332	63.2
State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice           No opinion         81         47.1         4,849         48.5           Disagree (1-3)         28         16.3         1,635         16.4           Neutral (4)         60         34.9         3,177         31.8	Agree (5-7)	<5	*	269	2.7
No opinion       81       47.1       4,849       48.5         Disagree (1-3)       28       16.3       1,635       16.4         Neutral (4)       60       34.9       3,177       31.8	Total	174	100.0	10,012	100.0
Disagree (1-3)       28       16.3       1,635       16.4         Neutral (4)       60       34.9       3,177       31.8	State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
Neutral (4) 60 34.9 3,177 31.8	No opinion	81	47.1	4,849	48.5
	Disagree (1-3)	28	16.3	1,635	16.4
Agree (5-7) <5 * 338 3.4	Neutral (4)	60	34.9	3,177	31.8
, <b>6</b> , 55 (5 , )	Agree (5-7)	<5	*	338	3.4
<b>Total</b> 172 100.0 9,999 100.0	Total	172	100.0	9,999	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 52. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Conne	ecticut	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	127	73.4	7,201	72.1
Neutral (4)	20	11.6	1,234	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	16	9.2	1,045	10.5
No opinion	10	5.8	502	5.0
Total	173	100.0	9,982	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	31	17.9	2,477	24.8
Neutral (4)	41	23.7	2,069	20.7
Disagree (1-3)	89	51.4	4,850	48.6
No opinion	12	6.9	584	5.9
Total	173	100.0	9,980	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b				
Agree (5-7)	68	39.3	3,771	37.9
Neutral (4)	27	15.6	1,948	19.6
Disagree (1-3)	69	39.9	3,695	37.1
No opinion	9	5.2	549	5.5
Total	173	100.0	9,963	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members				
Agree (5-7)	94	54.3	5,354	53.7
Neutral (4)	33	19.1	1,762	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	37	21.4	2,272	22.8
No opinion	9	5.2	581	5.8
Total	173	100.0	9,969	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 53. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Connecticut		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	154	90.1	9,089	91.0
Neutral (4)	6	3.5	376	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	7	4.1	225	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9
Total	171	100.0	9,983	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	7	4.2	389	3.9
Neutral (4)	10	6.0	528	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	147	87.5	8,752	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9
Total	168	100.0	9,959	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 54. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Conne	Connecticut All Other St		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	8	4.7	430	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	58	33.9	3,436	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	74	43.3	4,255	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	15	8.8	1,070	10.8
Other	16	9.4	738	7.4
Total	171	100.0	9,929	100.0

### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the

Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 55. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Conne	ecticut	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	98	57.0	6,186	61.9
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	28	16.3	1,290	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	36	20.9	1,290	16.1
No opinion	10	5.8	913	9.1
Total	172	100.0	10,000	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	a over 1713 because		o lacitally and regi	otor u
Agree (5-7)	66	38.4	4,507	45.2
Neutral (4)	24	14.0	1,488	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	55	32.0	2,554	25.6
No opinion	27	15.7	1,424	14.3
Total	172	100.0	9,973	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the c	are a PA
provides	0.5	55.0	F 060	50.7
Agree (5-7)	95	55.2	5,969	59.7
Neutral (4)	34	19.8	1,663	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	32	18.6	1,695	17.0
No opinion	11	6.4	672	6.7
Total	172	100.0	9,999	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des pecause peop	ie wili sue
Agree (5-7)	97	56.1	5,043	50.5
Neutral (4)	34	19.7	1,990	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	34	19.7	2,194	22.0
No opinion	8	4.6	756	7.6
Total	173	100.0	9,983	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	43	25.1	2,807	28.1
Neutral (4)	35	20.5	1,923	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	82	48.0	4,570	45.7
No opinion	11	6.4	690	6.9
Total	171	100.0	9,990	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	90	52.6	5,387	54.0
Neutral (4)	23	13.5	1,352	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	43	25.1	2,214	22.2
No opinion	15	8.8	1,023	10.3
Total	171	100.0	9,976	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	103	59.5	6,107	61.2
Neutral (4)	19	11.0	1,396	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	37	21.4	1,752	17.6
No opinion	14	8.1	724	7.3
Total	173	100.0	9,979	100.0

Table 55 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Conne	ecticut	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	63	36.2	4,178	42.0
Neutral (4)	42	24.1	2,209	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	26	14.9	1,392	14.0
No opinion	43	24.7	2,177	21.9
Total	174	100.0	9,956	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	16	9.3	1,034	10.4
Neutral (4)	9	5.2	936	9.4
Disagree (1-3)	147	85.5	7,859	78.7
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	172	100.0	9,982	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	54	31.2	3,238	32.5
Neutral (4)	40	23.1	2,639	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	39	22.5	1,662	16.7
No opinion	40	23.1	2,428	24.4
Total	173	100.0	9,967	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 56. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Conne	Connecticut		r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	100	58.5	6027	60.4
Neutral (4)	53	31.0	3,127	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	18	10.5	830	8.3
Total	171	100.0	9,984	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	72	41.4	3,944	39.2
Neutral (4)	47	27.0	2,373	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	50	28.7	3,189	31.7
No opinion	5	2.9	545	5.4
Total	174	100.0	10,051	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 57. Demographics

	Conne	ecticut	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	142	81.6	8,075	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	9	5.2	343	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	19	10.9	1,370	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	144	1.4
Total	174	100.0	10,060	100.0
Career length				
Student	24	14.0	1,472	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	28	16.4	2,415	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	79	46.2	4,287	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	40	23.4	1,634	16.7
Total	171	100.0	9,808	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	24	13.8	1,870	18.6
Not primary care	94	54.0	4,926	49.0
Unknown specialty	56	32.2	3,264	32.4
Total	174	100.0	10,060	100.0
Gender				
Female	102	59.6	5,859	59.3
Male	69	40.4	4,026	40.7
Total	171	100.0	9,885	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **Delaware**

Table 58. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Dela	Delaware		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	28	73.7	7,323	71.9	
No	<5	*	1,298	12.7	
No Opinion	6	15.8	1,563	15.3	
Total	38	100.0	10,184	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	35	92.1	9,723	95.8	
No	<5	*	106	1.0	
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2	
Total	38	100.0	10,150	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory,					
collaborating or other specific relationship wit		60.4	6.460	60.6	
Yes	26	68.4	6,463	63.6	
No No Ordering	7	18.4	2,022	19.9	
No Opinion	5	13.2	1,675	16.5	
Total	38	100.0	10,160	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAS, to	
Yes	31	81.6	8,069	79.5	
No	<5	*	697	6.9	
No Opinion	7	18.4	1,380	13.6	
Total	38	100.0	10,146	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re		by public and priv	ate insurance		
Yes	33	89.2	9,460	93.3	
No	<5	*	142	1.4	
No Opinion	<5	*	542	5.3	
Total	37	100.0	10,144	100.0	
O 11					

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 59. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Dela	ware	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	24	63.2	5,986	59.1
Neutral (4)	5	13.2	1,122	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	7	18.4	2,655	26.2
No opinion	<5	5.3	362	3.6
Total	38	100.0	10,125	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	an in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	7	18.4	2,170	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,283	12.6
Neutral (4)	30	78.9	6,423	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7
Total	38	100.0	10,148	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	15	39.5	4,915	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	7	18.4	1,656	16.3
Neutral (4)	15	39.5	3,222	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4
Total	38	100.0	10,133	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 60. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Delaware		All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	30	81.1	7,298	72.1
Neutral (4)	5	13.5	1,249	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,060	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	511	5.1
Total	37	100.0	10,118	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians				
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	2,504	24.8
Neutral (4)	13	35.1	2,097	20.7
Disagree (1-3)	18	48.6	4,921	48.6
No opinion	<5	*	594	5.9
Total	37	100.0	10,116	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	11	29.7	3,828	37.9
Neutral (4)	8	21.6	1,967	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	17	45.9	3,747	37.1
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5
Total	37	100.0	10,099	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting men				
Agree (5-7)	18	48.6	5,430	53.7
Neutral (4)	10	27.0	1,785	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	8	21.6	2,301	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	589	5.8
Total	37	100.0	10,105	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 61. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Delaware		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	29	78.4	9,214	91.1
Neutral (4)	5	13.5	377	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9
Total	37	100.0	10,117	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	<5	2.6	395	3.9
Neutral (4)	5	13.2	533	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	30	78.9	8,869	87.9
No opinion	<5	5.3	292	2.9
Total	38	100.0	10,089	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 62. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Dela	Delaware		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	435	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	14	38.9	3,480	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	13	36.1	4,316	42.9	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,081	10.7	
Other	<5	*	752	7.5	
Total	36	100.0	10,064	100.0	

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the

Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 63. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Dela	ware	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	25	65.8	6,259	61.8
Neutral (4)	5	13.2	1,313	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	6	15.8	1,641	16.2
No opinion	<5	*	921	9.1
Total	38	100.0	10,134	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	l over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	20	52.6	4,553	45.0
Neutral (4)	6	15.8	1,506	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	9	23.7	2,600	25.7
No opinion	<5	*	1,448	14.3
Total	38	100.0	10,107	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ve to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	22	57.9	6,042	59.6
Neutral (4)	8	21.1	1,689	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	7	18.4	1,720	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	682	6.7
Total	38	100.0	10,133	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peopl	le will sue
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	20	54.1	5,120	50.6
Neutral (4)	9	24.3	2,015	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	7	18.9	2,221	21.9
No opinion	<5	*	763	7.5
Total	37	100.0	10,119	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Agree (5-7)	8	21.6	2,842	28.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,954	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	24	64.9	4,628	45.7
No opinion	<5	*	700	6.9
Total	37	100.0	10,124	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	rganizations, I thir	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	19	51.4	5,458	54.0
Neutral (4)	7	18.9	1,368	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	8	21.6	2,249	22.2
No opinion	<5	*	1,035	10.2
Total	37	100.0	10,110	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because l	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	23	60.5	6,187	61.2
Neutral (4)	7	18.4	1,408	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	6	15.8	1,783	17.6
No opinion	<5	*	736	7.3
Total	38	100.0	10,114	100.0
	- 30	100.0	10,111	100.0

Table 63 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Dela	ware	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	9	23.7	4,232	41.9
Neutral (4)	17	44.7	2,234	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,414	14.0
No opinion	8	21.1	2,212	21.9
Total	38	100.0	10,092	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,046	10.3
Neutral (4)	6	15.8	939	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	28	73.7	7,978	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	38	100.0	10,116	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	14	36.8	3,278	32.4
Neutral (4)	9	23.7	2,670	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	8	21.1	1,693	16.8
No opinion	7	18.4	2,461	24.4
Total	38	100.0	10,102	100.0
O !!				

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 64. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Delaware		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	20	52.6	6107	60.4
Neutral (4)	15	39.5	3,165	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	845	8.4
Total	38	100.0	10,117	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	13	34.2	4,003	39.3
Neutral (4)	13	34.2	2,407	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	11	28.9	3,228	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	549	5.4
Total	38	100.0	10,187	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 65. Demographics

	Dela	ware	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	34	89.5	8,183	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	<5	10.5	1,385	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	38	100.0	10,196	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,492	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	8	21.1	2,435	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	25	65.8	4,341	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	<5	*	1,673	16.8
Total	38	100.0	9,941	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	6	15.8	1,888	18.5
Not primary care	19	50.0	5,001	49.0
Unknown specialty	13	34.2	3,307	32.4
Total	38	100.0	10,196	100.0
Gender				
Female	21	55.3	5,940	59.3
Male	17	44.7	4,078	40.7
Total	38	100.0	10,018	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **District of Columbia**

Table 66. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	District of Columbia		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	25	73.5	7,326	71.9
No	<5	*	1,298	12.7
No Opinion	5	14.7	1,564	15.4
Total	34	100.0	10,188	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	34	100.0	9,724	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	324	3.2
Total	34	100.0	10,154	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	24	70.6	6,465	63.6
No	8	23.5	2,021	19.9
No Opinion	<5	*	1,678	16.5
Total	34	100.0	10,164	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	28	82.4	8,072	79.5
No	<5	*	694	6.8
No Opinion	<5	*	1,384	13.6
Total	34	100.0	10,150	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly		ate insurance	
Yes	29	87.9	9,464	93.3
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	542	5.3
Total	33	100.0	10,148	100.0
Ouestions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 67. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	District of	District of Columbia		r States		
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%		
State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice						
Agree (5-7)	19	57.6	5,991	59.1		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,124	11.1		
Disagree (1-3)	10	30.3	2,652	26.2		
No opinion	<5	*	363	3.6		
Total	33	100.0	10,130	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a ":	State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
No opinion	<5	*	2,173	21.4		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,281	12.6		
Neutral (4)	27	79.4	6,426	63.3		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7		
Total	34	100.0	10,152	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "o	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ictice			
No opinion	22	66.7	4,908	48.4		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,659	16.4		
Neutral (4)	7	21.2	3,230	31.9		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	341	3.4		
Total	33	100.0	10,138	100.0		

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 68. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	District of	Columbia	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	25	73.5	7,303	72.2
Neutral (4)	6	17.6	1,248	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,059	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	511	5.0
Total	34	100.0	10,121	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou		ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	5	15.2	2,503	24.7
Neutral (4)	5	15.2	2,105	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	20	60.6	4,919	48.6
No opinion	<5	*	593	5.9
Total	33	100.0	10,120	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians			
Agree (5-7)	12	35.3	3,827	37.9
Neutral (4)	8	23.5	1,967	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	12	35.3	3,752	37.1
No opinion	<5	*	556	5.5
Total	34	100.0	10,102	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	19	55.9	5,429	53.7
Neutral (4)	8	23.5	1,787	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	6	17.6	2,303	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	589	5.8
Total	34	100.0	10,108	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 69. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	District of Columbia		All Othe	r States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	30	88.2	9,213	91.0	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	380	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	232	2.3	
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9	
Total	34	100.0	10,120	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	396	3.9	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	535	5.3	
Disagree (1-3)	28	84.8	8,871	87.9	
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9	
Total	33	100.0	10,094	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 70. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	District of Columbia		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	437	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	16	47.1	3,478	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	9	26.5	4,320	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,082	10.7
Other	5	14.7	749	7.4
Total	34	100.0	10,066	100.0

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 71. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	District of	Columbia	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not need	to identify and re	gister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	22	66.7	6,262	61.8
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,315	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	6	18.2	1,641	16.2
No opinion	<5	*	921	9.1
Total	33	100.0	10,139	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	19	57.6	4,554	45.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,510	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	8	24.2	2,601	25.7
No opinion	<5	Z4.Z *	1,447	14.3
Total	33	100.0	10,112	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA				
provides	on they do not ha	ve to assume lege	in inability for the of	arc a r /\
Agree (5-7)	21	63.6	6,043	59.6
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,693	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	5	15.2	1,722	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	680	6.7
Total	33	100.0	10,138	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who	is liable for the ca	re that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	16	47.1	5,124	50.6
Neutral (4)	6	17.6	2,018	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	0	26.5	2,219	21.9
• , ,	9			
No opinion	<5	*	761	7.5
No opinion Total	<5 34	* 100.0	10,122	
No opinion  Total  I am concerned that the proposal will negative	<5 34 ly impact the relat	* 100.0 ionships I have wi	10,122 th physicians	7.5 100.0
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7)	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2	10,122 th physicians 2,842	7.5 100.0 28.1
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8 7	* 100.0 sionships I have wi 24.2 21.2	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8 7 15	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8 7 15 <5	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 *	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8 7 15 <5 33	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8 7 15 <5 33 ganizations, I thin	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128 ursue it	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7)	<5 34 ly impact the relat 8 7 15 <5 33 ganizations, I thin 21	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128 ursue it	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	<5 34  ly impact the relat  8 7 15 <5 33 ganizations, I thin 21 <5	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 *	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128 ursue it 5,456 1,371	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	<5 34  ly impact the relat  8 7 15 <5 33  ganizations, I thin 21 <5 5	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2	10,122 th physicians	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	<pre></pre>	* 100.0 ionships   have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 *	10,122 th physicians	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total	<5 34  ly impact the relate 8 7 15 <5 33 rganizations, I thin 21 <5 5 <5 33	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 * 100.0	10,122 th physicians	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	<5 34  ly impact the relate 8 7 15 <5 33 rganizations, I thin 21 <5 5 <5 33	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 * 100.0	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128 ursue it 5,456 1,371 2,252 1,035 10,114 PAs will no longer to	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem	<5 34  ly impact the relate 8 7 15 <5 33 rganizations, I thin 21 <5 5 <5 33	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 * 100.0	10,122 th physicians	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2 100.0 pe considered
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate	<pre> &lt;5 34  ly impact the relat  8 7 15 &lt;5 33  ganizations, I thin 21 &lt;5 5 &lt;5 33 abers of healthcare </pre>	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 * 100.0 e teams because F	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128 ursue it 5,456 1,371 2,252 1,035 10,114 PAs will no longer to	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2 100.0 pe considered
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate Agree (5-7)	<pre> &lt;5 34  ly impact the relat  8 7 15 &lt;5 33  ganizations, I thin 21 &lt;5 5 &lt;5 33  abers of healthcare  23</pre>	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 * 100.0 e teams because F	10,122 th physicians 2,842 1,951 4,637 698 10,128 ursue it 5,456 1,371 2,252 1,035 10,114 PAs will no longer to	7.5 100.0 28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2 100.0 be considered
No opinion Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	<pre> &lt;5 34  ly impact the relat  8 7 15 &lt;5 33  rganizations, I thin 21 &lt;5 5 &lt;5 33  abers of healthcare  23 &lt;5 </pre>	* 100.0 ionships I have wi 24.2 21.2 45.5 * 100.0 k we should still p 63.6 * 15.2 * 100.0 e teams because F	10,122 th physicians	7.5 100.0  28.1 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0  53.9 13.6 22.3 10.2 100.0  be considered  61.1 14.0

Table 71 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	District of	Columbia	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	12	36.4	4,229	41.9
Neutral (4)	5	15.2	2,246	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,416	14.0
No opinion	14	42.4	2,206	21.8
Total	33	100.0	10,097	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,046	10.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	945	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	28	84.8	7,978	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	33	100.0	10,121	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	13	39.4	3,279	32.4
Neutral (4)	8	24.2	2,671	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,697	16.8
No opinion	8	24.2	2,460	24.3
Total	33	100.0	10,107	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 72. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	District of Columbia		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	14	41.2	6113	60.4
Neutral (4)	14	41.2	3,166	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	6	17.6	842	8.3
Total	34	100.0	10,121	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	12	35.3	4,004	39.3
Neutral (4)	7	20.6	2,413	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	13	38.2	3,226	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	548	5.4
Total	34	100.0	10,191	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 73. Demographics

	District of	Columbia	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	29	85.3	8,188	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	351	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,386	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	34	100.0	10,200	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,493	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	10	30.3	2,433	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	15	45.5	4,351	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	5	15.2	1,669	16.8
Total	33	100.0	9,946	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	<5	*	1,893	18.6
Not primary care	23	67.6	4,997	49.0
Unknown specialty	10	29.4	3,310	32.5
Total	34	100.0	10,200	100.0
Gender				
Female	26	81.3	5,935	59.2
Male	6	18.8	4,089	40.8
Total	32	100.0	10,024	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Florida

Table 74. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Florida		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	351	77.5	7,000	71.7
No	50	11.0	1,252	12.8
No Opinion	52	11.5	1,517	15.5
Total	453	100.0	9,769	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	418	92.9	9,340	95.9
No	11	2.4	95	1.0
No Opinion	21	4.7	303	3.1
Total	450	100.0	9,738	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	308	68.1	6,181	63.4
No	81	17.9	1,948	20.0
No Opinion	63	13.9	1,617	16.6
Total	452	100.0	9,746	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	386	85.2	7,714	79.3
No	29	6.4	668	6.9
No Opinion	38	8.4	1,349	13.9
Total	453	100.0	9,731	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	425	94.0	9,068	93.2
No	6	1.3	136	1.4
No Opinion	21	4.6	525	5.4
Total	452	100.0	9,729	100.0
Ouestions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 75. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Flor	rida	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice	
Agree (5-7)	275	61.1	5,735	59.0
Neutral (4)	42	9.3	1,085	11.2
Disagree (1-3)	121	26.9	2,541	26.2
No opinion	12	2.7	352	3.6
Total	450	100.0	9,713	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	ervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	98	21.8	2,079	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	46	10.2	1,237	12.7
Neutral (4)	296	65.9	6,157	63.2
Agree (5-7)	9	2.0	264	2.7
Total	449	100.0	9,737	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	197	43.7	4,733	48.7
Disagree (1-3)	77	17.1	1,586	16.3
Neutral (4)	162	35.9	3,075	31.6
Agree (5-7)	15	3.3	326	3.4
Total	451	100.0	9,720	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 76. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Florida		All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	343	76.6	6,985	72.0
Neutral (4)	43	9.6	1,211	12.5
Disagree (1-3)	47	10.5	1,014	10.4
No opinion	15	3.3	497	5.1
Total	448	100.0	9,707	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	121	26.9	2,387	24.6
Neutral (4)	86	19.1	2,024	20.9
Disagree (1-3)	226	50.2	4,713	48.6
No opinion	17	3.8	579	6.0
Total	450	100.0	9,703	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	177	39.5	3,662	37.8
Neutral (4)	84	18.8	1,891	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	172	38.4	3,592	37.1
No opinion	15	3.3	543	5.6
Total	448	100.0	9,688	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting men		F.4.C	F 000	F0.7
Agree (5-7)	245	54.6	5,203	53.7
Neutral (4)	74	16.5	1,721	17.8
Disagree (1-3)	116	25.8	2,193	22.6
No opinion	14	3.1	576	5.9
Total	449	100.0	9,693	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 77. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Florida		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	417	92.5	8,826	91.0
Neutral (4)	15	3.3	367	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	12	2.7	220	2.3
No opinion	7	1.6	290	3.0
Total	451	100.0	9,703	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	16	3.5	380	3.9
Neutral (4)	18	4.0	520	5.4
Disagree (1-3)	409	90.5	8,490	87.8
No opinion	9	2.0	285	2.9
Total	452	100.0	9,675	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 78. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Floi	Florida		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	23	5.2	415	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	156	35.1	3,338	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	201	45.3	4,128	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	38	8.6	1,047	10.8	
Other	26	5.9	728	7.5	
Total	444	100.0	9,656	100.0	

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 79. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	F <u>lo</u>	rida	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becau	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	266	59.0	6,018	61.9
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	70	15.5	1,248	12.8
Disagree (1-3)	86	19.1	1,561	16.1
	29	6.4	894	9.2
No opinion Total	451	100.0	9,721	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hire supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAS because	e NPS don t need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	192	43.0	4,381	45.2
Neutral (4)	76	17.0	1,436	14.8
Disagree (1-3)	122	27.3	2,487	25.6
No opinion	57	12.8	1,394	14.4
Total	447	100.0	9,698	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with P	As if they do not ha			
provides				
Agree (5-7)	278	61.8	5,786	59.5
Neutral (4)	66	14.7	1,631	16.8
Disagree (1-3)	75	16.7	1,652	17.0
No opinion	31	6.9	652	6.7
Total	450	100.0	9,721	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about wh	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
whomever they want	245	E4.0	4.00E	FO 4
Agree (5-7)	245 85	54.9 19.1	4,895	50.4 20.0
Neutral (4)	88	19.1	1,939	22.0
Disagree (1-3) No opinion	28	6.3	2,140 736	7.6
Total	446	100.0	9,710	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			· ·	100.0
Agree (5-7)	127	28.3	2,723	28.0
Neutral (4)	98	21.8	1,860	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	197	43.9	4,455	45.9
No opinion	27	6.0	674	6.9
Total	449	100.0	9,712	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of				100.0
Agree (5-7)	261	58.0	5,216	53.8
Neutral (4)	58	12.9	1,317	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	86	19.1	2,171	22.4
No opinion	45	10.0	993	10.2
Total	450	100.0	9,697	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as me				
subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	280	62.2	5,930	61.1
Neutral (4)	60	13.3	1,355	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	74	16.4	1,715	17.7
No opinion	36	8.0	702	7.2
Total	450	100.0	9,702	100.0

Table 79 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Floi	rida	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	259	57.7	3,982	41.1
Neutral (4)	78	17.4	2,173	22.4
Disagree (1-3)	39	8.7	1,379	14.2
No opinion	73	16.3	2,147	22.2
Total	449	100.0	9,681	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	58	12.9	992	10.2
Neutral (4)	45	10.0	900	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	340	75.6	7,666	79.0
No opinion	7	1.6	146	1.5
Total	450	100.0	9,704	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	135	30.0	3,157	32.6
Neutral (4)	137	30.4	2,542	26.2
Disagree (1-3)	78	17.3	1,623	16.7
No opinion	100	22.2	2,368	24.4
Total	450	100.0	9,690	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 80. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Flo	rida	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	295	65.8	5832	60.1
Neutral (4)	130	29.0	3,050	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	23	5.1	825	8.5
Total	448	100.0	9,707	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	152	33.6	3,864	39.5
Neutral (4)	100	22.1	2,320	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	187	41.3	3,052	31.2
No opinion	14	3.1	536	5.5
Total	453	100.0	9,772	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 81. Demographics

	Flo	rida	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	365	80.6	7,852	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	22	4.9	330	3.4
PA (retired)	9	2.0	120	1.2
PA student	54	11.9	1,335	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	144	1.5
Total	453	100.0	9,781	100.0
Career length				
Student	55	12.7	1,441	15.1
Early career (0 to 5 years)	104	24.0	2,339	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	183	42.2	4,183	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	92	21.2	1,582	16.6
Total	434	100.0	9,545	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	76	16.8	1,818	18.6
Not primary care	231	51.0	4,789	49.0
Unknown specialty	146	32.2	3,174	32.5
Total	453	100.0	9,781	100.0
Gender				
Female	228	51.0	5,733	59.7
Male	219	49.0	3,876	40.3
Total	447	100.0	9,609	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Georgia

Table 82. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Geor	rgia	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	196	72.1	7,155	71.9
No	29	10.7	1,273	12.8
No Opinion	47	17.3	1,522	15.3
Total	272	100.0	9,950	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice	;			
Yes	262	96.7	9,496	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.1
No Opinion	8	3.0	316	3.2
Total	271	100.0	9,917	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		t require a PA to h	nave and/or report	a supervisory,
Yes	162	59.8	6,327	63.7
No	47	17.3	1,982	20.0
No Opinion	62	22.9	1,618	16.3
Total	271	100.0	9,927	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	oting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	231	85.2	7,869	79.4
No	17	6.3	680	6.9
No Opinion	23	8.5	1,364	13.8
Total	271	100.0	9,913	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re		by public and priv		
Yes	253	93.7	9,240	93.2
No	<5	*	139	1.4
No Opinion	14	5.2	532	5.4
Total	270	100.0	9,911	100.0
Ouestions				

# Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 83. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Geo	rgia	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	160	59.3	5,850	59.1
Neutral (4)	28	10.4	1,099	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	68	25.2	2,594	26.2
No opinion	14	5.2	350	3.5
Total	270	100.0	9,893	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	pervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	54	19.9	2,123	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	39	14.4	1,244	12.5
Neutral (4)	169	62.4	6,284	63.4
Agree (5-7)	9	3.3	264	2.7
Total	271	100.0	9,915	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	145	53.5	4,785	48.3
Disagree (1-3)	45	16.6	1,618	16.3
Neutral (4)	69	25.5	3,168	32.0
Agree (5-7)	12	4.4	329	3.3
Total	271	100.0	9,900	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 84. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Geo	rgia	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	211	78.4	7,117	72.0
Neutral (4)	26	9.7	1,228	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	24	8.9	1,037	10.5
No opinion	8	3.0	504	5.1
Total	269	100.0	9,886	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	63	23.4	2,445	24.7
Neutral (4)	69	25.7	2,041	20.6
Disagree (1-3)	125	46.5	4,814	48.7
No opinion	12	4.5	584	5.9
Total	269	100.0	9,884	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	116	43.3	3,723	37.7
Neutral (4)	54	20.1	1,921	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	88	32.8	3,676	37.3
No opinion	10	3.7	548	5.6
Total	268	100.0	9,868	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting me				
Agree (5-7)	161	59.9	5,287	53.6
Neutral (4)	42	15.6	1,753	17.8
Disagree (1-3)	53	19.7	2,256	22.9
No opinion	13	4.8	577	5.8
Total	269	100.0	9,873	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 85. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Georgia		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	245	90.4	8,998	91.0
Neutral (4)	10	3.7	372	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	6	2.2	226	2.3
No opinion	10	3.7	287	2.9
Total	271	100.0	9,883	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	10	3.7	386	3.9
Neutral (4)	14	5.2	524	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	236	88.1	8,663	87.9
No opinion	8	3.0	286	2.9
Total	268	100.0	9,859	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 86. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Geo	ieorgia All Other St		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	434	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	102	37.6	3,392	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	117	43.2	4,212	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	22	8.1	1,063	10.8
Other	26	9.6	728	7.4
Total	271	100.0	9,829	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 87. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Geo	orgia	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	163	59.9	6,121	61.8
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	32	11.8	1,286	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	45	16.5	1,602	16.2
- , ,	32	11.8	891	9.0
No opinion Total	272	100.0	9,900	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAS decause	e NPS don t need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	112	41.6	4,461	45.2
Neutral (4)	40	14.9	1,472	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	68	25.3	2,541	25.7
No opinion	49	18.2	1,402	14.2
Total	269	100.0	9,876	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega		
provides				
Agree (5-7)	166	61.0	5,898	59.6
Neutral (4)	42	15.4	1,655	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	45	16.5	1,682	17.0
No opinion	19	7.0	664	6.7
Total	272	100.0	9,899	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	147	54.0	4,993	50.5
Neutral (4)	43	15.8	1,981	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	67	24.6	2,161	21.9
No opinion	15	5.5	749	7.6
Total	272	100.0	9,884	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			· ·	200.0
Agree (5-7)	73	27.0	2,777	28.1
Neutral (4)	51	18.9	1,907	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	128	47.4	4,524	45.7
No opinion	18	6.7	683	6.9
Total	270	100.0	9,891	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	149	54.8	5,328	54.0
Neutral (4)	36	13.2	1,339	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	55	20.2	2,202	22.3
No opinion	32	11.8	1,006	10.2
Total	272	100.0	9,875	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	185	68.3	6,025	61.0
Neutral (4)	23	8.5	1,392	14.1
Disagree (1-3)	38	14.0	1,751	17.7
No opinion	25	9.2	713	7.2
Total	271	100.0	9,881	100.0
	_,1	200.0	0,001	200.0

Table 87 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Geo	rgia	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	151	55.5	4,090	41.5
Neutral (4)	48	17.6	2,203	22.3
Disagree (1-3)	25	9.2	1,393	14.1
No opinion	48	17.6	2,172	22.0
Total	272	100.0	9,858	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	30	11.0	1,020	10.3
Neutral (4)	25	9.2	920	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	210	77.2	7,796	78.9
No opinion	7	2.6	146	1.5
Total	272	100.0	9,882	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	95	35.3	3,197	32.4
Neutral (4)	67	24.9	2,612	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	50	18.6	1,651	16.7
No opinion	57	21.2	2,411	24.4
Total	269	100.0	9,871	100.0
lotal	203	100.0	5,671	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 88. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Georgia		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	146	54.1	5981	60.5
Neutral (4)	104	38.5	3,076	31.1
Not familiar (1-3)	20	7.4	828	8.4
Total	270	100.0	9,885	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	63	23.2	3,953	39.7
Neutral (4)	66	24.4	2,354	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	131	48.3	3,108	31.2
No opinion	11	4.1	539	5.4
Total	271	100.0	9,954	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 89. Demographics

	Geo	rgia	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	212	77.9	8,005	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	6	2.2	346	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.3
PA student	47	17.3	1,342	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	143	1.4
Total	272	100.0	9,962	100.0
Career length				
Student	49	18.4	1,447	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	55	20.7	2,388	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	113	42.5	4,253	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	49	18.4	1,625	16.7
Total	266	100.0	9,713	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	33	12.1	1,861	18.7
Not primary care	135	49.6	4,885	49.0
Unknown specialty	104	38.2	3,216	32.3
Total	272	100.0	9,962	100.0
Gender				
Female	160	61.1	5,801	59.2
Male	102	38.9	3,993	40.8
Total	262	100.0	9,794	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Hawaii

Table 90. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Ha	waii	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	19	86.4	7,332	71.9
No	<5	*	1,300	12.7
No Opinion	<5	*	1,568	15.4
Total	22	100.0	10,200	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	21	100.0	9,737	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	324	3.2
Total	21	100.0	10,167	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician				
Yes	20	90.9	6,469	63.6
No	<5	*	2,028	19.9
No Opinion	<5	*	1,679	16.5
Total	22	100.0	10,176	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	21	95.5	8,079	79.5
No	<5	*	696	6.8
No Opinion	<5	*	1,387	13.6
Total	22	100.0	10,162	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv		
Yes	20	90.9	9,473	93.2
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	545	5.4
Total	22	100.0	10,159	100.0
O 1:				

# Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 91. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ha	waii	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	to practice
Agree (5-7)	18	81.8	5,992	59.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,127	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	2,658	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	364	3.6
Total	22	100.0	10,141	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	<5	*	2,176	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,283	12.6
Neutral (4)	20	95.2	6,433	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	273	2.7
Total	21	100.0	10,165	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	8	36.4	4,922	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,660	16.4
Neutral (4)	11	50.0	3,226	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	341	3.4
Total	22	100.0	10,149	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 92. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Hav	waii	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	17	77.3	7,311	72.2
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,253	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,057	10.4
No opinion	<5	*	512	5.1
Total	22	100.0	10,133	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	7	31.8	2,501	24.7
Neutral (4)	<5	*	2,108	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	13	59.1	4,926	48.6
No opinion	<5	*	596	5.9
Total	22	100.0	10,131	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	9	40.9	3,830	37.9
Neutral (4)	6	27.3	1,969	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	7	31.8	3,757	37.1
No opinion	<5	*	558	5.5
Total	22	100.0	10,114	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	14	63.6	5,434	53.7
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1.793	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	6	27.3	2,303	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	590	5.8
Total	22	100.0	10,120	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 93. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Hav	waii	All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	18	81.8	9,225	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	381	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9
Total	22	100.0	10,132	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	395	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	537	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	19	86.4	8,880	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9
Total	22	100.0	10,105	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 94. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Hav	Hawaii		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	436	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	10	45.5	3,484	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	9	40.9	4,320	42.9	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,085	10.8	
Other	<5	*	753	7.5	
Total	22	100.0	10,078	100.0	

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 95. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Hav	waii	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	se they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	18	81.8	6,266	61.7
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,317	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,644	16.2
No opinion	<5	*	923	9.1
Total	22	100.0	10,150	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	l over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	15	68.2	4,558	45.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,512	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	2,605	25.7
No opinion	<5	*	1,448	14.3
Total	22	100.0	10,123	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA provides	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	17	77.3	6,047	59.6
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,694	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,726	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	682	6.7
Total	22	100.0	10,149	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who	is liable for the ca	re that a PA provi		
whomever they want		•		
Agree (5-7)	14	63.6	5,126	50.6
Neutral (4)	<5	*	2,022	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	5	22.7	2,223	21.9
No opinion	<5	*	763	7.5
Total	22	100.0	10,134	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	6	27.3	2,844	28.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,955	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	13	59.1	4,639	45.8
No opinion	<5	*	701	6.9
Total	22	100.0	10,139	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or				
Agree (5-7)	17	77.3	5,460	53.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,374	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	2,253	22.3
No opinion	<5	*	1,038	10.3
Total	22	100.0	10,125	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	16	72.7	6,194	61.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,413	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,786	17.6
No opinion	<5	*	737	7.3
Total	22	100.0	10,130	100.0

Table 95 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Hav	waii	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	12	54.5	4,229	41.8
Neutral (4)	5	22.7	2,246	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,414	14.0
No opinion	<5	*	2,219	22.0
Total	22	100.0	10,108	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	5	23.8	1,045	10.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	944	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	15	71.4	7,991	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	21	100.0	10,133	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	9	40.9	3,283	32.4
Neutral (4)	<5	*	2,675	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	5	22.7	1,696	16.8
No opinion	<5	*	2,464	24.4
Total	22	100.0	10,118	100.0
<b>.</b>				

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 96. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Hawaii		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	17	77.3	6110	60.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	3,176	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	847	8.4
Total	22	100.0	10,133	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	5	22.7	4,011	39.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	2,418	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	14	63.6	3,225	31.6
No opinion	<5	*	549	5.4
Total	22	100.0	10,203	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 97. Demographics

	Hav	waii	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	22	100.0	8,195	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,389	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	22	100.0	10,212	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,496	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	10	45.5	2,433	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	6	27.3	4,360	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	6	27.3	1,668	16.8
Total	22	100.0	9,957	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	<5	*	1,890	18.5
Not primary care	12	54.5	5,008	49.0
Unknown specialty	6	27.3	3,314	32.5
Total	22	100.0	10,212	100.0
Gender				
Female	10	45.5	5,951	59.3
Male	12	54.5	4,083	40.7
Total	22	100.0	10,034	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Idaho

Table 98. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	lda	iho	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	87	68.5	7,264	72.0
No	17	13.4	1,285	12.7
No Opinion	23	18.1	1,546	15.3
Total	127	100.0	10,095	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice	•			
Yes	124	97.6	9,634	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.1
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2
Total	127	100.0	10,061	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	78	61.9	6,411	63.7
No	27	21.4	2,002	19.9
No Opinion	21	16.7	1,659	16.5
Total	126	100.0	10,072	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	93	73.2	8,007	79.6
No	12	9.4	685	6.8
No Opinion	22	17.3	1,365	13.6
Total	127	100.0	10,057	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	118	94.4	9,375	93.2
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	5	4.0	541	5.4
Total	125	100.0	10,056	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 99. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	lda	iho	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	80	63.0	5,930	59.1
Neutral (4)	11	8.7	1,116	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	30	23.6	2,632	26.2
No opinion	6	4.7	358	3.6
Total	127	100.0	10,036	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	30	23.6	2,147	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	12	9.4	1,271	12.6
Neutral (4)	79	62.2	6,374	63.4
Agree (5-7)	6	4.7	267	2.7
Total	127	100.0	10,059	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	52	41.3	4,878	48.6
Disagree (1-3)	29	23.0	1,634	16.3
Neutral (4)	39	31.0	3,198	31.8
Agree (5-7)	6	4.8	335	3.3
Total	126	100.0	10,045	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 100. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	lda	iho	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	83	65.9	7,245	72.2
Neutral (4)	16	12.7	1,238	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	20	15.9	1,041	10.4
No opinion	7	5.6	505	5.0
Total	126	100.0	10,029	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	42	33.1	2,466	24.6
Neutral (4)	27	21.3	2,083	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	50	39.4	4,889	48.8
No opinion	8	6.3	588	5.9
Total	127	100.0	10,026	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	51	40.5	3,788	37.8
Neutral (4)	25	19.8	1,950	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	44	34.9	3,720	37.2
No opinion	6	4.8	552	5.5
Total	126	100.0	10,010	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same band with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	75	59.1	5,373	53.6
Neutral (4)	23	18.1	1,772	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	21	16.5	2,288	22.8
No opinion	8	6.3	582	5.8
Total	127	100.0	10,015	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 101. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	lda	iho	All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	114	89.8	9,129	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	228	2.3
No opinion	6	4.7	291	2.9
Total	127	100.0	10,027	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	534	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	111	89.5	8,788	87.9
No opinion	6	4.8	288	2.9
Total	124	100.0	10,003	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 102. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	ldaho		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	436	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	48	37.8	3,446	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	59	46.5	4,270	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	11	8.7	1,074	10.8
Other	7	5.5	747	7.5
Total	127	100.0	9,973	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 103. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	<u>lda</u>	aho	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisi	ng or
collaborating physician	86	67.7	6,198	61.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	10	7.9	1,308	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	19	15.0	1,628	16.2
9 , ,	12	9.4	911	9.1
No opinion Total	127	100.0		
			10,045	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAS pecauso	e NPS don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	66	52.0	4,507	45.0
Neutral (4)	12	9.4	1,500	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	26	20.5	2,583	25.8
No opinion	23	18.1	1,428	14.3
Total	127	100.0	10,018	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega		
provides				
Agree (5-7)	75	59.1	5,989	59.6
Neutral (4)	21	16.5	1,676	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	23	18.1	1,704	17.0
No opinion	8	6.3	675	6.7
Total	127	100.0	10,044	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	61	48.0	5,079	50.6
Neutral (4)	25	19.7	1,999	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	32	25.2	2,196	21.9
No opinion	9	7.1	755	7.5
Total	127	100.0	10,029	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				
Agree (5-7)	37	29.4	2,813	28.0
Neutral (4)	25	19.8	1,933	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	54	42.9	4,598	45.8
No opinion	10	7.9	691	6.9
Total	126	100.0	10,035	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	70	55.1	5,407	54.0
Neutral (4)	13	10.2	1,362	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	29	22.8	2,228	22.2
No opinion	15	11.8	1,023	10.2
Total	127	100.0	10,020	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer I	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	71	55.9	6,139	61.2
Neutral (4)	15	11.8	1,400	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	35	27.6	1,754	17.5
No opinion	6	4.7	732	7.3
Total	127	100.0	10,025	100.0
Total	127	100.0	10,023	100.0

Table 103 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement N % N %  FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state  Agree (5-7) 53 41.7 4,188 41.
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 53 41.7 4,188 41.
N 1 1/4)
Neutral (4) 25 19.7 2,226 22.
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 14 11.0 1,404 14.
<b>No opinion</b> 35 27.6 2,185 21.
<b>Total</b> 127 100.0 10,003 100.
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams
Agree (5-7) 14 11.0 1,036 10.
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 5 3.9 940 9.
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 104 81.9 7,902 78.
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 149 1.
<b>Total</b> 127 100.0 10,027 100.
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 43 33.9 3,249 32.
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 32 25.2 2,647 26.
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 23 18.1 1,678 16.
<b>No opinion</b> 29 22.8 2,439 24.
<b>Total</b> 127 100.0 10,013 100.

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 104. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	lda	iho	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	79	62.7	6048	60.3
Neutral (4)	38	30.2	3,142	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	9	7.1	839	8.4
Total	126	100.0	10,029	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	56	44.1	3,960	39.2
Neutral (4)	27	21.3	2,393	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	33	26.0	3,206	31.7
No opinion	11	8.7	539	5.3
Total	127	100.0	10,098	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 105. Demographics

	lda	iho	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	95	74.8	8,122	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	26	20.5	1,363	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	144	1.4
Total	127	100.0	10,107	100.0
Career length				
Student	28	22.8	1,468	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	35	28.5	2,408	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	52	42.3	4,314	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	8	6.5	1,666	16.9
Total	123	100.0	9,856	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	24	18.9	1,870	18.5
Not primary care	54	42.5	4,966	49.1
Unknown specialty	49	38.6	3,271	32.4
Total	127	100.0	10,107	100.0
Gender				
Female	51	41.1	5,910	59.5
Male	73	58.9	4,022	40.5
Total	124	100.0	9,932	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Illinois

Table 106. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Illir	nois	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	219	72.5	7,132	71.9
No	35	11.6	1,267	12.8
No Opinion	48	15.9	1,521	15.3
Total	302	100.0	9,920	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	291	96.4	9,467	95.8
No	5	1.7	101	1.0
No Opinion	6	2.0	318	3.2
Total	302	100.0	9,886	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with				t a supervisory,
Yes	191	63.9	6,298	63.6
No	58	19.4	1,971	19.9
No Opinion	50	16.7	1,630	16.5
Total	299	100.0	9,899	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	244	81.9	7,856	79.5
No	11	3.7	686	6.9
No Opinion	43	14.4	1,344	13.6
Total	298	100.0	9,886	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	282	93.7	9,211	93.2
No	<5	*	138	1.4
No Opinion	15	5.0	531	5.4
Total	301	100.0	9,880	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 107. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Illir	ois	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	169	56.1	5,841	59.2
Neutral (4)	46	15.3	1,081	11.0
Disagree (1-3)	73	24.3	2,589	26.3
No opinion	13	4.3	351	3.6
Total	301	100.0	9,862	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	pervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	64	21.3	2,113	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	40	13.3	1,243	12.6
Neutral (4)	187	62.3	6,266	63.4
Agree (5-7)	9	3.0	264	2.7
Total	300	100.0	9,886	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	153	50.8	4,777	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	51	16.9	1,612	16.3
Neutral (4)	92	30.6	3,145	31.9
Agree (5-7)	5	1.7	336	3.4
Total	301	100.0	9,870	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 108. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Illinois		All Other States		
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	229	76.6	7,099	72.0	
Neutral (4)	36	12.0	1,218	12.4	
Disagree (1-3)	21	7.0	1,040	10.6	
No opinion	13	4.3	499	5.1	
Total	299	100.0	9,856	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	59	19.8	2,449	24.9	
Neutral (4)	60	20.1	2,050	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	163	54.7	4,776	48.5	
No opinion	16	5.4	580	5.9	
Total	298	100.0	9,855	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	102	34.3	3,737	38.0	
Neutral (4)	57	19.2	1,918	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	119	40.1	3,645	37.0	
No opinion	19	6.4	539	5.5	
Total	297	100.0	9,839	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	162	53.8	5,286	53.7	
Neutral (4)	47	15.6	1,748	17.8	
Disagree (1-3)	70	23.3	2,239	22.8	
No opinion	22	7.3	568	5.8	
Total	301	100.0	9,841	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 109. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Illinois		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	275	92.9	8,968	91.0
Neutral (4)	9	3.0	373	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	7	2.4	225	2.3
No opinion	5	1.7	292	3.0
Total	296	100.0	9,858	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	8	2.7	388	3.9
Neutral (4)	11	3.8	527	5.4
Disagree (1-3)	270	92.2	8,629	87.7
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9
Total	293	100.0	9,834	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 110. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Illinois		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	9	3.0	429	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	94	31.8	3,400	34.7
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	147	49.7	4,182	42.7
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	25	8.4	1,060	10.8
Other	21	7.1	733	7.5
Total	296	100.0	9,804	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 111. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Illinois		All Other States	
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	159	53.2	6,125	62.0
Neutral (4)	41	13.7	1,277	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	62	20.7	1,585	16.1
No opinion	37	12.4	886	9.0
Total	299	100.0	9,873	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired	l over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
supervising or collaborating physician	123	41.2	4.450	4F. 0
Agree (5-7)	53	41.3 17.8	4,450	45.2
Neutral (4)	81	27.2	1,459 2,528	14.8 25.7
Disagree (1-3)	41	13.8	2,528 1,410	14.3
No opinion Total	298	100.0	9,847	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA				
provides	AS II LITEY GO HOL HA	ave to assume lega	ii iiabiiity for the Ca	alearA
Agree (5-7)	164	54.7	5,900	59.8
Neutral (4)	54	18.0	1,643	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	57	19.0	1,670	16.9
No opinion	25	8.3	658	6.7
Total	300	100.0	9,871	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	133	44.5	5,007	50.8
Neutral (4)	56	18.7	1,968	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	80	26.8	2,148	21.8
No opinion	30	10.0	734	7.4
Total	299	100.0	9,857	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				
Agree (5-7)	70	23.3	2,780	28.2
Neutral (4)	52	17.3	1,906	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	147	49.0	4,505	45.7
No opinion	31	10.3	670	6.8
Total	300	100.0	9,861	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of				F4.0
Agree (5-7)	155	52.0	5,322	54.0
Neutral (4)	33	11.1	1,342	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	70 40	23.5 13.4	2,187	22.2
No opinion Total	298	100.0	998 9,849	10.1 100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men				
subordinate	nbers of fleatificar	e teams because r	As will no longer i	be considered
Agree (5-7)	186	61.8	6,024	61.2
Neutral (4)	33	11.0	1,382	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	60	19.9	1,729	17.6
No opinion	22	7.3	716	7.3
Total	301	100.0	9,851	100.0
			- ,	

Table 111 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Illin	ois	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	139	46.3	4,102	41.7
Neutral (4)	66	22.0	2,185	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	27	9.0	1,391	14.2
No opinion	68	22.7	2,152	21.9
Total	300	100.0	9,830	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	31	10.4	1,019	10.3
Neutral (4)	23	7.7	922	9.4
Disagree (1-3)	239	79.9	7,767	78.8
No opinion	6	2.0	147	1.5
Total	299	100.0	9,855	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	94	31.5	3,198	32.5
Neutral (4)	71	23.8	2,608	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	55	18.5	1,646	16.7
No opinion	78	26.2	2,390	24.3
Total	298	100.0	9,842	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 112. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Illinois		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	159	52.8	5968	60.6
Neutral (4)	114	37.9	3,066	31.1
Not familiar (1-3)	28	9.3	820	8.3
Total	301	100.0	9,854	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	115	38.1	3,901	39.3
Neutral (4)	76	25.2	2,344	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	91	30.1	3,148	31.7
No opinion	20	6.6	530	5.3
Total	302	100.0	9,923	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 113. Demographics

	Illir	iois	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	243	80.5	7,974	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	10	3.3	342	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	125	1.3
PA student	41	13.6	1,348	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	143	1.4
Total	302	100.0	9,932	100.0
Career length				
Student	42	14.3	1,454	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	72	24.5	2,371	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	147	50.0	4,219	43.6
Late career (21 or more years)	33	11.2	1,641	16.9
Total	294	100.0	9,685	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	52	17.2	1,842	18.5
Not primary care	155	51.3	4,865	49.0
Unknown specialty	95	31.5	3,225	32.5
Total	302	100.0	9,932	100.0
Gender				
Female	199	66.6	5,762	59.1
Male	100	33.4	3,995	40.9
Total	299	100.0	9,757	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Indiana

Table 114. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Indiana		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	99	62.7	7,252	72.1
No	28	17.7	1,274	12.7
No Opinion	31	19.6	1,538	15.3
Total	158	100.0	10,064	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	151	95.0	9,607	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	7	4.4	317	3.2
Total	159	100.0	10,029	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	79	49.7	6,410	63.9
No	45	28.3	1,984	19.8
No Opinion	35	22.0	1,645	16.4
Total	159	100.0	10,039	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	136	85.5	7,964	79.4
No	5	3.1	692	6.9
No Opinion	18	11.3	1,369	13.7
Total	159	100.0	10,025	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	145	91.2	9,348	93.3
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	12	7.5	534	5.3
Total	159	100.0	10,022	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 115. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ind	iana	All Other States			
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%		
State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice						
Agree (5-7)	70	44.6	5,940	59.4		
Neutral (4)	26	16.6	1,101	11.0		
Disagree (1-3)	55	35.0	2,607	26.1		
No opinion	6	3.8	358	3.6		
Total	157	100.0	10,006	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "	State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
No opinion	42	26.6	2,135	21.3		
Disagree (1-3)	25	15.8	1,258	12.5		
Neutral (4)	85	53.8	6,368	63.5		
Agree (5-7)	6	3.8	267	2.7		
Total	158	100.0	10,028	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice			
No opinion	102	64.6	4,828	48.2		
Disagree (1-3)	19	12.0	1,644	16.4		
Neutral (4)	31	19.6	3,206	32.0		
Agree (5-7)	6	3.8	335	3.3		
Total	158	100.0	10,013	100.0		

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 116. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Indiana		All Other States			
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%		
The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members						
Agree (5-7)	125	78.6	7,203	72.1		
Neutral (4)	15	9.4	1,239	12.4		
Disagree (1-3)	10	6.3	1,051	10.5		
No opinion	9	5.7	503	5.0		
Total	159	100.0	9,996	100.0		
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians			
Agree (5-7)	32	20.3	2,476	24.8		
Neutral (4)	35	22.2	2,075	20.8		
Disagree (1-3)	84	53.2	4,855	48.6		
No opinion	7	4.4	589	5.9		
Total	158	100.0	9,995	100.0		
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members			
Agree (5-7)	48	30.4	3,791	38.0		
Neutral (4)	36	22.8	1,939	19.4		
Disagree (1-3)	69	43.7	3,695	37.0		
No opinion	5	3.2	553	5.5		
Total	158	100.0	9,978	100.0		
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing		
and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer						
Agree (5-7)	89	56.3	5,359	53.7		
Neutral (4)	31	19.6	1,764	17.7		
Disagree (1-3)	29	18.4	2,280	22.8		
No opinion	9	5.7	581	5.8		
Total	158	100.0	9,984	100.0		

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank

Table 117. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Indi	ana	All Othe	r States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	147	92.5	9,096	91.0	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	378	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	229	2.3	
No opinion	5	3.1	292	2.9	
Total	159	100.0	9,995	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;		
Agree (5-7)	9	5.7	387	3.9	
Neutral (4)	9	5.7	529	5.3	
Disagree (1-3)	134	84.8	8,765	87.9	
No opinion	6	3.8	288	2.9	
Total	158	100.0	9,969	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 118. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Indiana		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	5	3.2	433	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	54	34.4	3,440	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	65	41.4	4,264	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	19	12.1	1,066	10.7
Other	14	8.9	740	7.4
Total	157	100.0	9,943	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 119. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Indi	iana	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisi	ng or
collaborating physician	102	64.2	6,182	61.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	102	6.3	1,308	13.1
Disagree (1-3)	34	21.4	1,613	16.1
. , ,	13	8.2	910	9.1
No opinion Total	159	100.0	10,013	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	over PAS Decause	e NPS don t need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	78	49.4	4,495	45.0
Neutral (4)	17	10.8	1,495	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	35	22.2	2,574	25.8
No opinion	28	17.7	1,423	14.2
Total	158	100.0	9,987	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha			
provides				
Agree (5-7)	95	60.5	5,969	59.6
Neutral (4)	25	15.9	1,672	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	26	16.6	1,701	17.0
No opinion	11	7.0	672	6.7
Total	157	100.0	10,014	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	80	50.3	5,060	50.6
Neutral (4)	34	21.4	1,990	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	39	24.5	2,189	21.9
No opinion	6	3.8	758	7.6
Total	159	100.0	9,997	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			· ·	200.0
Agree (5-7)	44	27.7	2,806	28.1
Neutral (4)	39	24.5	1,919	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	69	43.4	4,583	45.8
No opinion	7	4.4	694	6.9
Total	159	100.0	10,002	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p		
Agree (5-7)	72	45.3	5,405	54.1
Neutral (4)	25	15.7	1,350	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	48	30.2	2,209	22.1
No opinion	14	8.8	1,024	10.3
Total	159	100.0	9,988	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer I	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	91	57.2	6,119	61.2
Neutral (4)	25	15.7	1,390	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	33	20.8	1,756	17.6
No opinion	10	6.3	728	7.3
Total	159	100.0	9,993	100.0
			2,230	200.0

Table 119. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Indi	ana	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	111	70.3	4,130	41.4
Neutral (4)	16	10.1	2,235	22.4
Disagree (1-3)	6	3.8	1,412	14.2
No opinion	25	15.8	2,195	22.0
Total	158	100.0	9,972	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	15	9.4	1,035	10.4
Neutral (4)	22	13.8	923	9.2
Disagree (1-3)	121	76.1	7,885	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	159	100.0	9,995	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	43	27.4	3,249	32.5
Neutral (4)	53	33.8	2,626	26.3
Disagree (1-3)	26	16.6	1,675	16.8
No opinion	35	22.3	2,433	24.4
Total	157	100.0	9,983	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 120. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Indi	ana	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	106	66.7	6021	60.2
Neutral (4)	42	26.4	3,138	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	11	6.9	837	8.4
Total	159	100.0	9,996	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	65	40.9	3,951	39.3
Neutral (4)	28	17.6	2,392	23.8
Dissatisfied (1-3)	61	38.4	3,178	31.6
No opinion	5	3.1	545	5.4
Total	159	100.0	10,066	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 121. Demographics

DemographicsN%NRole11773.68,100PA (not clinically practicing)116.9341	% 80.4 3.4 1.3
PA (clinically practicing)         117         73.6         8,100	3.4 1.3
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	3.4 1.3
PA (not clinically practicing) 11 6.9 341	1.3
17 (not onnoun) practioning)	
<b>PA (retired)</b>	
<b>PA student</b> 27 17.0 1,362	13.5
<b>Unknown</b> <5 * 144	1.4
<b>Total</b> 159 100.0 10,075	100.0
Career length	
<b>Student</b> 28 17.9 1,468	14.9
<b>Early career (0 to 5 years)</b> 42 26.9 2,401	24.4
<b>Mid-career (6 to 20 years)</b> 72 46.2 4,294	43.7
<b>Late career (21 or more years)</b> 14 9.0 1,660	16.9
<b>Total</b> 156 100.0 9,823	100.0
Specialty	
<b>Primary care</b> 22 13.8 1,872	18.6
<b>Not primary care</b> 76 47.8 4,944	49.1
Unknown specialty 61 38.4 3,259	32.3
<b>Total</b> 159 100.0 10,075	100.0
Gender	
Female         98         63.2         5,863	59.2
<b>Male</b> 57 36.8 4,038	40.8
<b>Total</b> 155 100.0 9,901	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Iowa

Table 122. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	lo	wa	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	84	71.2	7,267	71.9
No	15	12.7	1,287	12.7
No Opinion	19	16.1	1,550	15.3
Total	118	100.0	10,104	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	112	94.1	9,646	95.8
No	<5	*	103	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	320	3.2
Total	119	100.0	10,069	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with			nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	78	65.5	6,411	63.6
No	24	20.2	2,005	19.9
No Opinion	17	14.3	1,663	16.5
Total	119	100.0	10,079	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	106	89.1	7,994	79.4
No	<5	*	694	6.9
No Opinion	10	8.4	1,377	13.7
Total	119	100.0	10,065	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re				
Yes	110	92.4	9,383	93.3
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	7	5.9	539	5.4
Total	119	100.0	10,062	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 123. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	lov	wa	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	cific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	69	58.0	5,941	59.1
Neutral (4)	11	9.2	1,116	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	35	29.4	2,627	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	360	3.6
Total	119	100.0	10,044	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	ervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	26	21.8	2,151	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	19	16.0	1,264	12.6
Neutral (4)	70	58.8	6,383	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	269	2.7
Total	119	100.0	10,067	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "coll	aborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	60	50.8	4,870	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	13	11.0	1,650	16.4
Neutral (4)	38	32.2	3,199	31.8
Agree (5-7)	7	5.9	334	3.3
Total	118	100.0	10,053	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 124. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	lo	wa	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	96	81.4	7,232	72.1
Neutral (4)	10	8.5	1,244	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	9	7.6	1,052	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	509	5.1
Total	118	100.0	10,037	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	14	11.9	2,494	24.9
Neutral (4)	17	14.4	2,093	20.9
Disagree (1-3)	78	66.1	4,861	48.4
No opinion	9	7.6	587	5.8
Total	118	100.0	10,035	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	30	25.4	3,809	38.0
Neutral (4)	21	17.8	1,954	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	58	49.2	3,706	37.0
No opinion	9	7.6	549	5.5
Total	118	100.0	10,018	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	41	34.7	5,407	53.9
Neutral (4)	19	16.1	1,776	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	49	41.5	2,260	22.5
No opinion	9	7.6	581	5.8
Total	118	100.0	10,024	100.0
_				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 125. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

lo	wa	All Othe	r States		
N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
107	90.7	9,136	91.0		
6	5.1	376	3.7		
<5	*	230	2.3		
<5	*	294	2.9		
118	100.0	10,036	100.0		
irectly by public ar	nd private insurers				
<5	*	394	3.9		
5	4.2	533	5.3		
106	89.8	8,793	87.9		
5	4.2	289	2.9		
118	100.0	10,009	100.0		
	N tly by public and p 107 6 <5 <5 118 irectly by public ar <5 5 106 5	tly by public and private insurers  107 90.7 6 5.1 <5 * 55 * 118 100.0 irectly by public and private insurers <5 * 5 4.2 106 89.8 5 4.2	N         %         N           tly by public and private insurers         90.7         9,136           6         5.1         376           <5         *         230           <5         *         294           118         100.0         10,036           irectly by public and private insurers         *         394           5         4.2         533           106         89.8         8,793           5         4.2         289		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 126. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	lov	wa	All Othe	r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	17	14.4	421	4.2
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	29	24.6	3,465	34.7
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	49	41.5	4,280	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	12	10.2	1,073	10.7
Other	11	9.3	743	7.4
Total	118	100.0	9,982	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 127. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	lov	wa	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	0.7	70.7	6.107	61.6
Agree (5-7)	87	73.7	6,197	61.6
Neutral (4)	12	10.2	1,306	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	15	12.7	1,632	16.2
No opinion	<5		919	9.1
Total	118	100.0	10,054	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	70	58.8	4,503	44.9
Neutral (4)	16	13.4	1,496	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	25	21.0	2,584	25.8
No opinion	8	6.7	1,443	14.4
Total	119	100.0	10,026	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Proprovides	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	71	59.7	5,993	59.6
Neutral (4)	18	15.1	1,679	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	22	18.5	1,705	17.0
No opinion	8	6.7	675	6.7
Total	119	100.0	10,052	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who				
whomever they want	ons hable for the Ca	ire tilat a FA provi	ues because peopl	ie will sue
Agree (5-7)	58	49.2	5,082	50.6
Neutral (4)	28	23.7	1,996	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	25	21.2	2,203	21.9
No opinion	7	5.9	757	7.5
Total	118	100.0	10,038	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	38	32.2	2,812	28.0
Neutral (4)	16	13.6	1,942	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	59	50.0	4,593	45.7
No opinion	5	4.2	696	6.9
Total	118	100.0	10,043	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	66	55.5	5,411	54.0
Neutral (4)	14	11.8	1,361	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	27	22.7	2,230	22.2
No opinion	12	10.1	1,026	10.2
Total	119	100.0	10,028	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	73	61.9	6,137	61.2
Neutral (4)	12	10.2	1,403	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	26	22.0	1,763	17.6
No opinion	7	5.9	731	7.3
Total	118	100.0	10,034	100.0
i otal	110	100.0	10,004	100.0

Table 127 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	lov	wa	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	57	47.9	4,184	41.8
Neutral (4)	25	21.0	2,226	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	19	16.0	1,399	14.0
No opinion	18	15.1	2,202	22.0
Total	119	100.0	10,011	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	19	16.0	1,031	10.3
Neutral (4)	18	15.1	927	9.2
Disagree (1-3)	81	68.1	7,925	79.0
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	119	100.0	10,035	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	39	33.6	3,253	32.5
Neutral (4)	29	25.0	2,650	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	21	18.1	1,680	16.8
No opinion	27	23.3	2,441	24.4
Total	116	100.0	10,024	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 128. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	lowa		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	78	65.5	6049	60.3
Neutral (4)	35	29.4	3,145	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	6	5.0	842	8.4
Total	119	100.0	10,036	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	48	40.3	3,968	39.3
Neutral (4)	24	20.2	2,396	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	44	37.0	3,195	31.6
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	119	100.0	10,106	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 129. Demographics

	lo	wa	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	104	87.4	8,113	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	12	10.1	1,377	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.5
Total	119	100.0	10,115	100.0
Career length				
Student	12	10.3	1,484	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	25	21.4	2,418	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	49	41.9	4,317	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	31	26.5	1,643	16.7
Total	117	100.0	9,862	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	35	29.4	1,859	18.4
Not primary care	57	47.9	4,963	49.1
Unknown specialty	27	22.7	3,293	32.6
Total	119	100.0	10,115	100.0
Gender				
Female	72	61.5	5,889	59.3
Male	45	38.5	4,050	40.7
Total	117	100.0	9,939	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Kansas

Table 130. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Kansas		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	64	59.3	7,287	72.0
No	30	27.8	1,272	12.6
No Opinion	14	13.0	1,555	15.4
Total	108	100.0	10,114	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	106	98.1	9,652	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	323	3.2
Total	108	100.0	10,080	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	56	52.3	6,433	63.7
No	35	32.7	1,994	19.8
No Opinion	16	15.0	1,664	16.5
Total	107	100.0	10,091	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	75	70.1	8,025	79.6
No	17	15.9	680	6.7
No Opinion	15	14.0	1,372	13.6
Total	107	100.0	10,077	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly		ate insurance	
Yes	97	89.8	9,396	93.3
No	5	4.6	137	1.4
No Opinion	6	5.6	540	5.4
Total	108	100.0	10,073	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 131. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Kar	ısas	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	to practice
Agree (5-7)	53	49.1	5,957	59.2
Neutral (4)	16	14.8	1,111	11.0
Disagree (1-3)	37	34.3	2,625	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	108	100.0	10,055	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	31	28.7	2,146	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	18	16.7	1,265	12.6
Neutral (4)	56	51.9	6,397	63.5
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	270	2.7
Total	108	100.0	10,078	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	64	59.3	4,866	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	18	16.7	1,645	16.3
Neutral (4)	23	21.3	3,214	31.9
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	338	3.4
Total	108	100.0	10,063	100.0
_				

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 132. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Kansas		All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	65	60.7	7,263	72.3
Neutral (4)	18	16.8	1,236	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	20	18.7	1,041	10.4
No opinion	<5	*	508	5.1
Total	107	100.0	10,048	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a			ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	41	38.3	2,467	24.6
Neutral (4)	22	20.6	2,088	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	38	35.5	4,901	48.8
No opinion	6	5.6	590	5.9
Total	107	100.0	10,046	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same bo				
Agree (5-7)	53	50.5	3,786	37.7
Neutral (4)	19	18.1	1,956	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	27	25.7	3,737	37.3
No opinion	6	5.7	552	5.5
Total	105	100.0	10,031	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	62	58.5	5,386	53.7
Neutral (4)	17	16.0	1,778	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	17	16.0	2,292	22.8
No opinion	10	9.4	580	5.8
Total	106	100.0	10,036	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 133. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Kansas		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	93	86.9	9,150	91.1
Neutral (4)	7	6.5	375	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	228	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9
Total	107	100.0	10,047	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	7	6.5	389	3.9
Neutral (4)	11	10.3	527	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	87	81.3	8,812	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9
Total	107	100.0	10,020	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 134. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Kansas		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	438	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	30	28.0	3,464	34.7
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	45	42.1	4,284	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	24	22.4	1,061	10.6
Other	8	7.5	746	7.5
Total	107	100.0	9,993	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 135. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Kar	nsas	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becau	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisi	ng or
collaborating physician	71	67.0	6,213	61.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	13	12.3	1,305	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	16	15.1	1,631	16.2
- , ,	6	5.7	917	9.1
No opinion Total	106	100.0	10,066	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hire supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAS becaus	e NPS don t need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	54	50.0	4,519	45.0
Neutral (4)	18	16.7	1,494	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	26	24.1	2,583	25.7
No opinion	10	9.3	1,441	14.4
Total	108	100.0	10,037	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with P				
provides				
Agree (5-7)	58	53.7	6,006	59.7
Neutral (4)	12	11.1	1,685	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	26	24.1	1,701	16.9
No opinion	12	11.1	671	6.7
Total	108	100.0	10,063	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue				
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	50	46.3	5,090	50.7
Neutral (4)	25	23.1	1,999	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	25	23.1	2,203	21.9
No opinion	8	7.4	756	7.5
Total	108	100.0	10,048	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				27.0
Agree (5-7)	50	46.7	2,800	27.8
Neutral (4)	18	16.8	1,940	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	35	32.7	4,617	45.9
No opinion	<5		697	6.9
Total	107	100.0	10,054	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of	<u> </u>			E 4.1
Agree (5-7)	47	43.5	5,430	54.1
Neutral (4)	11	10.2	1,364	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	43	39.8	2,214	22.1
No opinion	7	6.5	1,031	10.3
Total	108	100.0	10,039	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as med subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	51	47.2	6,159	61.3
Neutral (4)	22	20.4	1,393	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	28	25.9	1,761	17.5
No opinion	7	6.5	731	7.3
Total	108	100.0	10,044	100.0

Table 135. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Kan	ısas	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	45	41.7	4,196	41.9
Neutral (4)	22	20.4	2,229	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	16	14.8	1,402	14.0
No opinion	25	23.1	2,195	21.9
Total	108	100.0	10,022	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	13	12.0	1,037	10.3
Neutral (4)	16	14.8	929	9.2
Disagree (1-3)	78	72.2	7,928	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	108	100.0	10,046	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	26	24.1	3,266	32.6
Neutral (4)	28	25.9	2,651	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	28	25.9	1,673	16.7
No opinion	26	24.1	2,442	24.3
Total	108	100.0	10,032	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 136. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Kar	ısas	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	64	59.3	6063	60.3
Neutral (4)	36	33.3	3,144	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	8	7.4	840	8.4
Total	108	100.0	10,047	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	56	51.9	3,960	39.1
Neutral (4)	25	23.1	2,395	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	21	19.4	3,218	31.8
No opinion	6	5.6	544	5.4
Total	108	100.0	10,117	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 137. Demographics

	Kan	isas	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	84	77.8	8,133	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	349	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	16	14.8	1,373	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	143	1.4
Total	108	100.0	10,126	100.0
Career length				
Student	20	18.7	1,476	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	21	19.6	2,422	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	49	45.8	4,317	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	17	15.9	1,657	16.8
Total	107	100.0	9,872	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	29	26.9	1,865	18.4
Not primary care	40	37.0	4,980	49.2
Unknown specialty	39	36.1	3,281	32.4
Total	108	100.0	10,126	100.0
Gender				
Female	66	61.7	5,895	59.3
Male	41	38.3	4,054	40.7
Total	107	100.0	9,949	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Kentucky

Table 138. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Kent	Kentucky		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	97	80.2	7,254	71.8	
No	5	4.1	1,297	12.8	
No Opinion	19	15.7	1,550	15.3	
Total	121	100.0	10,101	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	116	96.7	9,642	95.8	
No	<5	*	105	1.0	
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2	
Total	120	100.0	10,068	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,	
Yes	75	62.5	6,414	63.6	
No	26	21.7	2,003	19.9	
No Opinion	19	15.8	1,661	16.5	
Total	120	100.0	10,078	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to	
Yes	98	81.0	8,002	79.5	
No	<5	*	695	6.9	
No Opinion	21	17.4	1,366	13.6	
Total	121	100.0	10,063	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re			ate insurance		
Yes	112	93.3	9,381	93.2	
No	<5	*	141	1.4	
No Opinion	7	5.8	539	5.4	
Total	120	100.0	10,061	100.0	
Questions					

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 139. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Kent	ucky	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a sp	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	71	59.2	5,939	59.1
Neutral (4)	11	9.2	1,116	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	34	28.3	2,628	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	360	3.6
Total	120	100.0	10,043	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	22	18.2	2,155	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	14	11.6	1,269	12.6
Neutral (4)	81	66.9	6,372	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	269	2.7
Total	121	100.0	10,065	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	64	52.9	4,866	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	15	12.4	1,648	16.4
Neutral (4)	40	33.1	3,197	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	339	3.4
Total	121	100.0	10,050	100.0
Ougetions				

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 140. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Kent	ucky	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	91	75.8	7,237	72.1
Neutral (4)	10	8.3	1,244	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	11	9.2	1,050	10.5
No opinion	8	6.7	504	5.0
Total	120	100.0	10,035	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	19	16.0	2,489	24.8
Neutral (4)	25	21.0	2,085	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	67	56.3	4,872	48.6
No opinion	8	6.7	588	5.9
Total	119	100.0	10,034	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	37	31.1	3,802	38.0
Neutral (4)	22	18.5	1,953	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	52	43.7	3,712	37.1
No opinion	8	6.7	550	5.5
Total	119	100.0	10,017	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer				
Agree (5-7)	67	56.3	5,381	53.7
Neutral (4)	20	16.8	1,775	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	26	21.8	2,283	22.8
No opinion	6	5.0	584	5.8
Total	119	100.0	10,023	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 141. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Kentucky		All Othe	r States		
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	113	94.2	9,130	91.0		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.8		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	232	2.3		
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9		
Total	120	100.0	10,034	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers	;			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	394	3.9		
Neutral (4)	5	4.1	533	5.3		
Disagree (1-3)	110	90.9	8,789	87.8		
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9		
Total	121	100.0	10,006	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 142. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Kentucky		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	10	8.5	428	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	41	35.0	3,453	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	46	39.3	4,283	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	9	7.7	1,076	10.8
Other	11	9.4	743	7.4
Total	117	100.0	9,983	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 143. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Kent	ucky	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisi	ng or
collaborating physician	101	94.2	6,183	61 F
Agree (5-7)	9	84.2 7.5	1,309	61.5 13.0
Neutral (4)	6	5.0	1,641	16.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	3.0	919	9.1
No opinion Total	120			
		100.0	10,052	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAS pecaus	e NPS don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	80	67.2	4,493	44.8
Neutral (4)	13	10.9	1,499	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	13	10.9	2,596	25.9
No opinion	13	10.9	1,438	14.3
Total	119	100.0	10,026	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	l liability for the ca	are a PA
provides		25.0	<b>-</b>	
Agree (5-7)	78	65.0	5,986	59.6
Neutral (4)	18	15.0	1,679	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	17	14.2	1,710	17.0
No opinion	7	5.8	676	6.7
Total	120	100.0	10,051	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	69	57.5	5,071	50.5
Neutral (4)	16	13.3	2,008	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	26	21.7	2,202	21.9
No opinion	9	7.5	755	7.5
Total	120	100.0	10,036	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	27	22.9	2,823	28.1
Neutral (4)	32	27.1	1,926	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	51	43.2	4,601	45.8
No opinion	8	6.8	693	6.9
Total	118	100.0	10,043	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	72	60.0	5,405	53.9
Neutral (4)	18	15.0	1,357	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	16	13.3	2,241	22.3
No opinion	14	11.7	1,024	10.2
Total	120	100.0	10,027	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	As will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	81	67.5	6,129	61.1
Neutral (4)	19	15.8	1,396	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	12	10.0	1,777	17.7
No opinion	8	6.7	730	7.3
Total	120	100.0	10,032	100.0
i otal	120	100.0	10,032	100.0

Table 143 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Kent	ucky	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	91	75.8	4,150	41.5
Neutral (4)	10	8.3	2,241	22.4
Disagree (1-3)	6	5.0	1,412	14.1
No opinion	13	10.8	2,207	22.0
Total	120	100.0	10,010	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	17	14.2	1,033	10.3
Neutral (4)	12	10.0	933	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	88	73.3	7,918	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	150	1.5
Total	120	100.0	10,034	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	41	34.7	3,251	32.4
Neutral (4)	34	28.8	2,645	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	13	11.0	1,688	16.8
No opinion	30	25.4	2,438	24.3
Total	118	100.0	10,022	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 144. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Kentucky		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	83	69.2	6044	60.2
Neutral (4)	28	23.3	3,152	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	9	7.5	839	8.4
Total	120	100.0	10,035	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	15	12.5	4,001	39.6
Neutral (4)	15	12.5	2,405	23.8
Dissatisfied (1-3)	87	72.5	3,152	31.2
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	120	100.0	10,105	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 145. Demographics

	Kent	ucky	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	99	81.8	8,118	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	19	15.7	1,370	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	121	100.0	10,113	100.0
Career length				
Student	20	16.5	1,476	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	32	26.4	2,411	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	55	45.5	4,311	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	14	11.6	1,660	16.8
Total	121	100.0	9,858	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	21	17.4	1,873	18.5
Not primary care	57	47.1	4,963	49.1
Unknown specialty	43	35.5	3,277	32.4
Total	121	100.0	10,113	100.0
Gender				
Female	83	69.7	5,878	59.2
Male	36	30.3	4,059	40.8
Total	119	100.0	9,937	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Louisiana

Table 146. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	57	60.6	7,294	72.0
No	19	20.2	1,283	12.7
No Opinion	18	19.1	1,551	15.3
Total	94	100.0	10,128	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	89	95.7	9,669	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2
Total	93	100.0	10,095	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with	th a physician		nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	52	55.3	6,437	63.7
No	28	29.8	2,001	19.8
No Opinion	14	14.9	1,666	16.5
Total	94	100.0	10,104	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	77	81.9	8,023	79.5
No	8	8.5	689	6.8
No Opinion	9	9.6	1,378	13.7
Total	94	100.0	10,090	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	87	92.6	9,406	93.2
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	6	6.4	540	5.4
Total	94	100.0	10,087	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 147. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	44	46.8	5,966	59.3
Neutral (4)	12	12.8	1,115	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	36	38.3	2,626	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	94	100.0	10,069	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	33	35.1	2,144	21.2
Disagree (1-3)	10	10.6	1,273	12.6
Neutral (4)	50	53.2	6,403	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7
Total	94	100.0	10,092	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	49	53.3	4,881	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	18	19.6	1,645	16.3
Neutral (4)	23	25.0	3,214	31.9
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	339	3.4
Total	92	100.0	10,079	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 148. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Louis	siana	All Other States		
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	68	73.1	7,260	72.2	
Neutral (4)	10	10.8	1,244	12.4	
Disagree (1-3)	13	14.0	1,048	10.4	
No opinion	<5	*	510	5.1	
Total	93	100.0	10,062	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	21	22.8	2,487	24.7	
Neutral (4)	15	16.3	2,095	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	54	58.7	4,885	48.6	
No opinion	<5	*	594	5.9	
Total	92	100.0	10,061	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	38	40.9	3,801	37.8	
Neutral (4)	16	17.2	1,959	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	38	40.9	3,726	37.1	
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5	
Total	93	100.0	10,043	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	52	55.9	5,396	53.7	
Neutral (4)	10	10.8	1,785	17.8	
Disagree (1-3)	29	31.2	2,280	22.7	
No opinion	<5	*	588	5.9	
Total	93	100.0	10,049	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 149. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	84	89.4	9,159	91.0
Neutral (4)	6	6.4	376	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9
Total	94	100.0	10,060	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	394	3.9
Neutral (4)	8	8.7	530	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	79	85.9	8,820	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	291	2.9
Total	92	100.0	10,035	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 150. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Louisiana		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	435	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	35	37.6	3,459	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	36	38.7	4,293	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	11	11.8	1,074	10.7
Other	8	8.6	746	7.5
Total	93	100.0	10,007	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 151. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	60	70.4	6.015	61.7
Agree (5-7)	69	73.4	6,215	61.7
Neutral (4)	14	14.9	1,304	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	10	10.6	1,637	16.2
No opinion	<5		922	9.1
Total	94	100.0	10,078	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	47	50.5	4,526	45.0
Neutral (4)	15	16.1	1,497	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	19	20.4	2,590	25.8
No opinion	12	12.9	1,439	14.3
Total	93	100.0	10,052	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	l liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	E1	54.3	6,013	59.7
Agree (5-7)	51			
Neutral (4)	16	17.0 25.5	1,681 1,703	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	24	25.5	1,703	16.9
No opinion	<5 94	100.0		6.7
Total			10,077	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	ire that a PA provi	des because peopi	e wiii sue
Agree (5-7)	46	49.5	5,094	50.6
Neutral (4)	18	19.4	2,006	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	21	22.6	2,207	21.9
No opinion	8	8.6	756	7.5
Total	93	100.0	10,063	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ly impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	42	44.7	2,808	27.9
Neutral (4)	15	16.0	1,943	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	30	31.9	4,622	45.9
No opinion	7	7.4	694	6.9
Total	94	100.0	10,067	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	ganizations, I thin	k we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	38	40.4	5,439	54.1
Neutral (4)	13	13.8	1,362	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	27	28.7	2,230	22.2
No opinion	16	17.0	1,022	10.2
Total	94	100.0	10,053	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	55	59.1	6,155	61.2
Neutral (4)	14	15.1	1,401	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	19	20.4	1,770	17.6
No opinion	5	5.4	733	7.3
Total	93	100.0	10,059	100.0
I Otal	93	100.0	10,039	100.0

Table 151 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	70	74.5	4,171	41.6
Neutral (4)	9	9.6	2,242	22.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,416	14.1
No opinion	13	13.8	2,207	22.0
Total	94	100.0	10,036	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	17	18.1	1,033	10.3
Neutral (4)	16	17.0	929	9.2
Disagree (1-3)	60	63.8	7,946	79.0
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	94	100.0	10,060	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	24	25.5	3,268	32.5
Neutral (4)	23	24.5	2,656	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	21	22.3	1,680	16.7
No opinion	26	27.7	2,442	24.3
Total	94	100.0	10,046	100.0
O 11				

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 152. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	71	76.3	6056	60.2
Neutral (4)	20	21.5	3,160	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	846	8.4
Total	93	100.0	10,062	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	29	30.9	3,987	39.4
Neutral (4)	19	20.2	2,401	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	44	46.8	3,195	31.5
No opinion	<5	*	548	5.4
Total	94	100.0	10,131	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 153. Demographics

	Louis	siana	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	77	81.9	8,140	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	14	14.9	1,375	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	94	100.0	10,140	100.0
Career length				
Student	14	15.2	1,482	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	24	26.1	2,419	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	43	46.7	4,323	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	11	12.0	1,663	16.8
Total	92	100.0	9,887	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	13	13.8	1,881	18.6
Not primary care	46	48.9	4,974	49.1
Unknown specialty	35	37.2	3,285	32.4
Total	94	100.0	10,140	100.0
Gender				
Female	45	48.9	5,916	59.4
Male	47	51.1	4,048	40.6
Total	92	100.0	9,964	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Maine

Table 154. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Ma	ine	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	60	75.9	7,291	71.9
No	8	10.1	1,294	12.8
No Opinion	11	13.9	1,558	15.4
Total	79	100.0	10,143	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	77	97.5	9,681	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	323	3.2
Total	79	100.0	10,109	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	55	70.5	6,434	63.6
No	16	20.5	2,013	19.9
No Opinion	7	9.0	1,673	16.5
Total	78	100.0	10,120	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a r	najority PAs, to
Yes	58	72.5	8,042	79.6
No	8	10.0	689	6.8
No Opinion	14	17.5	1,373	13.6
Total	80	100.0	10,104	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	77	97.5	9,416	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	544	5.4
Total	79	100.0	10,102	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 155. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ma	ine	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	49	61.3	5,961	59.1
Neutral (4)	6	7.5	1,121	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	23	28.8	2,639	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	80	100.0	10,083	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	12	15.0	2,165	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	6	7.5	1,277	12.6
Neutral (4)	59	73.8	6,394	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	270	2.7
Total	80	100.0	10,106	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	36	45.6	4,894	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	11	13.9	1,652	16.4
Neutral (4)	28	35.4	3,209	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	337	3.3
Total	79	100.0	10,092	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 156. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Ma	ine	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	51	63.8	7,277	72.2
Neutral (4)	11	13.8	1,243	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	10	12.5	1,051	10.4
No opinion	8	10.0	504	5.0
Total	80	100.0	10,075	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	22	28.2	2,486	24.7
Neutral (4)	16	20.5	2,094	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	32	41.0	4,907	48.7
No opinion	8	10.3	588	5.8
Total	78	100.0	10,075	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	38	48.1	3,801	37.8
Neutral (4)	10	12.7	1,965	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	28	35.4	3,736	37.1
No opinion	<5	*	555	5.5
Total	79	100.0	10,057	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	43	54.4	5,405	53.7
Neutral (4)	15	19.0	1,780	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	17	21.5	2,292	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	586	5.8
Total	79	100.0	10,063	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 157. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement         N         %         N         %           PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         Agree (5-7)         74         93.7         9,169         91.0           Neutral (4)         <5         *         380         3.8           Disagree (1-3)         <5         *         230         2.3           No opinion         <5         *         296         2.9           Total         79         100.0         10,075         100.0           PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         Agree (5-7)         <5         *         394         3.9           Neutral (4)         <5         *         535         5.3           Disagree (1-3)         74         92.5         8,825         87.8           No opinion         <5         *         293         2.9           Total         80         100.0         10,047         100.0		Ma	ine	All Othe	r States
Agree (5-7)       74       93.7       9,169       91.0         Neutral (4)       <5	PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
Neutral (4)       <5	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Neutral (4)       C5       380       3.8         Disagree (1-3)       <5       *       230       2.3         No opinion       <5       *       296       2.9         Total       79       100.0       10,075       100.0         PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         Agree (5-7)       <5       *       394       3.9         Neutral (4)       <5       *       535       5.3         Disagree (1-3)       74       92.5       8,825       87.8         No opinion       <5       *       293       2.9	Agree (5-7)	74	93.7	9,169	91.0
No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	<5	*	380	3.8
Total         79         100.0         10,075         100.0           PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers           Agree (5-7)         <5	Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         Agree (5-7)       <5	No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9
Agree (5-7)       <5	Total	79	100.0	10,075	100.0
Agree (5-7)       C5       394       3.9         Neutral (4)       <5	PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Neutral (4)       C5       333       3.3         Disagree (1-3)       74       92.5       8,825       87.8         No opinion       <5	Agree (5-7)	<5	*	394	3.9
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 293 2.9	Neutral (4)	<5	*	535	5.3
140 Opinion 23 2.5	Disagree (1-3)	74	92.5	8,825	87.8
Total 80 100.0 10,047 100.0	No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9
	Total	80	100.0	10,047	100.0

## **Ouestions**

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 158. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Maine		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	9	11.4	429	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	30	38.0	3,464	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	29	36.7	4,300	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	8	10.1	1,077	10.7
Other	<5	*	751	7.5
Total	79	100.0	10,021	100.0

## **Question**

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 159. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Ma	nine	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisi	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	62	77.5	6,222	61.7
Neutral (4)	7	8.8	1,311	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	6	7.5	1,641	16.3
No opinion	5	6.3	918	9.1
Total	80	100.0	10,092	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	a over i As becaus	e W 3 don t need t	o lucitiny and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	48	61.5	4,525	44.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,511	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	19	24.4	2,590	25.7
No opinion	10	12.8	1,441	14.3
Total	78	100.0	10,067	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the c	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	58	72.5	6,006	59.5
Neutral (4)	12	15.0	1,685	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	8	10.0	1,719	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	681	6.7
Total	80	100.0	10,091	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	46	58.2	5,094	50.6
Neutral (4)	11	13.9	2,013	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	18	22.8	2,210	21.9
No opinion	<5	*	760	7.5
Total	79	100.0	10,077	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				200.0
Agree (5-7)	12	15.2	2,838	28.1
Neutral (4)	15	19.0	1,943	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	52	65.8	4,600	45.6
No opinion	<5	*	701	7.0
Total	79	100.0	10,082	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p		
Agree (5-7)	51	64.6	5,426	53.9
Neutral (4)	10	12.7	1,365	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	15	19.0	2,242	22.3
No opinion	<5	*	1,035	10.3
Total	79	100.0	10,068	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer I	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	53	66.3	6,157	61.1
Neutral (4)	7	8.8	1,408	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	18	22.5	1,771	17.6
No opinion	<5	*	736	7.3
Total	80	100.0	10,072	100.0
	- 50	200.0	10,072	200.0

Table 159 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement         N         %         N         %           FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state         Agree (5-7)         34         43.6         4,207         41.9           Neutral (4)         17         21.8         2,234         22.2           Disagree (1-3)         11         14.1         1,407         14.0           No opinion         16         20.5         2,204         21.9           Total         78         100.0         10,052         100.0           Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)         6         7.5         1,044         10.4           Neutral (4)         <5         *         942         9.4           Disagree (1-3)         71         88.8         7,935         78.8           No opinion         <5         *         153         1.5           Total         80         100.0         10,074         100.0           The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)         34         43.0         3,258         32.4           Neutral (4)         15         19.0         2,664         26.5           Disagree (1-3)         10         12.7         1,691<		Ma	ine	All Other States	
Agree (5-7)       34       43.6       4,207       41.9         Neutral (4)       17       21.8       2,234       22.2         Disagree (1-3)       11       14.1       1,407       14.0         No opinion       16       20.5       2,204       21.9         Total       78       100.0       10,052       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams       Agree (5-7)       6       7.5       1,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5       *       942       9.4         Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       80       100.0       10,074       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	Statement	N	%	N	%
Neutral (4)       17       21.8       2,234       22.2         Disagree (1-3)       11       14.1       1,407       14.0         No opinion       16       20.5       2,204       21.9         Total       78       100.0       10,052       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams       80       100.0       10,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5       *       942       9.4         Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       80       100.0       10,074       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Disagree (1-3)       11       14.1       1,407       14.0         No opinion       16       20.5       2,204       21.9         Total       78       100.0       10,052       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       6       7.5       1,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5       *       942       9.4         Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       80       100.0       10,074       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	Agree (5-7)	34	43.6	4,207	41.9
No opinion       16       20.5       2,204       21.9         Total       78       100.0       10,052       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       6       7.5       1,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5       *       942       9.4         Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       80       100.0       10,074       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	Neutral (4)	17	21.8	2,234	22.2
Total       78       100.0       10,052       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       6       7.5       1,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5	Disagree (1-3)	11	14.1	1,407	14.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       6       7.5       1,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5       *       942       9.4         Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       80       100.0       10,074       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	No opinion	16	20.5	2,204	21.9
Agree (5-7)       6       7.5       1,044       10.4         Neutral (4)       <5       *       942       9.4         Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       80       100.0       10,074       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	Total	78	100.0	10,052	100.0
Neutral (4)	Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Disagree (1-3)       71       88.8       7,935       78.8         No opinion       <5	Agree (5-7)	6	7.5	1,044	10.4
No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	<5	*	942	9.4
Total 80 100.0 10,074 100.0  The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA  Agree (5-7) 34 43.0 3,258 32.4  Neutral (4) 15 19.0 2,664 26.5  Disagree (1-3) 10 12.7 1,691 16.8  No opinion 20 25.3 2,448 24.3	Disagree (1-3)	71	88.8	7,935	78.8
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Agree (5-7)       34       43.0       3,258       32.4         Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	Total	80	100.0	10,074	100.0
Neutral (4)       15       19.0       2,664       26.5         Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Disagree (1-3)       10       12.7       1,691       16.8         No opinion       20       25.3       2,448       24.3	Agree (5-7)	34	43.0	3,258	32.4
<b>No opinion</b> 20 25.3 2,448 24.3	Neutral (4)	15	19.0	2,664	26.5
	Disagree (1-3)	10	12.7	1,691	16.8
Total 79 100.0 10.061 100.0	No opinion	20	25.3	2,448	24.3
73 100.0 10,001	Total	79	100.0	10,061	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 160. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Maine		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	61	76.3	6066	60.2
Neutral (4)	15	18.8	3,165	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	844	8.4
Total	80	100.0	10,075	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	31	38.8	3,985	39.3
Neutral (4)	16	20.0	2,404	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	32	40.0	3,207	31.6
No opinion	<5	*	549	5.4
Total	80	100.0	10,145	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 161. Demographics

	Ma	ine	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	75	93.8	8,142	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	351	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,386	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	80	100.0	10,154	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,493	15.1
Early career (0 to 5 years)	14	17.9	2,429	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	33	42.3	4,333	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	28	35.9	1,646	16.6
Total	78	100.0	9,901	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	21	26.3	1,873	18.4
Not primary care	45	56.3	4,975	49.0
Unknown specialty	14	17.5	3,306	32.6
Total	80	100.0	10,154	100.0
Gender				
Female	43	53.8	5,918	59.3
Male	37	46.3	4,058	40.7
Total	80	100.0	9,976	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Maryland

Table 162. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Mary	/land	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	192	74.4	7,159	71.8
No	21	8.1	1,281	12.9
No Opinion	45	17.4	1,524	15.3
Total	258	100.0	9,964	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	242	94.2	9,516	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.1
No Opinion	14	5.4	310	3.1
Total	257	100.0	9,931	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with	and regulations tha th a physician	at require a PA to h	nave and/or report	a supervisory,
Yes	178	69.5	6,311	63.5
No	37	14.5	1,992	20.0
No Opinion	41	16.0	1,639	16.5
Total	256	100.0	9,942	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	198	76.4	7,902	79.6
No	23	8.9	674	6.8
No Opinion	38	14.7	1,349	13.6
Total	259	100.0	9,925	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	251	96.9	9,242	93.1
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	7	2.7	539	5.4
Total	259	100.0	9,922	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 163. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Maryland		All Other States	
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	164	64.3	5,846	59.0
Neutral (4)	21	8.2	1,106	11.2
Disagree (1-3)	58	22.7	2,604	26.3
No opinion	12	4.7	352	3.6
Total	255	100.0	9,908	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sur	pervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	48	18.6	2,129	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	30	11.6	1,253	12.6
Neutral (4)	173	67.1	6,280	63.3
Agree (5-7)	7	2.7	266	2.7
Total	258	100.0	9,928	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	125	48.6	4,805	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	39	15.2	1,624	16.4
Neutral (4)	83	32.3	3,154	31.8
Agree (5-7)	10	3.9	331	3.3
Total	257	100.0	9,914	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 164. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Maryland		All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	187	73.3	7,141	72.1
Neutral (4)	32	12.5	1,222	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	27	10.6	1,034	10.4
No opinion	9	3.5	503	5.1
Total	255	100.0	9,900	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians				
Agree (5-7)	79	30.9	2,429	24.5
Neutral (4)	48	18.8	2,062	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	120	46.9	4,819	48.7
No opinion	9	3.5	587	5.9
Total	256	100.0	9,897	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same bo				
Agree (5-7)	119	46.3	3,720	37.7
Neutral (4)	43	16.7	1,932	19.6
Disagree (1-3)	84	32.7	3,680	37.3
No opinion	11	4.3	547	5.5
Total	257	100.0	9,879	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	149	58.7	5,299	53.6
Neutral (4)	36	14.2	1,759	17.8
Disagree (1-3)	62	24.4	2,247	22.7
No opinion	7	2.8	583	5.9
Total	254	100.0	9,888	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 165. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Maryland		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	238	93.3	9,005	91.0
Neutral (4)	5	2.0	377	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	228	2.3
No opinion	8	3.1	289	2.9
Total	255	100.0	9,899	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	7	2.7	389	3.9
Neutral (4)	10	3.9	528	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	231	90.2	8,668	87.8
No opinion	8	3.1	286	2.9
Total	256	100.0	9,871	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 166. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Mary	Maryland		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	11	4.3	427	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	97	37.9	3,397	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	109	42.6	4,220	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	17	6.6	1,068	10.8
Other	22	8.6	732	7.4
Total	256	100.0	9,844	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 167. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Mary	/land	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	se they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	166	64.1	6,118	61.7
Neutral (4)	31	12.0	1,287	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	31	12.0	1,616	16.3
No opinion	31	12.0	892	9.0
Total	259	100.0	9,913	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	134	51.7	4,439	44.9
Neutral (4)	30	11.6	1,482	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	51	19.7	2,558	25.9
No opinion	44	17.0	1,407	14.2
Total	259	100.0	9,886	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	Il liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	160	64.0	F 00C	FO F
Agree (5-7)	168	64.9	5,896	59.5
Neutral (4)	38	14.7	1,659	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	36	13.9	1,691	17.1
No opinion	17 259	6.6 100.0	666 9,912	6.7 100.0
Total			·	
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	127	49.2	5,013	50.6
Neutral (4)	62	24.0	1,962	19.8
Disagree (1-3)	52	20.2	2,176	22.0
No opinion	17	6.6	747	7.5
Total	258	100.0	9,898	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative		•		
Agree (5-7)	58	22.5	2,792	28.2
Neutral (4)	43	16.7	1,915	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	138	53.5	4,514	45.6
No opinion	19	7.4	682	6.9
Total	258	100.0	9,903	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of				50.0
Agree (5-7)	151	58.5	5,326	53.9
Neutral (4)	34	13.2	1,341	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	42	16.3	2,215	22.4
No opinion	31	12.0	1,007	10.2
Total	258	100.0	9,889	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	'As will no longer b	be considered
Agree (5-7)	165	64.2	6,045	61.1
Neutral (4)	34	13.2	1,381	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	37	14.4	1,752	17.7
No opinion	21	8.2	717	7.2
Total	257	100.0	9,895	100.0

Table 167 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Mary	/land	All Other States	
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	85	33.1	4,156	42.1
Neutral (4)	64	24.9	2,187	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	43	16.7	1,375	13.9
No opinion	65	25.3	2,155	21.8
Total	257	100.0	9,873	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	25	9.8	1,025	10.4
Neutral (4)	26	10.2	919	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	200	78.1	7,806	78.9
No opinion	5	2.0	148	1.5
Total	256	100.0	9,898	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	100	38.8	3,192	32.3
Neutral (4)	65	25.2	2,614	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	32	12.4	1,669	16.9
No opinion	61	23.6	2,407	24.4
Total	258	100.0	9,882	100.0
•				

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 168. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Maryland		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	143	55.6	5984	60.5
Neutral (4)	89	34.6	3,091	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	25	9.7	823	8.3
Total	257	100.0	9,898	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	78	30.2	3,938	39.5
Neutral (4)	70	27.1	2,350	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	92	35.7	3,147	31.6
No opinion	18	7.0	532	5.3
Total	258	100.0	9,967	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 169. Demographics

	Mary	/land	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	231	89.2	7,986	80.1
PA (not clinically practicing)	6	2.3	346	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	125	1.3
PA student	18	6.9	1,371	13.7
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.5
Total	259	100.0	9,975	100.0
Career length				
Student	19	7.5	1,477	15.2
Early career (0 to 5 years)	64	25.3	2,379	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	118	46.6	4,248	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	52	20.6	1,622	16.7
Total	253	100.0	9,726	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	27	10.4	1,867	18.7
Not primary care	159	61.4	4,861	48.7
Unknown specialty	73	28.2	3,247	32.6
Total	259	100.0	9,975	100.0
Gender				
Female	156	61.7	5,805	59.2
Male	97	38.3	3,998	40.8
Total	253	100.0	9,803	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Massachusetts

Table 170. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Massac	husetts	All Othe	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	185	72.3	7,166	71.9	
No	24	9.4	1,278	12.8	
No Opinion	47	18.4	1,522	15.3	
Total	256	100.0	9,966	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	244	95.7	9,514	95.8	
No	<5	*	104	1.0	
No Opinion	9	3.5	315	3.2	
Total	255	100.0	9,933	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with				t a supervisory,	
Yes	163	64.2	6,326	63.6	
No	42	16.5	1,987	20.0	
No Opinion	49	19.3	1,631	16.4	
Total	254	100.0	9,944	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to	
Yes	208	81.6	7,892	79.5	
No	9	3.5	688	6.9	
No Opinion	38	14.9	1,349	13.6	
Total	255	100.0	9,929	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance		
Yes	238	94.1	9,255	93.2	
No	<5	*	140	1.4	
No Opinion	13	5.1	533	5.4	
Total	253	100.0	9,928	100.0	
Questions					

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 171. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Massac	husetts	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	146	57.3	5,864	59.2
Neutral (4)	39	15.3	1,088	11.0
Disagree (1-3)	63	24.7	2,599	26.2
No opinion	7	2.7	357	3.6
Total	255	100.0	9,908	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	47	18.5	2,130	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	43	16.9	1,240	12.5
Neutral (4)	156	61.4	6,297	63.4
Agree (5-7)	8	3.1	265	2.7
Total	254	100.0	9,932	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	127	50.0	4,803	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	44	17.3	1,619	16.3
Neutral (4)	75	29.5	3,162	31.9
Agree (5-7)	8	3.1	333	3.4
Total	254	100.0	9,917	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 172. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Massac	husetts	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	195	77.1	7,133	72.0
Neutral (4)	33	13.0	1,221	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	10	4.0	1,051	10.6
No opinion	15	5.9	497	5.0
Total	253	100.0	9,902	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians				
Agree (5-7)	45	17.8	2,463	24.9
Neutral (4)	63	24.9	2,047	20.7
Disagree (1-3)	130	51.4	4,809	48.6
No opinion	15	5.9	581	5.9
Total	253	100.0	9,900	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians			
Agree (5-7)	75	29.5	3,764	38.1
Neutral (4)	46	18.1	1,929	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	112	44.1	3,652	37.0
No opinion	21	8.3	537	5.4
Total	254	100.0	9,882	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting men		45.0	5 222	52.0
Agree (5-7)	116	45.8	5,332	53.9
Neutral (4)	49	19.4	1,746	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	67	26.5	2,242	22.7
No opinion	21	8.3	569	5.8
Total	253	100.0	9,889	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 173. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Massachusetts		All Other States			
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	228	89.8	9,015	91.1		
Neutral (4)	19	7.5	363	3.7		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3		
No opinion	5	2.0	292	2.9		
Total	254	100.0	9,900	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	9	3.6	387	3.9		
Neutral (4)	21	8.4	517	5.2		
Disagree (1-3)	214	85.6	8,685	87.9		
No opinion	6	2.4	288	2.9		
Total	250	100.0	9,877	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 174. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Massac	husetts	All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	11	4.4	427	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	84	33.5	3,410	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	111	44.2	4,218	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	28	11.2	1,057	10.7
Other	17	6.8	737	7.5
Total	251	100.0	9,849	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 175. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Massac	husetts	All Othe	r States	
Statement	N	%	N	%	
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becau	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or	
collaborating physician	141	55.5	6,143	61.9	
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	38	15.0	1,280	12.9	
Disagree (1-3)	42	16.5	1,605	16.2	
- , ,	33	13.0	890	9.0	
No opinion Total	254	100.0	9,918	100.0	
I have personally experienced NPs being hire					
supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAS because	e NPS don t need t	o identity and regi	ster a	
Agree (5-7)	85	33.7	4,488	45.4	
Neutral (4)	46	18.3	1,466	14.8	
Disagree (1-3)	69	27.4	2,540	25.7	
No opinion	52	20.6	1,399	14.1	
Total	252	100.0	9,893	100.0	
Physicians will be more willing to work with P					
provides					
Agree (5-7)	152	60.1	5,912	59.6	
Neutral (4)	48	19.0	1,649	16.6	
Disagree (1-3)	36	14.2	1,691	17.0	
No opinion	17	6.7	666	6.7	
Total	253	100.0	9,918	100.0	
It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue					
whomever they want					
Agree (5-7)	112	44.1	5,028	50.8	
Neutral (4)	64	25.2	1,960	19.8	
Disagree (1-3)	58	22.8	2,170	21.9	
No opinion	20	7.9	744	7.5	
Total	254	100.0	9,902	100.0	
I am concerned that the proposal will negativ					
Agree (5-7)	59	23.3	2,791	28.2	
Neutral (4)	62	24.5	1,896	19.1	
Disagree (1-3)	112	44.3	4,540	45.8	
No opinion	20	7.9	681	6.9	
Total	253	100.0	9,908	100.0	
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of					
Agree (5-7)	132	52.4	5,345	54.0	
Neutral (4)	36	14.3	1,339	13.5	
Disagree (1-3)	49	19.4	2,208	22.3	
No opinion	35	13.9	1,003	10.1	
Total	252	100.0	9,895	100.0	
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as me subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because I	PAs will no longer b	oe considered	
Agree (5-7)	161	63.6	6,049	61.1	
Neutral (4)	37	14.6	1,378	13.9	
Disagree (1-3)	35	13.8	1,754	17.7	
No opinion	20	7.9	718	7.3	
Total	253	100.0	9,899	100.0	
			.,		

Table 175 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Massac	husetts	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	82	32.4	4,159	42.1
Neutral (4)	69	27.3	2,182	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	35	13.8	1,383	14.0
No opinion	67	26.5	2,153	21.8
Total	253	100.0	9,877	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	16	6.3	1,034	10.4
Neutral (4)	19	7.5	926	9.4
Disagree (1-3)	216	84.7	7,790	78.7
No opinion	<5	*	149	1.5
Total	255	100.0	9,899	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	57	22.6	3,235	32.7
Neutral (4)	71	28.2	2,608	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	44	17.5	1,657	16.8
No opinion	80	31.7	2,388	24.2
Total	252	100.0	9,888	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 176. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Massachusetts		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	132	52.4	5995	60.5
Neutral (4)	92	36.5	3,088	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	28	11.1	820	8.3
Total	252	100.0	9,903	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	118	46.1	3,898	39.1
Neutral (4)	79	30.9	2,341	23.5
Dissatisfied (1-3)	41	16.0	3,198	32.1
No opinion	18	7.0	532	5.3
Total	256	100.0	9,969	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 177. Demographics

	Massac	husetts	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	196	76.6	8,021	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	9	3.5	343	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.3
PA student	44	17.2	1,345	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	143	1.4
Total	256	100.0	9,978	100.0
Career length				
Student	47	19.1	1,449	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	52	21.1	2,391	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	101	41.1	4,265	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	46	18.7	1,628	16.7
Total	246	100.0	9,733	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	32	12.5	1,862	18.7
Not primary care	135	52.7	4,885	49.0
Unknown specialty	89	34.8	3,231	32.4
Total	256	100.0	9,978	100.0
Gender				
Female	172	68.3	5,789	59.0
Male	80	31.7	4,015	41.0
Total	252	100.0	9,804	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Michigan

Table 178. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Mich	igan	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	245	65.5	7,106	72.2
No	43	11.5	1,259	12.8
No Opinion	86	23.0	1,483	15.1
Total	374	100.0	9,848	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	359	96.2	9,399	95.8
No	<5	*	103	1.0
No Opinion	11	2.9	313	3.2
Total	373	100.0	9,815	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with				t a supervisory,
Yes	209	56.0	6,280	63.9
No	82	22.0	1,947	19.8
No Opinion	82	22.0	1,598	16.3
Total	373	100.0	9,825	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	294	79.0	7,806	79.6
No	17	4.6	680	6.9
No Opinion	61	16.4	1,326	13.5
Total	372	100.0	9,812	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	341	91.2	9,152	93.3
No	7	1.9	135	1.4
No Opinion	26	7.0	520	5.3
Total	374	100.0	9,807	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 179. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Michigan		All Other States	
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	181	48.8	5,829	59.5
Neutral (4)	44	11.9	1,083	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	134	36.1	2,528	25.8
No opinion	12	3.2	352	3.6
Total	371	100.0	9,792	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sur	pervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	93	24.9	2,084	21.2
Disagree (1-3)	55	14.7	1,228	12.5
Neutral (4)	216	57.8	6,237	63.6
Agree (5-7)	10	2.7	263	2.7
Total	374	100.0	9,812	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	200	53.6	4,730	48.3
Disagree (1-3)	57	15.3	1,606	16.4
Neutral (4)	91	24.4	3,146	32.1
Agree (5-7)	25	6.7	316	3.2
Total	373	100.0	9,798	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 180. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Mich	nigan	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	276	74.2	7,052	72.1
Neutral (4)	49	13.2	1,205	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	26	7.0	1,035	10.6
No opinion	21	5.6	491	5.0
Total	372	100.0	9,783	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	79	21.2	2,429	24.8
Neutral (4)	87	23.4	2,023	20.7
Disagree (1-3)	186	50.0	4,753	48.6
No opinion	20	5.4	576	5.9
Total	372	100.0	9,781	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	112	30.3	3,727	38.2
Neutral (4)	78	21.1	1,897	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	160	43.2	3,604	36.9
No opinion	20	5.4	538	5.5
Total	370	100.0	9,766	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting men		47.2	F 070	F4.0
Agree (5-7)	176	47.3	5,272	54.0
Neutral (4)	81	21.8	1,714	17.5
Disagree (1-3)	89	23.9	2,220	22.7
No opinion	26	7.0	564	5.8
Total	372	100.0	9,770	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 181. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Michigan		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	336	90.1	8,907	91.1
Neutral (4)	19	5.1	363	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	8	2.1	224	2.3
No opinion	10	2.7	287	2.9
Total	373	100.0	9,781	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	13	3.5	383	3.9
Neutral (4)	27	7.3	511	5.2
Disagree (1-3)	320	86.3	8,579	87.9
No opinion	11	3.0	283	2.9
Total	371	100.0	9,756	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 182. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Michigan		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	15	4.0	423	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	97	26.0	3,397	34.9
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	175	46.9	4,154	42.7
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	54	14.5	1,031	10.6
Other	32	8.6	722	7.4
Total	373	100.0	9,727	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 183. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Mich	nigan	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	151	40.5	6,133	62.6
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	65	17.4	1,253	12.8
Disagree (1-3)	110	29.5	1,537	15.7
No opinion	47	12.6	876	8.9
Total	373	100.0	9,799	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hire				
supervising or collaborating physician	u over PAS becaus	e NPS don t need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	104	28.1	4,469	45.7
Neutral (4)	60	16.2	1,452	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	155	41.9	2,454	25.1
No opinion	51	13.8	1,400	14.3
Total	370	100.0	9,775	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha		al liability for the ca	
provides				
Agree (5-7)	195	52.3	5,869	59.9
Neutral (4)	72	19.3	1,625	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	76	20.4	1,651	16.9
No opinion	30	8.0	653	6.7
Total	373	100.0	9,798	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	181	48.5	4,959	50.7
Neutral (4)	74	19.8	1,950	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	91	24.4	2,137	21.8
No opinion	27	7.2	737	7.5
Total	373	100.0	9,783	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			· ·	
Agree (5-7)	102	27.4	2,748	28.1
Neutral (4)	73	19.6	1,885	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	176	47.3	4,476	45.7
No opinion	21	5.6	680	6.9
Total	372	100.0	9,789	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	organizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	173	46.9	5,304	54.2
Neutral (4)	58	15.7	1,317	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	99	26.8	2,158	22.1
No opinion	39	10.6	999	10.2
Total	369	100.0	9,778	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because F	As will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	192	51.6	6,018	61.5
Neutral (4)	69	18.5	1,346	13.8
Disagree (1-3)	79	21.2	1,710	17.5
No opinion	32	8.6	706	7.2
Total	372	100.0	9,780	100.0

Table 183 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Mich	igan	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	69	18.7	4,172	42.7
Neutral (4)	92	24.9	2,159	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	126	34.1	1,292	13.2
No opinion	82	22.2	2,138	21.9
Total	369	100.0	9,761	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	37	9.9	1,013	10.4
Neutral (4)	35	9.4	910	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	297	79.6	7,709	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	149	1.5
Total	373	100.0	9,781	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	78	21.0	3,214	32.9
Neutral (4)	119	32.0	2,560	26.2
Disagree (1-3)	82	22.0	1,619	16.6
No opinion	93	25.0	2,375	24.3
Total	372	100.0	9,768	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 184. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Michigan		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	219	59.2	5908	60.4
Neutral (4)	120	32.4	3,060	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	31	8.4	817	8.3
Total	370	100.0	9,785	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	255	68.2	3,761	38.2
Neutral (4)	63	16.8	2,357	23.9
Dissatisfied (1-3)	42	11.2	3,197	32.5
No opinion	14	3.7	536	5.4
Total	374	100.0	9,851	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 185. Demographics

	Mich	nigan	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	332	88.8	7,885	80.0
PA (not clinically practicing)	13	3.5	339	3.4
PA (retired)	6	1.6	123	1.2
PA student	21	5.6	1,368	13.9
Unknown	<5	*	145	1.5
Total	374	100.0	9,860	100.0
Career length				
Student	21	5.8	1,475	15.3
Early career (0 to 5 years)	81	22.3	2,362	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	184	50.5	4,182	43.5
Late career (21 or more years)	78	21.4	1,596	16.6
Total	364	100.0	9,615	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	73	19.5	1,821	18.5
Not primary care	212	56.7	4,808	48.8
Unknown specialty	89	23.8	3,231	32.8
Total	374	100.0	9,860	100.0
Gender				
Female	222	59.8	5,739	59.3
Male	149	40.2	3,946	40.7
Total	371	100.0	9,685	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **Minnesota**

Table 186. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Minnesota		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	179	71.6	7,172	71.9
No	24	9.6	1,278	12.8
No Opinion	47	18.8	1,522	15.3
Total	250	100.0	9,972	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	239	95.6	9,519	95.8
No	<5	*	104	1.0
No Opinion	9	3.6	315	3.2
Total	250	100.0	9,938	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	170	68.0	6,319	63.5
No	39	15.6	1,990	20.0
No Opinion	41	16.4	1,639	16.5
Total	250	100.0	9,948	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	182	72.8	7,918	79.7
No	13	5.2	684	6.9
No Opinion	55	22.0	1,332	13.4
Total	250	100.0	9,934	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	227	91.5	9,266	93.3
No	5	2.0	137	1.4
No Opinion	16	6.5	530	5.3
Total	248	100.0	9,933	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 187. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Minne	esota	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	cific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	155	62.5	5,855	59.1
Neutral (4)	33	13.3	1,094	11.0
Disagree (1-3)	49	19.8	2,613	26.4
No opinion	11	4.4	353	3.6
Total	248	100.0	9,915	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "super	ervising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	39	15.6	2,138	21.5
Disagree (1-3)	40	16.0	1,243	12.5
Neutral (4)	163	65.2	6,290	63.3
Agree (5-7)	8	3.2	265	2.7
Total	250	100.0	9,936	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "colla	aborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	107	42.8	4,823	48.6
Disagree (1-3)	43	17.2	1,620	16.3
Neutral (4)	89	35.6	3,148	31.7
Agree (5-7)	11	4.4	330	3.3
Total	250	100.0	9,921	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 188. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Minn	esota	All Othe	r States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	154	61.8	7,174	72.4	
Neutral (4)	51	20.5	1,203	12.1	
Disagree (1-3)	23	9.2	1,038	10.5	
No opinion	21	8.4	491	5.0	
Total	249	100.0	9,906	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	ınd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	58	23.3	2,450	24.7	
Neutral (4)	70	28.1	2,040	20.6	
Disagree (1-3)	98	39.4	4,841	48.9	
No opinion	23	9.2	573	5.8	
Total	249	100.0	9,904	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	s, with some PAs a			
Agree (5-7)	102	41.3	3,737	37.8	
Neutral (4)	56	22.7	1,919	19.4	
Disagree (1-3)	65	26.3	3,699	37.4	
No opinion	24	9.7	534	5.4	
Total	247	100.0	9,889	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	139	56.0	5,309	53.7	
Neutral (4)	44	17.7	1,751	17.7	
Disagree (1-3)	45	18.1	2,264	22.9	
No opinion	20	8.1	570	5.8	
Total	248	100.0	9,894	100.0	
•					

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 189. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Minnesota		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	220	88.4	9,023	91.1
Neutral (4)	10	4.0	372	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	7	2.8	225	2.3
No opinion	12	4.8	285	2.9
Total	249	100.0	9,905	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	irectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	10	4.0	386	3.9
Neutral (4)	18	7.2	520	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	208	83.5	8,691	88.0
No opinion	13	5.2	281	2.8
Total	249	100.0	9,878	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 190. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Minn	Minnesota		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	6	2.4	432	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	75	30.2	3,419	34.7	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	116	46.8	4,213	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	33	13.3	1,052	10.7	
Other	18	7.3	736	7.5	
Total	248	100.0	9,852	100.0	

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 191. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Minn	esota	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becau	use they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician		F7.0	6.1.10	61.0
Agree (5-7)	144	57.6	6,140	61.9
Neutral (4)	35	14.0	1,283	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	43	17.2	1,604	16.2
No opinion	28	11.2	895	9.0
Total	250	100.0	9,922	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hire supervising or collaborating physician	ed over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	104	42.1	4,469	45.2
Neutral (4)	30	12.1	1,482	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	80	32.4	2,529	25.6
No opinion	33	13.4	1,418	14.3
Total	247	100.0	9,898	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with F provides	PAs if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	141	56.4	5,923	59.7
Neutral (4)	49	19.6	1,648	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	41	16.4	1,686	17.0
No opinion	19	7.6	664	6.7
Total	250	100.0	9,921	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about wh				
whomever they want	io is liable for the Ca	are tilat a FA provi	des because peopl	le Will Sue
Agree (5-7)	113	45.6	5,027	50.7
Neutral (4)	46	18.5	1,978	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	60	24.2	2,168	21.9
No opinion	29	11.7	735	7.4
Total	248	100.0	9,908	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	vely impact the rela	tionships I have w	ith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	67	26.9	2,783	28.1
Neutral (4)	38	15.3	1,920	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	128	51.4	4,524	45.6
No opinion	16	6.4	685	6.9
Total	249	100.0	9,912	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician	organizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	135	54.7	5,342	54.0
Neutral (4)	31	12.6	1,344	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	50	20.2	2,207	22.3
No opinion	31	12.6	1,007	10.2
Total	247	100.0	9,900	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as me subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because l	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	152	61.0	6,058	61.2
Neutral (4)	41	16.5	1,374	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	43	17.3	1,746	17.6
No opinion	13	5.2	725	7.3
Total	249	100.0	9,903	100.0
i otal	243	100.0	5,505	100.0

Table 191 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Minnesota		All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	84	34.0	4,157	42.1
Neutral (4)	60	24.3	2,191	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	46	18.6	1,372	13.9
No opinion	57	23.1	2,163	21.9
Total	247	100.0	9,883	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	20	8.0	1,030	10.4
Neutral (4)	16	6.4	929	9.4
Disagree (1-3)	210	84.3	7,796	78.7
No opinion	<5	*	150	1.5
Total	249	100.0	9,905	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	75	30.1	3,217	32.5
Neutral (4)	69	27.7	2,610	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	45	18.1	1,656	16.7
No opinion	60	24.1	2,408	24.3
Total	249	100.0	9,891	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 192. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Minnesota		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	134	54.7	5993	60.5
Neutral (4)	87	35.5	3,093	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	24	9.8	824	8.3
Total	245	100.0	9,910	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	133	53.0	3,883	38.9
Neutral (4)	64	25.5	2,356	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	40	15.9	3,199	32.1
No opinion	14	5.6	536	5.4
Total	251	100.0	9,974	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 193. Demographics

	Minn	esota	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	215	85.7	8,002	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	7	2.8	345	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	25	10.0	1,364	13.7
Unknown	<5	*	144	1.4
Total	251	100.0	9,983	100.0
Career length				
Student	26	10.6	1,470	15.1
Early career (0 to 5 years)	81	33.1	2,362	24.3
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	110	44.9	4,256	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	28	11.4	1,646	16.9
Total	245	100.0	9,734	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	50	19.9	1,844	18.5
Not primary care	139	55.4	4,881	48.9
Unknown specialty	62	24.7	3,258	32.6
Total	251	100.0	9,983	100.0
Gender				
Female	165	66.3	5,796	59.1
Male	84	33.7	4,011	40.9
Total	249	100.0	9,807	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Mississippi

Table 194. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Missi	Mississippi		r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	22	64.7	7,329	71.9
No	8	23.5	1,294	12.7
No Opinion	<5	*	1,565	15.4
Total	34	100.0	10,188	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	33	97.1	9,725	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	324	3.2
Total	34	100.0	10,154	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	18	52.9	6,471	63.7
No	10	29.4	2,019	19.9
No Opinion	6	17.6	1,674	16.5
Total	34	100.0	10,164	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	23	67.6	8,077	79.6
No	<5	*	694	6.8
No Opinion	8	23.5	1,379	13.6
Total	34	100.0	10,150	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re			ate insurance	
Yes	31	93.9	9,462	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	544	5.4
Total	33	100.0	10,148	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 195. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Mississippi		All Other States	
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a sp	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	14	41.2	5,996	59.2
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,124	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	15	44.1	2,647	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	34	100.0	10,129	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	12	35.3	2,165	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	8	23.5	1,275	12.6
Neutral (4)	14	41.2	6,439	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	273	2.7
Total	34	100.0	10,152	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	24	72.7	4,906	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,660	16.4
Neutral (4)	5	15.2	3,232	31.9
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4
Total	33	100.0	10,138	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 196. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Missi	ssippi	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	20	58.8	7,308	72.2
Neutral (4)	9	26.5	1,245	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,058	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	510	5.0
Total	34	100.0	10,121	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Agree (5-7)	9	26.5	2,499	24.7
Neutral (4)	11	32.4	2,099	20.7
Disagree (1-3)	12	35.3	4,927	48.7
No opinion	<5	*	594	5.9
Total	34	100.0	10,119	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians			
Agree (5-7)	19	57.6	3,820	37.8
Neutral (4)	6	18.2	1,969	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	7	21.2	3,757	37.2
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5
Total	33	100.0	10,103	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	24	70.6	5,424	53.7
Neutral (4)	7	20.6	1,788	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	2,307	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	589	5.8
Total	34	100.0	10,108	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 197. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Mississippi		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	30	88.2	9,213	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	232	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9
Total	34	100.0	10,120	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	396	3.9
Neutral (4)	5	14.7	533	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	28	82.4	8,871	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9
Total	34	100.0	10,093	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 198. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Mississippi		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	6	18.2	432	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	14	42.4	3,480	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	10	30.3	4,319	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,083	10.8
Other	<5	*	753	7.5
Total	33	100.0	10,067	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 199. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Missi	ssippi	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	10	55.0	6.065	61.0
Agree (5-7)	19	55.9	6,265	61.8
Neutral (4)	7	20.6	1,311	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	<5		1,644	16.2
No opinion	5	14.7	918	9.1
Total	34	100.0	10,138	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	11	32.4	4,562	45.1
Neutral (4)	9	26.5	1,503	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	7	20.6	2,602	25.7
No opinion	7	20.6	1,444	14.3
Total	34	100.0	10,111	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	20	58.8	6,044	59.6
Neutral (4)	5	14.7	1,692	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	8	23.5	1,719	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	682	6.7
Total	34	100.0	10,137	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	18	52.9	5,122	50.6
Neutral (4)	9	26.5	2,015	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	6	17.6	2,222	22.0
No opinion	<5	*	763	7.5
Total	34	100.0	10,122	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ly impact the rela		th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	12	35.3	2,838	28.0
Neutral (4)	10	29.4	1,948	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	8	23.5	4,644	45.9
No opinion	<5	*	697	6.9
Total	34	100.0	10,127	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	ganizations, I thir	ık we should still p		
Agree (5-7)	14	41.2	5,463	54.0
Neutral (4)	6	17.6	1,369	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	10	29.4	2,247	22.2
No opinion	<5	*	1,034	10.2
Total	34	100.0	10,113	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer l	e considered
Agree (5-7)	19	55.9	6,191	61.2
Neutral (4)	9	26.5	1,406	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	5	14.7	1,784	17.6
No opinion	<5	*	737	7.3
Total	34	100.0	10,118	100.0

Table 199 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Missi	ssippi	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	24	70.6	4,217	41.8
Neutral (4)	5	14.7	2,246	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,416	14.0
No opinion	<5	*	2,217	22.0
Total	34	100.0	10,096	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,047	10.3
Neutral (4)	5	14.7	940	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	25	73.5	7,981	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	34	100.0	10,120	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	10	29.4	3,282	32.5
Neutral (4)	10	29.4	2,669	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,700	16.8
No opinion	13	38.2	2,455	24.3
Total	34	100.0	10,106	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 200. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Mississippi		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	23	67.6	6104	60.3
Neutral (4)	9	26.5	3,171	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	846	8.4
Total	34	100.0	10,121	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	6	17.6	4,010	39.3
Neutral (4)	9	26.5	2,411	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	18	52.9	3,221	31.6
No opinion	<5	*	549	5.4
Total	34	100.0	10,191	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 201. Demographics

	Missi	ssippi	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	16	47.1	8,201	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	15	44.1	1,374	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	34	100.0	10,200	100.0
Career length				
Student	16	47.1	1,480	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	9	26.5	2,434	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	8	23.5	4,358	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	<5	*	1,673	16.8
Total	34	100.0	9,945	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	<5	*	1,891	18.5
Not primary care	12	35.3	5,008	49.1
Unknown specialty	19	55.9	3,301	32.4
Total	34	100.0	10,200	100.0
Gender				
Female	20	58.8	5,941	59.3
Male	14	41.2	4,081	40.7
Total	34	100.0	10,022	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

## Missouri

Table 202. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Miss	Missouri		r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	77	73.3	7,274	71.9
No	16	15.2	1,286	12.7
No Opinion	12	11.4	1,557	15.4
Total	105	100.0	10,117	100.0
Support commitment to team-base	ed practice			
Yes	103	97.2	9,655	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.1
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2
Total	106	100.0	10,082	100.0
Support the elimination of provision collaborating or other specific relat		at require a PA to I	have and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	65	61.3	6,424	63.7
No	24	22.6	2,005	19.9
No Opinion	17	16.0	1,663	16.5
Total	106	100.0	10,092	100.0
Support the establishment of autor license, regulate, and discipline PAs	S	voting membershi	p comprised of a r	najority PAs, to
Yes	80	76.2	8,020	79.6
No	11	10.5	686	6.8
No Opinion	14	13.3	1,373	13.6
Total	105	100.0	10,079	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligi	ble to be reimbursed directly	by public and priv	/ate insurance	
Yes	95	89.6	9,398	93.3
No	<5	*	138	1.4
No Opinion	7	6.6	539	5.3
Total	106	100.0	10,075	100.0
Ougstions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 203. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Miss	Missouri		All Other States	
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%	
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice	
Agree (5-7)	63	59.4	5,947	59.1	
Neutral (4)	14	13.2	1,113	11.1	
Disagree (1-3)	26	24.5	2,636	26.2	
No opinion	<5	*	361	3.6	
Total	106	100.0	10,057	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice		
No opinion	32	30.2	2,145	21.3	
Disagree (1-3)	17	16.0	1,266	12.6	
Neutral (4)	55	51.9	6,398	63.5	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	271	2.7	
Total	106	100.0	10,080	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ictice		
No opinion	52	49.5	4,878	48.5	
Disagree (1-3)	14	13.3	1,649	16.4	
Neutral (4)	36	34.3	3,201	31.8	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	338	3.4	
Total	105	100.0	10,066	100.0	
_					

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 204. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Miss	souri	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	79	75.2	7,249	72.1
Neutral (4)	8	7.6	1,246	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	13	12.4	1,048	10.4
No opinion	5	4.8	507	5.0
Total	105	100.0	10,050	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a			ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	29	27.4	2,479	24.7
Neutral (4)	25	23.6	2,085	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	48	45.3	4,891	48.7
No opinion	<5	*	592	5.9
Total	106	100.0	10,047	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b				
Agree (5-7)	43	40.6	3,796	37.8
Neutral (4)	20	18.9	1,955	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	38	35.8	3,726	37.1
No opinion	5	4.7	553	5.5
Total	106	100.0	10,030	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	51	48.1	5,397	53.8
Neutral (4)	25	23.6	1,770	17.6
Disagree (1-3)	26	24.5	2,283	22.7
No opinion	<5	*	586	5.8
Total	106	100.0	10,036	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 205. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Missouri		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	94	88.7	9,149	91.1
Neutral (4)	5	4.7	377	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
No opinion	5	4.7	292	2.9
Total	106	100.0	10,048	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	5	4.7	391	3.9
Neutral (4)	10	9.4	528	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	86	81.1	8,813	87.9
No opinion	5	4.7	289	2.9
Total	106	100.0	10,021	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 206. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Miss	ouri	All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	434	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	49	46.2	3,445	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	38	35.8	4,291	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	11	10.4	1,074	10.7
Other	<5	*	750	7.5
Total	106	100.0	9,994	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 207. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Employers think NPs are easier to hire because they do not need to identify and register a supervising or collaborating physician (e).   13		Miss	souri	All Othe	r States
collaborating physician           Agree (6-7)         73         68.9         6.211         61.7           Neutral (4)         12         11.3         1.306         13.0           Disagree (1-3)         13         12.3         1.634         162           No opinion         8         7.5         915         9.1           Total         106         100.0         10.066         100.0           Ihave personally experienced NPs being hired over PAs because NPs don't need to identify and register a supervising or collaborating physician         3         45.0         45.0           Neutral (4)         15         14.2         1.497         14.9         18.9         2.588         25.8 <td< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></td<>					
Agree (5-7)		se they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
Neutral (4) 12 11.3 1.306 13.0 Disagree (1-3) 13 12.3 1.634 16.2    Thotal 106 100.0 10.069 100.0 10.066 100.0 10.069 100.0 10.066 100.0 10.069 100.0 10.066 100.0 10.060 100.		73	68.9	6 211	61.7
Disagree (1-3)   13   12.3   1,634   16.2   No opinion	_ , ,				
No opinion    S					
Total         106         100.0         10,666         100.0           I have personally experienced NPs being hired over PAs because NPs don't need to identify and register as supervising or collaborating physician         45         45.05         45.00	_ , ,				
Name   Presonally experienced NPs being hired over PAs because NPs don't need to identify and register a supervising or collaborating physician   Agree (5-7)	•				
Agree (5-7)	I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
Neutral (4)         15         14.2         1.497         14.9           Disagree (1-3)         21         19.8         2.588         25.8           No opinion         12         11.3         1.439         14.3           Total         106         100.0         10.039         100.0           Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if they do not have to assume legal liability for the care a PA provides         Provides           Agree (5-7)         61         57.5         6.003         59.6           Neutral (4)         22         20.8         1.675         16.6           Disagree (1-3)         20         18.9         1,707         17.0           No opinion         <5		58	54.7	4.515	45.0
Disagree (1-3)	_ , ,				
No opinion         12         11.3         1,439         14.3           Total         106         100.0         10,039         100.0           Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if they do not have to assume legal liability for the care a PA provides           Agree (5-7)         61         57.5         6,003         59.6           Neutral (4)         22         20.8         1,675         16.6           Disagree (1-3)         20         18.9         1,707         17.0           No opinion         <5					
Total         106         100.0         10.039         100.0           Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if they do not have to assume legal liability for the care a PA provides         Agree (5-7)         61         57.5         6.003         59.6           Neutral (4)         22         20.8         1.675         16.6           Disagree (1-3)         20         18.9         1.707         17.0           No opinion         <5					
Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if they do not have to assume legal liability for the care a PA provides           Agree (5-7)         61         57.5         6.003         59.6           Neutral (4)         22         20.8         1.675         16.6           Disagree (1-3)         20         18.9         1.707         17.0           No opinion         <5         *         680         6.8           Total         106         100.0         10.065         100.0           It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue whomever they want         48         45.3         5.092         50.7           Agree (5-7)         48         45.3         5.092         50.7           Neutral (4)         21         19.8         2.003         19.9           Disagree (1-3)         28         26.4         2.200         21.9           No opinion         9         8.5         7.55         7.5           Total         106         100.0         10.05         100.0           Image (5-7)         43         40.6         2.807         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1.941         19.3	•				
Provides   Agree (5-7)		ļ			
Neutral (4)					
Disagree (1-3)         20         18.9         1,707         17.0           No opinion         <5	Agree (5-7)	61	57.5	6,003	59.6
No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	22	20.8	1,675	16.6
Total         106         100.0         10.065         100.0           It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue whomever they want         Agree (5-7)         48         45.3         5.092         50.7           Neutral (4)         21         19.8         2.003         19.9           Disagree (1-3)         28         26.4         2.200         21.9           No opinion         9         8.5         755         7.5           Total         106         100.0         10.050         100.0           1am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians         Agree (5-7)         43         40.6         2.807         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1.941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4.611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10.055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations. I think we should still pursue it         Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19	Disagree (1-3)	20	18.9	1,707	17.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue whomever they want    Agree (5-7)	No opinion		*	680	
whomever they want           Agree (5-7)         48         45.3         5.092         50.7           Neutral (4)         21         19.8         2.003         19.9           Disagree (1-3)         28         26.4         2.200         21.9           No opinion         9         8.5         755         7.5           Total         106         100.0         10.050         100.0           I am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians         4.06         2.807         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1.941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4.611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10.055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         4.220         49.1         5.425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7					
Agree (5-7)         48         45.3         5,092         50.7           Neutral (4)         21         19.8         2,003         19.9           Disagree (1-3)         28         26.4         2,200         21.9           No opinion         9         8.5         755         7.5           Total         106         100.0         10.050         100.0           1 am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians         Agree (5-7)         43         40.6         2,807         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1,941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4.611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         4<		o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Neutral (4)		48	45.3	5.092	50.7
Disagree (1-3)         28         26.4         2,200         21.9           No opinion         9         8.5         755         7.5           Total         106         100.0         10,050         100.0           I am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1,941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4,611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           PFAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         4					
No opinion         9         8.5         755         7.5           Total         106         100.0         10,050         100.0           I am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians         27.9           Agree (5-7)         43         40.6         2,807         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1,941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4,611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         4		28	26.4		21.9
Total         106         100.0         10,050         100.0           I am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians         Agree (5-7)         43         40.6         2,807         27.9           Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1,941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4,611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         4         4         4         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5         13.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.3         10.0         10.041	_ , ,		8.5		
Agree (5-7)       43       40.6       2,807       27.9         Neutral (4)       17       16.0       1,941       19.3         Disagree (1-3)       41       38.7       4,611       45.9         No opinion       5       4.7       696       6.9         Total       106       100.0       10,055       100.0         Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         Agree (5-7)       52       49.1       5,425       54.0         Neutral (4)       19       17.9       1,356       13.5         Disagree (1-3)       30       28.3       2,227       22.2         No opinion       5       4.7       1,033       10.3         Total       106       100.0       10,041       100.0         FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate       4         Agree (5-7)       61       58.1       6,149       61.2         Neutral (4)       20       19.0       1,395       13.9         Disagree (1-3)       20       19.0       1,769       17.6         No opinion       <5       *       734       7.3	•	106	100.0	10,050	100.0
Neutral (4)         17         16.0         1,941         19.3           Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4,611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it           Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate           Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5	I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Disagree (1-3)         41         38.7         4,611         45.9           No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         49.1         5,425         54.0           Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         46.149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5         *         734         7.3	Agree (5-7)	43	40.6	2,807	27.9
No opinion         5         4.7         696         6.9           Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it           Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate           Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	17	16.0	1,941	19.3
Total         106         100.0         10,055         100.0           Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it           Agree (5-7)         52         49.1         5,425         54.0           Neutral (4)         19         17.9         1,356         13.5           Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5	Disagree (1-3)	41	38.7	4,611	45.9
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it         Agree (5-7)       52       49.1       5,425       54.0         Neutral (4)       19       17.9       1,356       13.5         Disagree (1-3)       30       28.3       2,227       22.2         No opinion       5       4.7       1,033       10.3         Total       106       100.0       10,041       100.0         FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         Agree (5-7)       61       58.1       6,149       61.2         Neutral (4)       20       19.0       1,395       13.9         Disagree (1-3)       20       19.0       1,769       17.6         No opinion       <5       *       734       7.3	No opinion	5	4.7	696	6.9
Agree (5-7)       52       49.1       5,425       54.0         Neutral (4)       19       17.9       1,356       13.5         Disagree (1-3)       30       28.3       2,227       22.2         No opinion       5       4.7       1,033       10.3         Total       106       100.0       10,041       100.0         FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         Agree (5-7)       61       58.1       6,149       61.2         Neutral (4)       20       19.0       1,395       13.9         Disagree (1-3)       20       19.0       1,769       17.6         No opinion       <5       *       734       7.3	Total	106	100.0	10,055	100.0
Neutral (4)       19       17.9       1,356       13.5         Disagree (1-3)       30       28.3       2,227       22.2         No opinion       5       4.7       1,033       10.3         Total       106       100.0       10,041       100.0         FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate         Agree (5-7)       61       58.1       6,149       61.2         Neutral (4)       20       19.0       1,395       13.9         Disagree (1-3)       20       19.0       1,769       17.6         No opinion       <5	Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Disagree (1-3)         30         28.3         2,227         22.2           No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate           Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5         *         734         7.3	Agree (5-7)	52	49.1	5,425	54.0
No opinion         5         4.7         1,033         10.3           Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate           Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	19	17.9	1,356	13.5
Total         106         100.0         10,041         100.0           FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate           Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5         *         734         7.3	Disagree (1-3)	30	28.3	2,227	22.2
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate           Agree (5-7)         61         58.1         6,149         61.2           Neutral (4)         20         19.0         1,395         13.9           Disagree (1-3)         20         19.0         1,769         17.6           No opinion         <5         *         734         7.3	No opinion	5	4.7	1,033	10.3
subordinate       Agree (5-7)     61     58.1     6,149     61.2       Neutral (4)     20     19.0     1,395     13.9       Disagree (1-3)     20     19.0     1,769     17.6       No opinion     <5     *     734     7.3					
Neutral (4)       20       19.0       1,395       13.9         Disagree (1-3)       20       19.0       1,769       17.6         No opinion       <5		nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Neutral (4)     20     19.0     1,395     13.9       Disagree (1-3)     20     19.0     1,769     17.6       No opinion     <5     *     734     7.3		61	58.1	6,149	61.2
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 734 7.3		20	19.0	1,395	13.9
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 734 7.3	, ,	20	19.0		
<b>Total</b> 105 100.0 10,047 100.0	_ , ,	<5	*	734	
	·	105	100.0	10,047	100.0

Table 207 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Miss	souri	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	77	73.3	4,164	41.5
Neutral (4)	13	12.4	2,238	22.3
Disagree (1-3)	6	5.7	1,412	14.1
No opinion	9	8.6	2,211	22.1
Total	105	100.0	10,025	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	14	13.5	1,036	10.3
Neutral (4)	9	8.7	936	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	79	76.0	7,927	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	151	1.5
Total	104	100.0	10,050	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	41	38.7	3,251	32.4
Neutral (4)	30	28.3	2,649	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	12	11.3	1,689	16.8
No opinion	23	21.7	2,445	24.4
Total	106	100.0	10,034	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 208. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Miss	Missouri		r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	73	70.9	6054	60.2
Neutral (4)	26	25.2	3,154	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	844	8.4
Total	103	100.0	10,052	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	21	19.8	3,995	39.5
Neutral (4)	16	15.1	2,404	23.8
Dissatisfied (1-3)	67	63.2	3,172	31.3
No opinion	<5	*	548	5.4
Total	106	100.0	10,119	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 209. Demographics

	Miss	ouri	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	82	77.4	8,135	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	5	4.7	347	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	19	17.9	1,370	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.5
Total	106	100.0	10,128	100.0
Career length				
Student	19	17.9	1,477	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	29	27.4	2,414	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	43	40.6	4,323	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	15	14.2	1,659	16.8
Total	106	100.0	9,873	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	18	17.0	1,876	18.5
Not primary care	53	50.0	4,967	49.0
Unknown specialty	35	33.0	3,285	32.4
Total	106	100.0	10,128	100.0
Gender				
Female	67	63.2	5,894	59.2
Male	39	36.8	4,056	40.8
Total	106	100.0	9,950	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

## Montana

Table 210. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

		tana	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	53	76.8	7,298	71.9
No	8	11.6	1,294	12.7
No Opinion	8	11.6	1,561	15.4
Total	69	100.0	10,153	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	67	97.1	9,691	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	323	3.2
Total	69	100.0	10,119	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	46	66.7	6,443	63.6
No	11	15.9	2,018	19.9
No Opinion	12	17.4	1,668	16.5
Total	69	100.0	10,129	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	49	72.1	8,051	79.6
No	7	10.3	690	6.8
No Opinion	12	17.6	1,375	13.6
Total	68	100.0	10,116	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly		ate insurance	
Yes	62	91.2	9,431	93.3
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	542	5.4
Total	68	100.0	10,113	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 211. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Mon	Montana		All Other States	
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%	
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice	
Agree (5-7)	40	58.8	5,970	59.1	
Neutral (4)	9	13.2	1,118	11.1	
Disagree (1-3)	15	22.1	2,647	26.2	
No opinion	<5	5.9	360	3.6	
Total	68	100.0	10,095	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
No opinion	12	17.4	2,165	21.4	
Disagree (1-3)	10	14.5	1,273	12.6	
Neutral (4)	45	65.2	6,408	63.3	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	271	2.7	
Total	69	100.0	10,117	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice		
No opinion	35	51.5	4,895	48.5	
Disagree (1-3)	12	17.6	1,651	16.3	
Neutral (4)	20	29.4	3,217	31.8	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4	
Total	68	100.0	10,103	100.0	

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 212. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Montana		All Other States		
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	38	55.1	7,290	72.3	
Neutral (4)	16	23.2	1,238	12.3	
Disagree (1-3)	12	17.4	1,049	10.4	
No opinion	<5	*	509	5.0	
Total	69	100.0	10,086	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	18	26.9	2,490	24.7	
Neutral (4)	15	22.4	2,095	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	31	46.3	4,908	48.7	
No opinion	<5	*	593	5.9	
Total	67	100.0	10,086	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	31	45.6	3,808	37.8	
Neutral (4)	17	25.0	1,958	19.4	
Disagree (1-3)	19	27.9	3,745	37.2	
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5	
Total	68	100.0	10,068	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	39	56.5	5,409	53.7	
Neutral (4)	14	20.3	1,781	17.7	
Disagree (1-3)	13	18.8	2,296	22.8	
No opinion	<5	*	587	5.8	
Total	69	100.0	10,073	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 213. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement         N         %         N         %           PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         89.9         9,181         91.0           Neutral (4)         <5         *         380         3.8           Disagree (1-3)         <5         *         229         2.3           No opinion         <5         *         295         2.9           Total         69         100.0         10,085         100.0           PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers           Agree (5-7)         <5         *         395         3.9           Neutral (4)         <5         *         535         5.3           Disagree (1-3)         62         91.2         8,837         87.9		Montana		All Othe	r States	
Agree (5-7)       62       89.9       9,181       91.0         Neutral (4)       <5	PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
Neutral (4)       <5	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Neutral (4)       C5       *       380       3.8         Disagree (1-3)       <5       *       229       2.3         No opinion       <5       *       295       2.9         Total       69       100.0       10,085       100.0         PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         Agree (5-7)       <5       *       395       3.9         Neutral (4)       <5       *       535       5.3         Disagree (1-3)       62       91.2       8,837       87.9	Agree (5-7)	62	89.9	9,181	91.0	
No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	<5	*	380	3.8	
Total         69         100.0         10,085         100.0           PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers           Agree (5-7)         <5         *         395         3.9           Neutral (4)         <5         *         535         5.3           Disagree (1-3)         62         91.2         8,837         87.9	Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	229	2.3	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers         Agree (5-7)       <5	No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9	
Agree (5-7)       <5	Total	69	100.0	10,085	100.0	
Neutral (4)       <5	PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers			
Disagree (1-3) 62 91.2 8,837 87.9	Agree (5-7)	<5	*	395	3.9	
	Neutral (4)	<5	*	535	5.3	
	Disagree (1-3)	62	91.2	8,837	87.9	
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 292 2.9	No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9	
<b>Total</b> 68 100.0 10,059 100.0	Total	68	100.0	10,059	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 214. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Mon	Montana		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	436	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	22	32.4	3,472	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	30	44.1	4,299	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	9	13.2	1,076	10.7
Other	5	7.4	749	7.5
Total	68	100.0	10,032	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 215. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Mon	tana	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	50	75.4	6.000	C1 7
Agree (5-7)	52	75.4	6,232	61.7
Neutral (4)	6	8.7	1,312	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	8	11.6	1,639	16.2
No opinion	<5		920	9.1
Total	69	100.0	10,103	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	l over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	44	63.8	4,529	44.9
Neutral (4)	9	13.0	1,503	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	13	18.8	2,596	25.8
No opinion	<5	*	1,448	14.4
Total	69	100.0	10,076	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	45	65.2	6,019	59.6
Neutral (4)	10	14.5	1,687	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	11	15.9	1,716	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	680	6.7
Total	69	100.0	10,102	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	26	37.7	5,114	50.7
Neutral (4)	21	30.4	2,003	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	16	23.2	2,212	21.9
No opinion	6	8.7	758	7.5
Total	69	100.0	10,087	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have w	ith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	20	29.0	2,830	28.0
Neutral (4)	21	30.4	1,937	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	25	36.2	4,627	45.8
No opinion	<5	*	698	6.9
Total	69	100.0	10,092	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	ik we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	39	56.5	5,438	54.0
Neutral (4)	8	11.6	1,367	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	17	24.6	2,240	22.2
No opinion	5	7.2	1,033	10.3
Total	69	100.0	10,078	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because l	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	42	60.9	6,168	61.2
Neutral (4)	9	13.0	1,406	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	13	18.8	1,776	17.6
No opinion	5	7.2	733	7.3
Total	69	100.0	10,083	100.0
. 5	- 33	100.0	10,000	100.0

Table 215 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Mon	tana	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	26	38.2	4,215	41.9
Neutral (4)	15	22.1	2,236	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	11	16.2	1,407	14.0
No opinion	16	23.5	2,204	21.9
Total	68	100.0	10,062	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,048	10.4
Neutral (4)	6	8.7	939	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	60	87.0	7,946	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	69	100.0	10,085	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	25	36.2	3,267	32.4
Neutral (4)	18	26.1	2,661	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	13	18.8	1,688	16.8
No opinion	13	18.8	2,455	24.4
Total	69	100.0	10,071	100.0
_				

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 216. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Montana		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	51	73.9	6076	60.2
Neutral (4)	14	20.3	3,166	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	844	8.4
Total	69	100.0	10,086	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	34	49.3	3,982	39.2
Neutral (4)	16	23.2	2,404	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	16	23.2	3,223	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	69	100.0	10,156	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 217. Demographics

	Montana		All Other States	
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	58	84.1	8,159	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	8	11.6	1,381	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	145	1.4
Total	69	100.0	10,165	100.0
Career length				
Student	8	12.3	1,488	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	8	12.3	2,435	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	39	60.0	4,327	43.6
Late career (21 or more years)	10	15.4	1,664	16.8
Total	65	100.0	9,914	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	18	26.1	1,876	18.5
Not primary care	29	42.0	4,991	49.1
Unknown specialty	22	31.9	3,298	32.4
Total	69	100.0	10,165	100.0
Gender				
Female	39	56.5	5,922	59.3
Male	30	43.5	4,065	40.7
Total	69	100.0	9,987	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

## Nebraska

Table 218. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Nebr	aska	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	74	64.3	7,277	72.0
No	19	16.5	1,283	12.7
No Opinion	22	19.1	1,547	15.3
Total	115	100.0	10,107	100.0
Support commitment to team-based	d practice			
Yes	112	97.4	9,646	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	322	3.2
Total	115	100.0	10,073	100.0
Support the elimination of provision collaborating or other specific relations		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	a supervisory,
Yes	64	56.1	6,425	63.7
No	28	24.6	2,001	19.8
No Opinion	22	19.3	1,658	16.4
Total	114	100.0	10,084	100.0
Support the establishment of autonolicense, regulate, and discipline PAs		voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	88	76.5	8,012	79.6
No	8	7.0	689	6.8
No Opinion	19	16.5	1,368	13.6
Total	115	100.0	10,069	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligib	le to be reimbursed directly			
Yes	104	91.2	9,389	93.3
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	9	7.9	537	5.3
Total	114	100.0	10,067	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 219. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Nebraska		All Other States		
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%	
State law should not require PAs to have a sp	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice	
Agree (5-7)	60	53.1	5,950	59.2	
Neutral (4)	10	8.8	1,117	11.1	
Disagree (1-3)	37	32.7	2,625	26.1	
No opinion	6	5.3	358	3.6	
Total	113	100.0	10,050	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
No opinion	31	27.2	2,146	21.3	
Disagree (1-3)	17	14.9	1,266	12.6	
Neutral (4)	62	54.4	6,391	63.5	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	269	2.7	
Total	114	100.0	10,072	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice		
No opinion	67	58.8	4,863	48.4	
Disagree (1-3)	15	13.2	1,648	16.4	
Neutral (4)	27	23.7	3,210	31.9	
Agree (5-7)	5	4.4	336	3.3	
Total	114	100.0	10,057	100.0	

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 220. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Nebr	aska	All Other States		
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	77	68.8	7,251	72.2	
Neutral (4)	16	14.3	1,238	12.3	
Disagree (1-3)	11	9.8	1,050	10.5	
No opinion	8	7.1	504	5.0	
Total	112	100.0	10,043	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	ınd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	26	23.0	2,482	24.7	
Neutral (4)	28	24.8	2,082	20.7	
Disagree (1-3)	51	45.1	4,888	48.7	
No opinion	8	7.1	588	5.9	
Total	113	100.0	10,040	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a			
Agree (5-7)	48	42.5	3,791	37.8	
Neutral (4)	20	17.7	1,955	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	35	31.0	3,729	37.2	
No opinion	10	8.8	548	5.5	
Total	113	100.0	10,023	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	53	47.3	5,395	53.8	
Neutral (4)	27	24.1	1,768	17.6	
Disagree (1-3)	23	20.5	2,286	22.8	
No opinion	9	8.0	581	5.8	
Total	112	100.0	10,030	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 221. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Nebraska		All Othe	All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	105	92.1	9,138	91.0	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3	
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9	
Total	114	100.0	10,040	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	392	3.9	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	536	5.4	
Disagree (1-3)	105	91.3	8,794	87.8	
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9	
Total	115	100.0	10,012	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 222. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Nebr	Nebraska All Other St		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	5	4.4	433	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	32	28.3	3,462	34.7
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	52	46.0	4,277	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	15	13.3	1,070	10.7
Other	9	8.0	745	7.5
Total	113	100.0	9,987	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 223. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Nebr	aska	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	70	61.4	6,214	61.8
Neutral (4)	10	8.8	1,308	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	19	16.7	1,628	16.2
No opinion	15	13.2	908	9.0
Total	114	100.0	10,058	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	a over 1710 because	orn o don enloca e	o lacitally aria rogi	oto, u
Agree (5-7)	52	45.6	4,521	45.1
Neutral (4)	14	12.3	1,498	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	25	21.9	2,584	25.8
No opinion	23	20.2	1,428	14.2
Total	114	100.0	10,031	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides		<b>-1</b> .0		
Agree (5-7)	59	51.8	6,005	59.7
Neutral (4)	24	21.1	1,673	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	25	21.9	1,702	16.9
No opinion	6	5.3	677	6.7
Total	114	100.0	10,057	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	50	43.5	5,090	50.7
Neutral (4)	26	22.6	1,998	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	28	24.3	2,200	21.9
No opinion	11	9.6	753	7.5
Total	115	100.0	10,041	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				
Agree (5-7)	38	33.0	2,812	28.0
Neutral (4)	27	23.5	1,931	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	39	33.9	4,613	45.9
No opinion	11	9.6	690	6.9
Total	115	100.0	10,046	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	56	49.6	5,421	54.0
Neutral (4)	14	12.4	1,361	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	35	31.0	2,222	22.1
No opinion	8	7.1	1,030	10.3
Total	113	100.0	10,034	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	As will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	63	55.3	6,147	61.2
Neutral (4)	24	21.1	1,391	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	20	17.5	1,769	17.6
No opinion	7	6.1	731	7.3
Total	114	100.0	10,038	100.0
			20,000	200.0

Table 223 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Nebr	aska	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	33	29.5	4,208	42.0
Neutral (4)	28	25.0	2,223	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	26	23.2	1,392	13.9
No opinion	25	22.3	2,195	21.9
Total	112	100.0	10,018	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	9	7.9	1,041	10.4
Neutral (4)	10	8.8	935	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	93	81.6	7,913	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	151	1.5
Total	114	100.0	10,040	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	25	21.9	3,267	32.6
Neutral (4)	33	28.9	2,646	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	24	21.1	1,677	16.7
No opinion	32	28.1	2,436	24.3
Total	114	100.0	10,026	100.0
O 11				

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 224. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Nebraska		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	70	61.4	6057	60.3
Neutral (4)	31	27.2	3,149	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	13	11.4	835	8.3
Total	114	100.0	10,041	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	58	50.4	3,958	39.1
Neutral (4)	24	20.9	2,396	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	23	20.0	3,216	31.8
No opinion	10	8.7	540	5.3
Total	115	100.0	10,110	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 225. Demographics

	Nebr	aska	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	91	79.1	8,126	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	349	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	127	1.3
PA student	19	16.5	1,370	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.5
Total	115	100.0	10,119	100.0
Career length				
Student	19	16.7	1,477	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	26	22.8	2,417	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	47	41.2	4,319	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	22	19.3	1,652	16.7
Total	114	100.0	9,865	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	32	27.8	1,862	18.4
Not primary care	45	39.1	4,975	49.2
Unknown specialty	38	33.0	3,282	32.4
Total	115	100.0	10,119	100.0
Gender				
Female	73	64.0	5,888	59.2
Male	41	36.0	4,054	40.8
Total	114	100.0	9,942	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

## Nevada

Table 226. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Nev	Nevada		r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	69	80.2	7,282	71.8
No	<5	*	1,298	12.8
No Opinion	13	15.1	1,556	15.4
Total	86	100.0	10,136	100.0
Support commitment to team-based	practice			
Yes	79	92.9	9,679	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	5	5.9	319	3.2
Total	85	100.0	10,103	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions collaborating or other specific relatio		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	63	73.3	6,426	63.5
No	11	12.8	2,018	20.0
No Opinion	12	14.0	1,668	16.5
Total	86	100.0	10,112	100.0
Support the establishment of autono license, regulate, and discipline PAs	mous state boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	74	86.0	8,026	79.5
No	<5	*	693	6.9
No Opinion	8	9.3	1,379	13.7
Total	86	100.0	10,098	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible	e to be reimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	81	95.3	9,412	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	542	5.4
Total	85	100.0	10,096	100.0
Ougstions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 227. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Nev	ada a	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	58	68.2	5,952	59.1
Neutral (4)	6	7.1	1,121	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	16	18.8	2,646	26.3
No opinion	5	5.9	359	3.6
Total	85	100.0	10,078	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice				
No opinion	12	14.1	2,165	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	7	8.2	1,276	12.6
Neutral (4)	63	74.1	6,390	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	270	2.7
Total	85	100.0	10,101	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	37	43.0	4,893	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	15	17.4	1,648	16.3
Neutral (4)	32	37.2	3,205	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	339	3.4
Total	86	100.0	10,085	100.0
_				

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 228. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Nev	ada	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	72	83.7	7,256	72.1
Neutral (4)	11	12.8	1,243	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,060	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	510	5.1
Total	86	100.0	10,069	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians				
Agree (5-7)	19	22.4	2,489	24.7
Neutral (4)	17	20.0	2,093	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	44	51.8	4,895	48.6
No opinion	5	5.9	591	5.9
Total	85	100.0	10,068	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians		s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	36	42.4	3,803	37.8
Neutral (4)	19	22.4	1,956	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	25	29.4	3,739	37.2
No opinion	5	5.9	553	5.5
Total	85	100.0	10,051	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
and with PAs as the majority of the voting me	11Ders 44	51.8	5,404	53.7
Agree (5-7)	13	15.3	1.782	17.7
Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	21	24.7	2,288	22.8
No opinion	7	8.2	583	5.8
Total	85	100.0	10,057	100.0
IUlai	60	100.0	10,037	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 229. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Nevada		All Other States			
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	78	91.8	9,165	91.0		
Neutral (4)	5	5.9	377	3.7		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3		
No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9		
Total	85	100.0	10,069	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers	;			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	392	3.9		
Neutral (4)	7	8.1	531	5.3		
Disagree (1-3)	75	87.2	8,824	87.9		
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9		
Total	86	100.0	10,041	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 230. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Nev	Nevada All Other St		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	9	10.6	429	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	32	37.6	3,462	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	29	34.1	4,300	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	8	9.4	1,077	10.8
Other	7	8.2	747	7.5
Total	85	100.0	10,015	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 231. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Nev	vada .	All Other State	
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire b	ecause they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	C.4	75.0	C 220	C1.7
Agree (5-7)	64	75.3	6,220	61.7
Neutral (4)	9	10.6 7.1	1,309	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	6		1,641	16.3
No opinion	6	7.1	917	9.1
Total	85	100.0	10,087	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being supervising or collaborating physician	g nired over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	47	55.3	4,526	45.0
Neutral (4)	17	20.0	1,495	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	11	12.9	2,598	25.8
No opinion	10	11.8	1,441	14.3
Total	85	100.0	10,060	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work was provides	vith PAs if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	63	74.1	6,001	59.5
Neutral (4)	9	10.6	1,688	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	11	12.9	1,716	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	681	6.8
Total	85	100.0	10,086	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says abou				
whomever they want	at who is hable for the co	are that a r A provi	ues because peop	e will suc
Agree (5-7)	49	59.0	5,091	50.5
Neutral (4)	10	12.0	2,014	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	16	19.3	2,212	22.0
No opinion	8	9.6	756	7.5
Total	83	100.0	10,073	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will ne	gatively impact the rela	tionships I have w	ith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	19	22.4	2,831	28.1
Neutral (4)	16	18.8	1,942	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	45	52.9	4,607	45.7
No opinion	5	5.9	696	6.9
Total	85	100.0	10,076	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physic	cian organizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	62	73.8	5,415	53.8
Neutral (4)	5	6.0	1,370	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	7	8.3	2,250	22.4
No opinion	10	11.9	1,028	10.2
Total	84	100.0	10,063	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work a subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	61	72.6	6,149	61.1
Neutral (4)	11	13.1	1,404	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,785	17.7
No opinion	8	9.5	730	7.3
Total	84	100.0	10,068	100.0
Total	04	100.0	10,000	100.0

Table 231 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Nev	ada	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	31	36.5	4,210	41.9
Neutral (4)	22	25.9	2,229	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	19	22.4	1,399	13.9
No opinion	13	15.3	2,207	22.0
Total	85	100.0	10,045	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	8	9.5	1,042	10.3
Neutral (4)	9	10.7	936	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	67	79.8	7,939	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	84	100.0	10,070	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	41	48.8	3,251	32.3
Neutral (4)	21	25.0	2,658	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	5	6.0	1,696	16.9
No opinion	17	20.2	2,451	24.4
Total	84	100.0	10,056	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 232. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Nev	ada	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	50	58.8	6077	60.3
Neutral (4)	27	31.8	3,153	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	8	9.4	840	8.3
Total	85	100.0	10,070	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	25	29.1	3,991	39.4
Neutral (4)	29	33.7	2,391	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	29	33.7	3,210	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	86	100.0	10,139	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 233. Demographics

	Nev	ada	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	62	72.1	8,155	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	351	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.2
PA student	18	20.9	1,371	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	145	1.4
Total	86	100.0	10,148	100.0
Career length				
Student	19	22.9	1,477	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	18	21.7	2,425	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	34	41.0	4,332	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	12	14.5	1,662	16.8
Total	83	100.0	9,896	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	20	23.3	1,874	18.5
Not primary care	32	37.2	4,988	49.2
Unknown specialty	34	39.5	3,286	32.4
Total	86	100.0	10,148	100.0
Gender				
Female	45	52.9	5,916	59.3
Male	40	47.1	4,055	40.7
Total	85	100.0	9,971	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **New Hampshire**

Table 234. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	New Ha	mpshire	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	52	68.4	7,299	71.9
No	14	18.4	1,288	12.7
No Opinion	10	13.2	1,559	15.4
Total	76	100.0	10,146	100.0
Support commitment to team-based pract	tice			
Yes	74	98.7	9,684	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	324	3.2
Total	75	100.0	10,113	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in la collaborating or other specific relationship		at require a PA to h		t a supervisory,
Yes	50	65.8	6,439	63.6
No	20	26.3	2,009	19.8
No Opinion	6	7.9	1,674	16.5
Total	76	100.0	10,122	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous license, regulate, and discipline PAs		voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	53	69.7	8,047	79.6
No	12	15.8	685	6.8
No Opinion	11	14.5	1,376	13.6
Total	76	100.0	10,108	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be	oe reimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	70	92.1	9,423	93.3
No	<5	*	139	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	543	5.4
Total	76	100.0	10,105	100.0
Ougstions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 235. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	New Ha	mpshire	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	to practice
Agree (5-7)	44	58.7	5,966	59.1
Neutral (4)	14	18.7	1,113	11.0
Disagree (1-3)	16	21.3	2,646	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	363	3.6
Total	75	100.0	10,088	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	22	28.9	2,155	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	12	15.8	1,271	12.6
Neutral (4)	42	55.3	6,411	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	273	2.7
Total	76	100.0	10,110	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	42	56.0	4,888	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	11	14.7	1,652	16.4
Neutral (4)	20	26.7	3,217	31.9
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	339	3.4
Total	75	100.0	10,096	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 236. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	New Ha	mpshire	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	43	56.6	7,285	72.3
Neutral (4)	10	13.2	1,244	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	18	23.7	1,043	10.3
No opinion	5	6.6	507	5.0
Total	76	100.0	10,079	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	ınd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	25	32.9	2,483	24.6
Neutral (4)	19	25.0	2,091	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	26	34.2	4,913	48.8
No opinion	6	7.9	590	5.9
Total	76	100.0	10,077	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a		
Agree (5-7)	35	46.1	3,804	37.8
Neutral (4)	17	22.4	1,958	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	17	22.4	3,747	37.2
No opinion	7	9.2	551	5.5
Total	76	100.0	10,060	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	47	61.8	5,401	53.7
Neutral (4)	9	11.8	1,786	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	12	15.8	2,297	22.8
No opinion	8	10.5	582	5.8
Total	76	100.0	10,066	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 237. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	New Hampshire		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	66	86.8	9,177	91.1
Neutral (4)	6	7.9	376	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9
Total	76	100.0	10,078	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	6	7.9	532	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	65	85.5	8,834	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9
Total	76	100.0	10,051	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 238. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	New Hampshire		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	434	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	24	31.6	3,470	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	36	47.4	4,293	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	8	10.5	1,077	10.7
Other	<5	*	750	7.5
Total	76	100.0	10,024	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 239. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New Ha	mpshire	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	53	69.7	6,231	61.7
Neutral (4)	9	11.8	1,309	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	10	13.2	1,637	16.2
No opinion	<5	*	919	9.1
Total	76	100.0	10,096	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	42	55.3	4,531	45.0
Neutral (4)	10	13.2	1,502	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	17	22.4	2,592	25.7
No opinion	7	9.2	1,444	14.3
Total	76	100.0	10,069	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Paprovides	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	37	48.7	6,027	59.7
Neutral (4)	16	21.1	1,681	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	20	26.3	1,707	16.9
No opinion	<5	20.5	680	6.7
Total	76	100.0	10,095	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who				
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	41	54.7	5,099	50.6
Neutral (4)	14	18.7	2,010	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	15	20.0	2,213	22.0
No opinion	5	6.7	759	7.5
Total	75	100.0	10,081	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	28	36.8	2,822	28.0
Neutral (4)	11	14.5	1,947	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	34	44.7	4,618	45.8
No opinion	<5	*	698	6.9
Total	76	100.0	10,085	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	39	52.0	5,438	54.0
Neutral (4)	11	14.7	1,364	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	20	26.7	2,237	22.2
No opinion	5	6.7	1,033	10.3
Total	75	100.0	10,072	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	As will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	42	56.0	6,168	61.2
Neutral (4)	10	13.3	1,405	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	20	26.7	1,769	17.6
No opinion	<5	*	735	7.3
Total	75	100.0	10,077	100.0
Total	73	100.0	10,077	100.0

Table 239 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New Ha	mpshire	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	31	40.8	4,210	41.9
Neutral (4)	23	30.3	2,228	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,414	14.1
No opinion	18	23.7	2,202	21.9
Total	76	100.0	10,054	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	11	14.5	1,039	10.3
Neutral (4)	7	9.2	938	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	57	75.0	7,949	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	76	100.0	10,078	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	28	36.8	3,264	32.4
Neutral (4)	14	18.4	2,665	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	16	21.1	1,685	16.7
No opinion	18	23.7	2,450	24.3
Total	76	100.0	10,064	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 240. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	New Hampshire		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	51	67.1	6076	60.3
Neutral (4)	22	28.9	3,158	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	845	8.4
Total	76	100.0	10,079	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	35	46.1	3,981	39.2
Neutral (4)	15	19.7	2,405	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	23	30.3	3,216	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	76	100.0	10,149	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 241. Demographics

	New Ha	mpshire	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	64	84.2	8,153	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	348	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	125	1.2
PA student	<5	*	1,387	13.7
Unknown	<5	*	145	1.4
Total	76	100.0	10,158	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,493	15.1
Early career (0 to 5 years)	15	20.3	2,428	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	39	52.7	4,327	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	17	23.0	1,657	16.7
Total	74	100.0	9,905	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	17	22.4	1,877	18.5
Not primary care	39	51.3	4,981	49.0
Unknown specialty	20	26.3	3,300	32.5
Total	76	100.0	10,158	100.0
Gender				
Female	48	64.9	5,913	59.2
Male	26	35.1	4,069	40.8
Total	74	100.0	9,982	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **New Jersey**

Table 242. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	New J	lersey	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	105	77.2	7,246	71.8
No	17	12.5	1,285	12.7
No Opinion	14	10.3	1,555	15.4
Total	136	100.0	10,086	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	131	97.0	9,627	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2
Total	135	100.0	10,053	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	89	65.4	6,400	63.6
No	26	19.1	2,003	19.9
No Opinion	21	15.4	1,659	16.5
Total	136	100.0	10,062	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	113	83.7	7,987	79.5
No	<5	*	693	6.9
No Opinion	18	13.3	1,369	13.6
Total	135	100.0	10,049	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly		ate insurance	
Yes	128	94.8	9,365	93.2
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	5	3.7	541	5.4
Total	135	100.0	10,046	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 243. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	New J	lersey	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	76	56.3	5,934	59.2
Neutral (4)	13	9.6	1,114	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	42	31.1	2,620	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	360	3.6
Total	135	100.0	10,028	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	40	29.6	2,137	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	15	11.1	1,268	12.6
Neutral (4)	77	57.0	6,376	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	270	2.7
Total	135	100.0	10,051	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	69	50.4	4,861	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	19	13.9	1,644	16.4
Neutral (4)	48	35.0	3,189	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4
Total	137	100.0	10,034	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 244. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	New J	lersey	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	107	79.3	7,221	72.1
Neutral (4)	19	14.1	1,235	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	6	4.4	1,055	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	509	5.1
Total	135	100.0	10,020	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a			ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	30	21.9	2,478	24.7
Neutral (4)	26	19.0	2,084	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	73	53.3	4,866	48.6
No opinion	8	5.8	588	5.9
Total	137	100.0	10,016	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be				
Agree (5-7)	50	36.5	3,789	37.9
Neutral (4)	28	20.4	1,947	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	49	35.8	3,715	37.2
No opinion	10	7.3	548	5.5
Total	137	100.0	9,999	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	74	54.4	5,374	53.7
Neutral (4)	23	16.9	1,772	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	29	21.3	2,280	22.8
No opinion	10	7.4	580	5.8
Total	136	100.0	10,006	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 245. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	New J	lersey	All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direc	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	126	93.3	9,117	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3
No opinion	5	3.7	292	2.9
Total	135	100.0	10,019	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed d	lirectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	6	4.4	532	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	124	90.5	8,775	87.8
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9
Total	137	100.0	9,990	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 246. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	New Jersey		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	6	4.4	432	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	44	32.1	3,450	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	66	48.2	4,263	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	13	9.5	1,072	10.8
Other	8	5.8	746	7.5
Total	137	100.0	9,963	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 247. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New .	Jersey	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	e they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	88	64.2	6,196	61.7
Neutral (4)	15	10.9	1,303	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	22	16.1	1,625	16.2
No opinion	12	8.8	911	9.1
Total	137	100.0	10,035	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	60	43.8	4,513	45.1
Neutral (4)	27	19.7	1,485	14.8
Disagree (1-3)	29	21.2	2,580	25.8
No opinion	21	15.3	1,430	14.3
Total	137	100.0	10,008	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ve to assume lega	l liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	70	FC 0	F 00C	F0.7
Agree (5-7)	78	56.9	5,986	59.7
Neutral (4)	24	17.5	1,673	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	27	19.7	1,700	16.9
No opinion	8 137	5.8 100.0	675 10,034	6.7 100.0
Total				
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des pecause peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	71	52.2	5,069	50.6
Neutral (4)	22	16.2	2,002	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	37	27.2	2,191	21.9
No opinion	6	4.4	758	7.6
Total	136	100.0	10,020	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				
Agree (5-7)	32	23.7	2,818	28.1
Neutral (4)	22	16.3	1,936	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	72	53.3	4,580	45.7
No opinion	9	6.7	692	6.9
Total	135	100.0	10,026	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or				
Agree (5-7)	81	59.6	5,396	53.9
Neutral (4)	12	8.8	1,363	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	28	20.6	2,229	22.3
No opinion	15	11.0	1,023	10.2
Total	136	100.0	10,011	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	90	66.7	6,120	61.1
Neutral (4)	19	14.1	1,396	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	20	14.8	1,769	17.7
No opinion	6	4.4	732	7.3
Total	135	100.0	10,017	100.0

Table 247 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement N % N 9	)
otatoment //	
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 70 51.9 4,171	41.7
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 25 18.5 2,226	22.3
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 15 11.1 1,403	14.0
<b>No opinion</b> 25 18.5 2,195	22.0
<b>Total</b> 135 100.0 9,995	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams	
Agree (5-7) 18 13.1 1,032	10.3
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 17 12.4 928	9.3
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 97 70.8 7,909	79.0
<b>No opinion</b> 5 3.6 148	1.5
<b>Total</b> 137 100.0 10,017	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 27 20.0 3,265	32.6
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 44 32.6 2,635	26.3
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 22 16.3 1,679	16.8
<b>No opinion</b> 42 31.1 2,426	24.2
<b>Total</b> 135 100.0 10,005	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 248. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	New .	Jersey	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	69	50.7	6058	60.5
Neutral (4)	56	41.2	3,124	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	11	8.1	837	8.4
Total	136	100.0	10,019	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	44	32.1	3,972	39.4
Neutral (4)	41	29.9	2,379	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	44	32.1	3,195	31.7
No opinion	8	5.8	542	5.4
Total	137	100.0	10,088	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 249. Demographics

	New J	lersey	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	105	76.6	8,112	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	348	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	23	16.8	1,366	13.5
Unknown	<5	2.9	143	1.4
Total	137	100.0	10,097	100.0
Career length				
Student	27	20.0	1,469	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	39	28.9	2,404	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	53	39.3	4,313	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	16	11.9	1,658	16.8
Total	135	100.0	9,844	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	14	10.2	1,880	18.6
Not primary care	78	56.9	4,942	48.9
Unknown specialty	45	32.8	3,275	32.4
Total	137	100.0	10,097	100.0
Gender				
Female	84	63.2	5,877	59.2
Male	49	36.8	4,046	40.8
Total	133	100.0	9,923	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **New Mexico**

Table 250. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	New Mexico All Other		States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	59	84.3	7,292	71.8
No	<5	*	1,300	12.8
No Opinion	9	12.9	1,560	15.4
Total	70	100.0	10,152	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice	;			
Yes	68	97.1	9,690	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	322	3.2
Total	70	100.0	10,118	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws collaborating or other specific relationship wi		t require a PA to h	nave and/or report	a supervisory,
Yes	53	75.7	6,436	63.5
No	7	10.0	2,022	20.0
No Opinion	10	14.3	1,670	16.5
Total	70	100.0	10,128	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	oting membership	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	56	82.4	8,044	79.5
No	<5	*	695	6.9
No Opinion	10	14.7	1,377	13.6
Total	68	100.0	10,116	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be r	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	67	95.7	9,426	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	543	5.4
Total	70	100.0	10,111	100.0
Ougstions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 251. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	New N	Mexico	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	46	65.7	5,964	59.1
Neutral (4)	8	11.4	1,119	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	14	20.0	2,648	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	70	100.0	10,093	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	10	14.5	2,167	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	7	10.1	1,276	12.6
Neutral (4)	50	72.5	6,403	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	271	2.7
Total	69	100.0	10,117	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	31	44.9	4,899	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	11	15.9	1,652	16.4
Neutral (4)	25	36.2	3,212	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	339	3.4
Total	69	100.0	10,102	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 252. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	New N	Mexico	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	56	80.0	7,272	72.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,251	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	7	10.0	1,054	10.5
No opinion	<5	*	508	5.0
Total	70	100.0	10,085	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	17	24.6	2,491	24.7
Neutral (4)	17	24.6	2,093	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	31	44.9	4,908	48.7
No opinion	<5	*	592	5.9
Total	69	100.0	10,084	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Agree (5-7)	22	31.9	3,817	37.9
Neutral (4)	16	23.2	1,959	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	26	37.7	3,738	37.1
No opinion	5	7.2	553	5.5
Total	69	100.0	10,067	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	33	47.8	5,415	53.8
Neutral (4)	13	18.8	1,782	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	18	26.1	2,291	22.7
No opinion	5	7.2	585	5.8
Total	69	100.0	10,073	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 253. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	1		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement N		%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public	and pr	ivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	67	95.7	9,176	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	380	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	232	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	296	2.9
Total	70	100.0	10,084	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by pu	ıblic an	d private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	395	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	534	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	64	92.8	8,835	87.8
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9
Total	69	100.0	10,058	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 254. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	New N	New Mexico		r States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	434	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	25	36.2	3,469	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	36	52.2	4,293	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,082	10.8
Other	<5	*	753	7.5
Total	69	100.0	10,031	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 255. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New N	/lexico	All Othe	r States	
Statement	N	%	N	%	
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or	
collaborating physician					
Agree (5-7)	52	76.5	6,232	61.7	
Neutral (4)	5	7.4	1,313	13.0	
Disagree (1-3)	6	8.8	1,641	16.2	
No opinion	5	7.4	918	9.1	
Total	68	100.0	10,104	100.0	
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	l over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a	
Agree (5-7)	37	53.6	4,536	45.0	
Neutral (4)	10	14.5	1,502	14.9	
Disagree (1-3)	11	15.9	2,598	25.8	
No opinion	11	15.9	1,440	14.3	
Total	69	100.0	10,076	100.0	
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA	
provides Agree (5-7)	49	70.0	6,015	59.5	
Neutral (4)	5	7.1	1,692	16.8	
Disagree (1-3)	8	11.4	1,719	17.0	
No opinion	8	11.4	675	6.7	
Total	70	100.0	10,101	100.0	
It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue					
whomever they want					
Agree (5-7)	33	47.8	5,107	50.6	
Neutral (4)	23	33.3	2,001	19.8	
Disagree (1-3)	5	7.2	2,223	22.0	
No opinion	8	11.6	756	7.5	
Total	69	100.0	10,087	100.0	
I am concerned that the proposal will negative		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		00.1	
Agree (5-7)	15	21.7	2,835	28.1	
Neutral (4)	21	30.4	1,937	19.2	
Disagree (1-3)	29	42.0	4,623	45.8	
No opinion	<5		697	6.9	
Total	69	100.0	10,092	100.0	
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of				F2.0	
Agree (5-7)	44	63.8 14.5	5,433	53.9	
Neutral (4)	10		1,365	13.5	
Disagree (1-3)	8 7	11.6 10.1	2,249 1,031	22.3 10.2	
No opinion Total	69	100.0			
			10,078	100.0	
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nders of nearthcar	e teams because r	As will no longer i	de considered	
Agree (5-7)	48	69.6	6,162	61.1	
Neutral (4)	8	11.6	1,407	14.0	
Disagree (1-3)	5	7.2	1,784	17.7	
No opinion	8	11.6	730	7.2	
Total	69	100.0	10,083	100.0	

Table 255 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New N	/lexico	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	23	33.8	4,218	41.9
Neutral (4)	14	20.6	2,237	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	15	22.1	1,403	13.9
No opinion	16	23.5	2,204	21.9
Total	68	100.0	10,062	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	7	10.0	1,043	10.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	943	9.4
Disagree (1-3)	61	87.1	7,945	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	70	100.0	10,084	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	26	38.2	3,266	32.4
Neutral (4)	20	29.4	2,659	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,698	16.9
No opinion	19	27.9	2,449	24.3
Total	68	100.0	10,072	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 256. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	New Mexico		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	41	59.4	6086	60.3
Neutral (4)	24	34.8	3,156	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	844	8.4
Total	69	100.0	10,086	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	29	42.0	3,987	39.3
Neutral (4)	21	30.4	2,399	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	17	24.6	3,222	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	548	5.4
Total	69	100.0	10,156	100.0

Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 257. Demographics

	New N	Mexico	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
	Role			
PA (clinically practicing)	59	84.3	8,158	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.2
PA student	7	10.0	1,382	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	70	100.0	10,164	100.0
Career length				
Student	8	12.5	1,488	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	18	28.1	2,425	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	22	34.4	4,344	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	16	25.0	1,658	16.7
Total	64	100.0	9,915	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	22	31.4	1,872	18.4
Not primary care	25	35.7	4,995	49.1
Unknown specialty	23	32.9	3,297	32.4
Total	70	100.0	10,164	100.0
Gender				
Female	36	53.7	5,925	59.3
Male	31	46.3	4,064	40.7
Total	67	100.0	9,989	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **New York**

Table 258. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	New	York	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	428	71.3	6,923	71.9
No	78	13.0	1,224	12.7
No Opinion	94	15.7	1,475	15.3
Total	600	100.0	9,622	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	579	96.8	9,179	95.7
No	<5	*	102	1.1
No Opinion	15	2.5	309	3.2
Total	598	100.0	9,590	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or report	t a supervisory,
Yes	387	64.7	6,102	63.6
No	114	19.1	1,915	19.9
No Opinion	97	16.2	1,583	16.5
Total	598	100.0	9,600	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	489	82.2	7,611	79.4
No	36	6.1	661	6.9
No Opinion	70	11.8	1,317	13.7
Total	595	100.0	9,589	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	547	91.9	8,946	93.3
No	14	2.4	128	1.3
No Opinion	34	5.7	512	5.3
Total	595	100.0	9,586	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 259. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	New	York	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a ph			
Agree (5-7)	378	63.3	5,632	58.9
Neutral (4)	57	9.5	1,070	11.2
Disagree (1-3)	143	24.0	2,519	26.3
No opinion	19	3.2	345	3.6
Total	597	100.0	9,566	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	pervising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	102	17.1	2,075	21.6
Disagree (1-3)	71	11.9	1,212	12.6
Neutral (4)	410	68.8	6,043	63.0
Agree (5-7)	13	2.2	260	2.7
Total	596	100.0	9,590	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	261	43.7	4,669	48.8
Disagree (1-3)	108	18.1	1,555	16.2
Neutral (4)	209	35.0	3,028	31.6
Agree (5-7)	19	3.2	322	3.4
Total	597	100.0	9,574	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 260. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	New	York	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	440	74.1	6,888	72.0
Neutral (4)	62	10.4	1,192	12.5
Disagree (1-3)	58	9.8	1,003	10.5
No opinion	34	5.7	478	5.0
Total	594	100.0	9,561	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	ınd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	141	23.6	2,367	24.8
Neutral (4)	121	20.2	1,989	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	288	48.2	4,651	48.7
No opinion	48	8.0	548	5.7
Total	598	100.0	9,555	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians			
Agree (5-7)	194	32.5	3,645	38.2
Neutral (4)	120	20.1	1,855	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	239	40.0	3,525	37.0
No opinion	44	7.4	514	5.4
Total	597	100.0	9,539	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	302	50.4	5,146	53.9
Neutral (4)	107	17.9	1,688	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	140	23.4	2,169	22.7
No opinion	50	8.3	540	5.7
Total	599	100.0	9,543	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 261. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	New York		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	533	89.3	8,710	91.1
Neutral (4)	23	3.9	359	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	23	3.9	209	2.2
No opinion	18	3.0	279	2.9
Total	597	100.0	9,557	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	32	5.4	364	3.8
Neutral (4)	35	5.9	503	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	510	85.9	8,389	88.0
No opinion	17	2.9	277	2.9
Total	594	100.0	9,533	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 262. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	New	New York		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	18	3.1	420	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	200	33.9	3,294	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	254	43.1	4,075	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	60	10.2	1,025	10.8	
Other	58	9.8	696	7.3	
Total	590	100.0	9,510	100.0	

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 263. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New	York	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	gister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	359	60.6	5,925	61.8
Neutral (4)	84	14.2	1,234	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	100	16.9	1,547	16.1
No opinion	49	8.3	874	9.1
Total	592	100.0	9,580	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	265	44.7	4,308	45.1
Neutral (4)	84	14.2	1,428	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	169	28.5	2,440	25.5
No opinion	75	12.6	1,376	14.4
Total	593	100.0	9,552	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	I liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	005	50.0	5.700	50.0
Agree (5-7)	335	56.6	5,729	59.8
Neutral (4)	112	18.9	1,585	16.5
Disagree (1-3)	100	16.9	1,627	17.0
No opinion	45	7.6	638	6.7
Total	592	100.0	9,579	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want				le will sue
Agree (5-7)	321	54.0	4,819	50.4
Neutral (4)	116	19.5	1,908	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	124	20.9	2,104	22.0
No opinion	33	5.6	731	7.6
Total	594	100.0	9,562	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	142	24.0	2,708	28.3
Neutral (4)	133	22.5	1,825	19.1
Disagree (1-3)	272	46.0	4,380	45.8
No opinion	44	7.4	657	6.9
Total	591	100.0	9,570	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o				
Agree (5-7)	315	53.3	5,162	54.0
Neutral (4)	90	15.2	1,285	13.4
Disagree (1-3)	115	19.5	2,142	22.4
No opinion	71	12.0	967	10.1
Total	591	100.0	9,556	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	365	61.6	5,845	61.1
Neutral (4)	79	13.3	1,336	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	95	16.0	1,694	17.7
No opinion	54	9.1	684	7.2
Total	593	100.0	9,559	100.0

Table 263 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	New	York	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	204	34.7	4,037	42.3
Neutral (4)	154	26.2	2,097	22.0
Disagree (1-3)	96	16.3	1,322	13.9
No opinion	134	22.8	2,086	21.9
Total	588	100.0	9,542	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	77	13.0	973	10.2
Neutral (4)	56	9.5	889	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	452	76.5	7,554	79.0
No opinion	6	1.0	147	1.5
Total	591	100.0	9,563	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	153	26.0	3,139	32.9
Neutral (4)	182	30.9	2,497	26.1
Disagree (1-3)	108	18.3	1,593	16.7
No opinion	146	24.8	2,322	24.3
Total	589	100.0	9,551	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 264. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	New York		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	318	53.3	5809	60.8
Neutral (4)	212	35.5	2,968	31.1
Not familiar (1-3)	67	11.2	781	8.2
Total	597	100.0	9,558	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	244	40.7	3,772	39.2
Neutral (4)	139	23.2	2,281	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	169	28.2	3,070	31.9
No opinion	48	8.0	502	5.2
Total	600	100.0	9,625	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 265. Demographics

	New	York	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	469	78.2	7,748	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	32	5.3	320	3.3
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.3
PA student	81	13.5	1,308	13.6
Unknown	15	2.5	132	1.4
Total	600	100.0	9,634	100.0
Career length				
Student	93	16.1	1,403	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	137	23.7	2,306	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	227	39.3	4,139	44.0
Late career (21 or more years)	121	20.9	1,553	16.5
Total	578	100.0	9,401	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	80	13.3	1,814	18.8
Not primary care	308	51.3	4,712	48.9
Unknown specialty	212	35.3	3,108	32.3
Total	600	100.0	9,634	100.0
Gender				
Female	346	58.8	5,615	59.3
Male	242	41.2	3,853	40.7
Total	588	100.0	9,468	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **North Carolina**

Table 266. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	North (	Carolina	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	355	67.9	6,996	72.1
No	96	18.4	1,206	12.4
No Opinion	72	13.8	1,497	15.4
Total	523	100.0	9,699	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	503	96.7	9,255	95.7
No	<5	*	103	1.1
No Opinion	14	2.7	310	3.2
Total	520	100.0	9,668	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or report	t a supervisory,
Yes	313	60.0	6,176	63.8
No	128	24.5	1,901	19.6
No Opinion	81	15.5	1,599	16.5
Total	522	100.0	9,676	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	384	73.6	7,716	79.9
No	57	10.9	640	6.6
No Opinion	81	15.5	1,306	13.5
Total	522	100.0	9,662	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re		by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	488	93.3	9,005	93.2
No	5	1.0	137	1.4
No Opinion	30	5.7	516	5.3
Total	523	100.0	9,658	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 267. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	North (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	284	54.7	5,726	59.4
Neutral (4)	55	10.6	1,072	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	158	30.4	2,504	26.0
No opinion	22	4.2	342	3.5
Total	519	100.0	9,644	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	121	23.1	2,056	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	68	13.0	1,215	12.6
Neutral (4)	316	60.4	6,137	63.5
Agree (5-7)	18	3.4	255	2.6
Total	523	100.0	9,663	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	255	48.9	4,675	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	90	17.3	1,573	16.3
Neutral (4)	160	30.7	3,077	31.9
Agree (5-7)	16	3.1	325	3.4
Total	521	100.0	9,650	100.0
_				

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 268. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	North C	Carolina	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	326	62.8	7,002	72.7
Neutral (4)	85	16.4	1,169	12.1
Disagree (1-3)	77	14.8	984	10.2
No opinion	31	6.0	481	5.0
Total	519	100.0	9,636	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Agree (5-7)	166	31.9	2,342	24.3
Neutral (4)	111	21.3	1,999	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	208	39.9	4,731	49.1
No opinion	36	6.9	560	5.8
Total	521	100.0	9,632	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b				
Agree (5-7)	220	42.1	3,619	37.6
Neutral (4)	115	22.0	1,860	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	158	30.3	3,606	37.5
No opinion	29	5.6	529	5.5
Total	522	100.0	9,614	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	294	56.3	5,154	53.6
Neutral (4)	106	20.3	1,689	17.6
Disagree (1-3)	93	17.8	2,216	23.0
No opinion	29	5.6	561	5.8
Total	522	100.0	9,620	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 269. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	North Carolina		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	481	92.1	8,762	91.0
Neutral (4)	15	2.9	367	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	14	2.7	218	2.3
No opinion	12	2.3	285	3.0
Total	522	100.0	9,632	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	26	5.0	370	3.9
Neutral (4)	23	4.4	515	5.4
Disagree (1-3)	462	88.5	8,437	87.8
No opinion	11	2.1	283	2.9
Total	522	100.0	9,605	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 270. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	North C	North Carolina		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	19	3.7	419	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	174	33.7	3,320	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	224	43.3	4,105	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	71	13.7	1,014	10.6	
Other	29	5.6	725	7.6	
Total	517	100.0	9,583	100.0	

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 271. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	North (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire bec	ause they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	0.47	47.0	5.007	60.5
Agree (5-7)	247	47.9	6,037	62.5
Neutral (4)	82	15.9	1,236	12.8
Disagree (1-3)	112	21.7	1,535	15.9
No opinion	75	14.5	848	8.8
Total	516	100.0	9,656	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hi supervising or collaborating physician	red over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	139	26.7	4,434	46.1
Neutral (4)	96	18.5	1,416	14.7
Disagree (1-3)	190	36.5	2,419	25.1
No opinion	95	18.3	1,356	14.1
Total	520	100.0	9,625	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with	PAs if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	282	54.5	5,782	59.9
Neutral (4)	84	16.2	1,613	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	97	18.8	1,630	16.9
No opinion	54	10.4	629	6.5
Total	517	100.0	9,654	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about v	who is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	257	49.8	4,883	50.7
Neutral (4)	99	19.2	1,925	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	118	22.9	2,110	21.9
No opinion	42	8.1	722	7.5
Total	516	100.0	9,640	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will nega				
Agree (5-7)	179	34.6	2,671	27.7
Neutral (4)	99	19.1	1,859	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	202	39.1	4,450	46.1
No opinion	37	7.2	664	6.9
Total	517	100.0	9,644	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physicial			L. Company of the Com	
Agree (5-7)	267	51.5	5,210	54.1
Neutral (4)	56	10.8	1,319	13.7
Disagree (1-3)	138	26.6	2,119	22.0
No opinion	57	11.0	981	10.2
Total	518	100.0	9,629	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as n subordinate	nembers of healthcar	e teams because l	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	287	55.4	5,923	61.5
Neutral (4)	73	14.1	1,342	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	105	20.3	1,684	17.5
No opinion	53	10.2	685	7.1
Total	518	100.0	9,634	100.0
			-,	

Table 271 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	North C	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	163	31.5	4,078	42.4
Neutral (4)	119	23.0	2,132	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	88	17.0	1,330	13.8
No opinion	147	28.4	2,073	21.6
Total	517	100.0	9,613	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	48	9.3	1,002	10.4
Neutral (4)	37	7.1	908	9.4
Disagree (1-3)	420	81.1	7,586	78.7
No opinion	13	2.5	140	1.5
Total	518	100.0	9,636	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	151	29.2	3,141	32.6
Neutral (4)	142	27.5	2,537	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	83	16.1	1,618	16.8
No opinion	141	27.3	2,327	24.2
Total	517	100.0	9,623	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 272. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	North Carolina		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	335	64.2	5792	60.1
Neutral (4)	149	28.5	3,031	31.5
Not familiar (1-3)	38	7.3	810	8.4
Total	522	100.0	9,633	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	290	55.3	3,726	38.4
Neutral (4)	119	22.7	2,301	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	85	16.2	3,154	32.5
No opinion	30	5.7	520	5.4
Total	524	100.0	9,701	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 273. Demographics

	North (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	405	77.3	7,812	80.5
PA (not clinically practicing)	15	2.9	337	3.5
PA (retired)	8	1.5	121	1.2
PA student	87	16.6	1,302	13.4
Unknown	9	1.7	138	1.4
Total	524	100.0	9,710	100.0
Career length				
Student	93	18.3	1,403	14.8
Early career (0 to 5 years)	108	21.2	2,335	24.7
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	212	41.7	4,154	43.9
Late career (21 or more years)	96	18.9	1,578	16.7
Total	509	100.0	9,470	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	90	17.2	1,804	18.6
Not primary care	247	47.1	4,773	49.2
Unknown specialty	187	35.7	3,133	32.3
Total	524	100.0	9,710	100.0
Gender				
Female	290	56.9	5,671	59.4
Male	220	43.1	3,875	40.6
Total	510	100.0	9,546	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **North Dakota**

Table 274. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	North Dakota		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	28	80.0	7,323	71.9
No	<5	*	1,300	12.8
No Opinion	5	14.3	1,564	15.4
Total	35	100.0	10,187	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	30	85.7	9,728	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	320	3.2
Total	35	100.0	10,153	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	26	74.3	6,463	63.6
No	<5	*	2,025	19.9
No Opinion	5	14.3	1,675	16.5
Total	35	100.0	10,163	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	23	65.7	8,077	79.6
No	5	14.3	692	6.8
No Opinion	7	20.0	1,380	13.6
Total	35	100.0	10,149	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re			ate insurance	
Yes	34	97.1	9,459	93.2
No	<5	*	141	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	546	5.4
Total	35	100.0	10,146	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 275. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	North	Dakota	All Othe	r States	
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%	
State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice					
Agree (5-7)	27	77.1	5,983	59.1	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,125	11.1	
Disagree (1-3)	5	14.3	2,657	26.2	
No opinion	<5	*	363	3.6	
Total	35	100.0	10,128	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice		
No opinion	<5	*	2,174	21.4	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,279	12.6	
Neutral (4)	28	80.0	6,425	63.3	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	273	2.7	
Total	35	100.0	10,151	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ictice		
No opinion	8	22.9	4,922	48.6	
Disagree (1-3)	5	14.3	1,658	16.4	
Neutral (4)	22	62.9	3,215	31.7	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	341	3.4	
Total	35	100.0	10,136	100.0	
_					

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 276. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	North	Dakota	All Othe	r States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	16	45.7	7,312	72.3	
Neutral (4)	10	28.6	1,244	12.3	
Disagree (1-3)	6	17.1	1,055	10.4	
No opinion	<5	*	509	5.0	
Total	35	100.0	10,120	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	9	25.7	2,499	24.7	
Neutral (4)	7	20.0	2,103	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	16	45.7	4,923	48.7	
No opinion	<5	*	593	5.9	
Total	35	100.0	10,118	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	18	51.4	3,821	37.8	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,972	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	12	34.3	3,752	37.1	
No opinion	<5	*	556	5.5	
Total	35	100.0	10,101	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	22	62.9	5,426	53.7	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,791	17.7	
Disagree (1-3)	7	20.0	2,302	22.8	
No opinion	<5	*	588	5.8	
Total	35	100.0	10,107	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 277. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	North Dakota		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	32	91.4	9,211	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	381	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	297	2.9
Total	35	100.0	10,119	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	538	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	32	91.4	8,867	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9
Total	35	100.0	10,092	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 278. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	North Dakota		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	438	4.4
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	14	42.4	3,480	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	14	42.4	4,315	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,083	10.8
Other	<5	*	751	7.5
Total	33	100.0	10,067	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 279. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	North	Dakota	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	g or
collaborating physician	22	62.0	C 2C2	C1.0
Agree (5-7)	22 5	62.9 14.3	6,262 1,313	61.8 13.0
Neutral (4)	8	22.9	1,639	16.2
Disagree (1-3)	<5	ZZ.9 *		
No opinion	35		923	9.1
Total		100.0	10,137	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAS because	e NPs don't need t	o identity and regis	ster a
Agree (5-7)	17	48.6	4,556	45.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,508	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	12	34.3	2,597	25.7
No opinion	<5	*	1,449	14.3
Total	35	100.0	10,110	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	re a PA
provides	10	45.7	C 0.40	F0.7
Agree (5-7)	16	45.7	6,048	59.7
Neutral (4)	10	28.6	1,687	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	6	17.1	1,721	17.0
No opinion	<5		680	6.7
Total	35	100.0	10,136	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peopl	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	16	45.7	5,124	50.6
Neutral (4)	10	28.6	2,014	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	6	17.1	2,222	22.0
No opinion	<5	*	761	7.5
Total	35	100.0	10,121	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have w	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	6	17.1	2,844	28.1
Neutral (4)	6	17.1	1,952	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	21	60.0	4,631	45.7
No opinion	<5	*	699	6.9
Total	35	100.0	10,126	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	rganizations, I thir	k we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	22	62.9	5,455	53.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,371	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	2,253	22.3
No opinion	5	14.3	1,033	10.2
Total	35	100.0	10,112	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	21	60.0	6,189	61.2
Neutral (4)	<5	*		13.9
Disagree (1-3)	<5	17.1	1,411 1,783	17.6
. , ,	<5	1/.1	734	
No opinion	35			7.3
Total	33	100.0	10,117	100.0

Table 279 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	North I	Dakota	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	10	28.6	4,231	41.9
Neutral (4)	7	20.0	2,244	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	11	31.4	1,407	13.9
No opinion	7	20.0	2,213	21.9
Total	35	100.0	10,095	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	5	14.3	1,045	10.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	942	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	26	74.3	7,980	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	35	100.0	10,119	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	11	31.4	3,281	32.5
Neutral (4)	7	20.0	2,672	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	10	28.6	1,691	16.7
No opinion	7	20.0	2,461	24.4
Total	35	100.0	10,105	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 280. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	North Dakota		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	22	62.9	6105	60.3
Neutral (4)	10	28.6	3,170	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	845	8.3
Total	35	100.0	10,120	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	13	38.2	4,003	39.3
Neutral (4)	10	29.4	2,410	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	11	32.4	3,228	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	550	5.4
Total	34	100.0	10,191	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 281. Demographics

	North	Dakota	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	34	97.1	8,183	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,389	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	35	100.0	10,199	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,496	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	11	34.4	2,432	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	14	43.8	4,352	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	7	21.9	1,667	16.8
Total	32	100.0	9,947	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	17	48.6	1,877	18.4
Not primary care	11	31.4	5,009	49.1
Unknown specialty	7	20.0	3,313	32.5
Total	35	100.0	10,199	100.0
Gender				
Female	24	70.6	5,937	59.2
Male	10	29.4	4,085	40.8
Total	34	100.0	10,022	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Ohio

Table 282. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Ol	nio	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	215	68.5	7,136	72.0
No	48	15.3	1,254	12.7
No Opinion	51	16.2	1,518	15.3
Total	314	100.0	9,908	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice	•			
Yes	299	94.9	9,459	95.8
No	<5	*	103	1.0
No Opinion	13	4.1	311	3.2
Total	315	100.0	9,873	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws collaborating or other specific relationship wi		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	189	60.2	6,300	63.7
No	69	22.0	1,960	19.8
No Opinion	56	17.8	1,624	16.4
Total	314	100.0	9,884	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous st license, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	235	75.3	7,865	79.7
No	24	7.7	673	6.8
No Opinion	53	17.0	1,334	13.5
Total	312	100.0	9,872	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be r		by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	290	92.9	9,203	93.3
No	6	1.9	136	1.4
No Opinion	16	5.1	530	5.4
Total	312	100.0	9,869	100.0
Ougetions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 283. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ol	nio	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	162	51.6	5,848	59.4
Neutral (4)	49	15.6	1,078	10.9
Disagree (1-3)	90	28.7	2,572	26.1
No opinion	13	4.1	351	3.6
Total	314	100.0	9,849	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	75	23.9	2,102	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	45	14.3	1,238	12.5
Neutral (4)	184	58.6	6,269	63.5
Agree (5-7)	10	3.2	263	2.7
Total	314	100.0	9,872	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ictice	
No opinion	157	49.8	4,773	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	50	15.9	1,613	16.4
Neutral (4)	96	30.5	3,141	31.9
Agree (5-7)	12	3.8	329	3.3
Total	315	100.0	9,856	100.0
_				

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 284. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Oł	nio	All Othe	r States		
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%		
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers		
Agree (5-7)	230	74.2	7,098	72.1		
Neutral (4)	32	10.3	1,222	12.4		
Disagree (1-3)	30	9.7	1,031	10.5		
No opinion	18	5.8	494	5.0		
Total	310	100.0	9,845	100.0		
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians						
Agree (5-7)	74	24.0	2,434	24.7		
Neutral (4)	71	23.1	2,039	20.7		
Disagree (1-3)	144	46.8	4,795	48.7		
No opinion	19	6.2	577	5.9		
Total	308	100.0	9,845	100.0		
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians					
Agree (5-7)	115	37.1	3,724	37.9		
Neutral (4)	61	19.7	1,914	19.5		
Disagree (1-3)	111	35.8	3,653	37.2		
No opinion	23	7.4	535	5.4		
Total	310	100.0	9,826	100.0		
	The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	167	53.9	5,281	53.7		
Neutral (4)	58	18.7	1,737	17.7		
Disagree (1-3)	65	21.0	2,244	22.8		
No opinion	20	6.5	570	5.8		
Total	310	100.0	9,832	100.0		
•						

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 285. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Of	nio	All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	278	89.4	8,965	91.1
Neutral (4)	17	5.5	365	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	8	2.6	224	2.3
No opinion	8	2.6	289	2.9
Total	311	100.0	9,843	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	irectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	20	6.5	376	3.8
Neutral (4)	23	7.4	515	5.2
Disagree (1-3)	256	82.8	8,643	88.0
No opinion	10	3.2	284	2.9
Total	309	100.0	9,818	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 286. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Ohio		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	13	4.2	425	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	112	36.0	3,382	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	137	44.1	4,192	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	35	11.3	1,050	10.7
Other	14	4.5	740	7.6
Total	311	100.0	9,789	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 287. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Ol	nio	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire bec	ause they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	187	59.9	6,097	61.8
Neutral (4)	35	11.2	1,283	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	56	17.9	1,591	16.1
No opinion	34	10.9	889	9.0
Total	312	100.0	9,860	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hi supervising or collaborating physician	red over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	144	46.8	4,429	45.0
Neutral (4)	35	11.4	1,477	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	77	25.0	2,532	25.7
No opinion	52	16.9	1,399	14.2
Total	308	100.0	9,837	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with	PAs if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	102	58.0	E 002	E0.7
Agree (5-7)	182	20.1	5,882	59.7
Neutral (4)	53	16.9	1,634 1,674	16.6 17.0
Disagree (1-3)	16		1,674	
No opinion Total	314	5.1 100.0	9.857	6.8 100.0
			· ·	
It doesn't matter what the law says about whomever they want	vno is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	153	48.9	4,987	50.7
Neutral (4)	60	19.2	1,964	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	82	26.2	2,146	21.8
No opinion	18	5.8	746	7.6
Total	313	100.0	9,843	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will nega-	tively impact the rela	tionships I have w	ith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	102	32.7	2,748	27.9
Neutral (4)	57	18.3	1,901	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	129	41.3	4,523	45.9
No opinion	24	7.7	677	6.9
Total	312	100.0	9,849	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physicial	n organizations, I thir	nk we should still p	oursue it	
Agree (5-7)	153	48.7	5,324	54.1
Neutral (4)	46	14.6	1,329	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	82	26.1	2,175	22.1
No opinion	33	10.5	1,005	10.2
Total	314	100.0	9,833	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as m subordinate	nembers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	179	57.6	6,031	61.3
Neutral (4)	56	18.0	1,359	13.8
Disagree (1-3)	55	17.7	1,734	17.6
No opinion	21	6.8	717	7.3
Total	311	100.0	9,841	100.0
1 4 101	511	100.0	3,011	100.0

Table 287 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement         N         %         N         %           FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state           Agree (5-7)         195         62.3         4,046         41.2           Neutral (4)         51         16.3         2,200         22.4           Disagree (1-3)         16         5.1         1,402         14.3           No opinion         51         16.3         2,169         22.1           Total         313         100.0         9,817         100.0					
Agree (5-7)       195       62.3       4,046       41.2         Neutral (4)       51       16.3       2,200       22.4         Disagree (1-3)       16       5.1       1,402       14.3         No opinion       51       16.3       2,169       22.1					
Neutral (4)       51       16.3       2,200       22.4         Disagree (1-3)       16       5.1       1,402       14.3         No opinion       51       16.3       2,169       22.1					
Disagree (1-3)       16       5.1       1,402       14.3         No opinion       51       16.3       2,169       22.1					
<b>No opinion</b> 51 16.3 2,169 22.1					
Total 313 100 0 0 017 100 0					
101.0 9,817 100.0					
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams					
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 29 9.3 1,021 10.4					
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 45 14.5 900 9.1					
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 230 74.0 7,776 79.0					
<b>No opinion</b> 7 2.3 146 1.5					
<b>Total</b> 311 100.0 9,843 100.0					
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA					
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 89 28.6 3,203 32.6					
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 91 29.3 2,588 26.3					
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 47 15.1 1,654 16.8					
<b>No opinion</b> 84 27.0 2,384 24.3					
<b>Total</b> 311 100.0 9,829 100.0					

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 288. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Ol	nio	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	197	63.1	5930	60.2
Neutral (4)	97	31.1	3,083	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	18	5.8	830	8.4
Total	312	100.0	9,843	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	100	31.7	3,916	39.5
Neutral (4)	67	21.3	2,353	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	134	42.5	3,105	31.3
No opinion	14	4.4	536	5.4
Total	315	100.0	9,910	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 289. Demographics

	Oł	าio	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	251	79.7	7,966	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	14	4.4	338	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	125	1.3
PA student	44	14.0	1,345	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	145	1.5
Total	315	100.0	9,919	100.0
Career length				
Student	46	14.6	1,450	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	96	30.6	2,347	24.3
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	126	40.1	4,240	43.9
Late career (21 or more years)	46	14.6	1,628	16.8
Total	314	100.0	9,665	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	34	10.8	1,860	18.8
Not primary care	177	56.2	4,843	48.8
Unknown specialty	104	33.0	3,216	32.4
Total	315	100.0	9,919	100.0
Gender				
Female	172	55.1	5,789	59.4
Male	140	44.9	3,955	40.6
Total	312	100.0	9,744	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Oklahoma

Table 290. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Oklah	noma	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	111	76.6	7,240	71.8
No	16	11.0	1,286	12.8
No Opinion	18	12.4	1,551	15.4
Total	145	100.0	10,077	100.0
Support commitment to team-based	•			
Yes	142	97.9	9,616	95.7
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	322	3.2
Total	145	100.0	10,043	100.0
Support the elimination of provision collaborating or other specific relation		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	90	62.1	6,399	63.7
No	33	22.8	1,996	19.9
No Opinion	22	15.2	1,658	16.5
Total	145	100.0	10,053	100.0
Support the establishment of autono license, regulate, and discipline PAs		voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	113	78.5	7,987	79.6
No	15	10.4	682	6.8
No Opinion	16	11.1	1,371	13.7
Total	144	100.0	10,040	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligib	le to be reimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	136	93.8	9,357	93.2
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	7	4.8	539	5.4
Total	145	100.0	10,036	100.0
Ougstions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 291. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Oklal	noma	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	85	58.2	5,925	59.1
Neutral (4)	11	7.5	1,116	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	44	30.1	2,618	26.1
No opinion	6	4.1	358	3.6
Total	146	100.0	10,017	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice				
No opinion	36	24.7	2,141	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	19	13.0	1,264	12.6
Neutral (4)	85	58.2	6,368	63.4
Agree (5-7)	6	4.1	267	2.7
Total	146	100.0	10,040	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	71	49.0	4,859	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	27	18.6	1,636	16.3
Neutral (4)	42	29.0	3,195	31.9
Agree (5-7)	5	3.4	336	3.4
Total	145	100.0	10,026	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 292. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Oklal	noma	All Othe	r States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	95	65.5	7,233	72.3	
Neutral (4)	25	17.2	1,229	12.3	
Disagree (1-3)	20	13.8	1,041	10.4	
No opinion	5	3.4	507	5.1	
Total	145	100.0	10,010	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians					
Agree (5-7)	44	30.3	2,464	24.6	
Neutral (4)	27	18.6	2,083	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	69	47.6	4,870	48.7	
No opinion	5	3.4	591	5.9	
Total	145	100.0	10,008	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	64	44.1	3,775	37.8	
Neutral (4)	23	15.9	1,952	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	54	37.2	3,710	37.1	
No opinion	<5	*	554	5.5	
Total	145	100.0	9,991	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing	
and with PAs as the majority of the voting men		FF 0	F 200	F2.7	
Agree (5-7)	80	55.9	5,368	53.7	
Neutral (4)	20	14.0	1,775	17.8	
Disagree (1-3)	38	26.6	2,271	22.7	
No opinion	5	3.5	585	5.9	
Total	143	100.0	9,999	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 293. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement N % N %  PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers  Agree (5-7) 132 91.0 9,111  Neutral (4) 6 4.1 376	91.0
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 132 91.0 9,111	
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 6 4.1 376	2.0
	3.8
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b>	2.3
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 293	2.9
<b>Total</b> 145 100.0 10,009	0.00
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 6 4.2 390	3.9
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 7 4.9 531	5.3
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 88.2 8,772	87.9
<b>No opinion</b> <5 * 290	2.9
<b>Total</b> 144 100.0 9,983	0.00

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 294. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Oklal	noma	All Other States		
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	8	5.6	430	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	74	51.7	3,420	34.3	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	38	26.6	4,291	43.1	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	16	11.2	1,069	10.7	
Other	7	4.9	747	7.5	
Total	143	100.0	9,957	100.0	

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 295. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Oklahoma		All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	101	70.1	6,183	61.7
Neutral (4)	8	5.6	1,310	13.1
Disagree (1-3)	22	15.3	1,625	16.2
No opinion	13	9.0	910	9.1
Total	144	100.0	10,028	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician			, 5	
Agree (5-7)	68	47.2	4,505	45.0
Neutral (4)	22	15.3	1,490	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	38	26.4	2,571	25.7
No opinion	16	11.1	1,435	14.3
Total	144	100.0	10,001	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha	ave to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	01	62.6	F 072	F0.6
Agree (5-7)	91	63.6	5,973	59.6
Neutral (4)	19	13.3	1,678	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	22	15.4	1,705	17.0
No opinion	11	7.7	672	6.7
Total	143	100.0	10,028	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	ie wili sue
Agree (5-7)	75	51.7	5,065	50.6
Neutral (4)	27	18.6	1,997	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	34	23.4	2,194	21.9
No opinion	9	6.2	755	7.5
Total	145	100.0	10,011	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	40	27.6	2,810	28.1
Neutral (4)	31	21.4	1,927	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	64	44.1	4,588	45.8
No opinion	10	6.9	691	6.9
Total	145	100.0	10,016	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	71	49.0	5,406	54.0
Neutral (4)	25	17.2	1,350	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	34	23.4	2,223	22.2
No opinion	15	10.3	1,023	10.2
Total	145	100.0	10,002	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	92	63.9	6,118	61.1
Neutral (4)	21	14.6	1,394	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	24	16.7	1,765	17.6
No opinion	7	4.9	731	7.3
Total	144	100.0	10,008	100.0

Table 295 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Oklahoma		All Othe	er States	
Statement	N	%	N	%	
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state				
Agree (5-7)	84	57.9	4,157	41.6	
Neutral (4)	26	17.9	2,225	22.3	
Disagree (1-3)	15	10.3	1,403	14.1	
No opinion	20	13.8	2,200	22.0	
Total	145	100.0	9,985	100.0	
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams				
Agree (5-7)	15	10.4	1,035	10.3	
Neutral (4)	15	10.4	930	9.3	
Disagree (1-3)	113	78.5	7,893	78.9	
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5	
Total	144	100.0	10,010	100.0	
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA				
Agree (5-7)	50	34.5	3,242	32.4	
Neutral (4)	41	28.3	2,638	26.4	
Disagree (1-3)	25	17.2	1,676	16.8	
No opinion	29	20.0	2,439	24.4	
Total	145	100.0	9,995	100.0	

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 296. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Oklahoma		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	111	76.6	6016	60.1
Neutral (4)	30	20.7	3,150	31.5
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	844	8.4
Total	145	100.0	10,010	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	58	39.7	3,958	39.3
Neutral (4)	25	17.1	2,395	23.8
Dissatisfied (1-3)	62	42.5	3,177	31.5
No opinion	<5	*	549	5.4
Total	146	100.0	10,079	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 297. Demographics

	Oklahoma		All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	123	84.2	8,094	80.2
PA (not clinically practicing)	6	4.1	346	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	15	10.3	1,374	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	146	100.0	10,088	100.0
Career length				
Student	16	11.2	1,480	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	47	32.9	2,396	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	52	36.4	4,314	43.9
Late career (21 or more years)	28	19.6	1,646	16.7
Total	143	100.0	9,836	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	28	19.2	1,866	18.5
Not primary care	79	54.1	4,941	49.0
Unknown specialty	39	26.7	3,281	32.5
Total	146	100.0	10,088	100.0
Gender				
Female	79	54.9	5,882	59.3
Male	65	45.1	4,030	40.7
Total	144	100.0	9,912	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Oregon

Table 298. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

		Oreg	gon	All Other States		
FPAR Element		N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR						
Yes		148	70.1	7,203	72.0	
No		27	12.8	1,275	12.7	
No Opinion		36	17.1	1,533	15.3	
Total		211	100.0	10,011	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice						
Yes		202	95.7	9,556	95.8	
No		<5	*	103	1.0	
No Opinion		6	2.8	318	3.2	
Total		211	100	9,977	100	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		t require a	a PA to have ar	nd/or report a :	supervisory,	
Yes		135	64.0	6,354	63.6	
No		39	18.5	1,990	19.9	
No Opinion		37	17.5	1,643	16.5	
Total		211	100.0	9,987	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ite boards, with a v	oting mer	nbership comp	prised of a majo	ority PAs, to	
Yes		155	73.5	7,945	79.7	
No		20	9.5	677	6.8	
No Opinion		36	17.1	1,351	13.5	
Total		211	100.0	9,973	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public	and private in	surance		
Yes		197	93.4	9,296	93.2	
No		<5	*	139	1.4	
No Opinion		11	5.2	535	5.4	
Total		211	100.0	9,970	100.0	
Ougetions						

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 299. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Ore	gon	All Other States		
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%	
State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identif	ied relationship	with a physicia	an in order to p	ractice	
Agree (5-7)	129	61.4	5,881	59.1	
Neutral (4)	20	9.5	1,107	11.1	
Disagree (1-3)	51	24.3	2,611	26.2	
No opinion	10	4.8	354	3.6	
Total	210	100.0	9,953	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
Agree (5-7)	44	20.9	2,133	21.4	
Neutral (4)	16	7.6	1,267	12.7	
Disagree (1-3)	145	68.7	6,308	63.2	
No opinion	6	2.8	267	2.7	
Total	211	100.0	9,975	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" p	hysician in ord	er to practice			
Agree (5-7)	99	46.9	4,831	48.5	
Neutral (4)	43	20.4	1,620	16.3	
Disagree (1-3)	65	30.8	3,172	31.8	
No opinion	<5	*	337	3.4	
Total	211	100.0	9,960	100.0	

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 300. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Ore	gon	All Other States		
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA boar	d, with PAs as	the majority of	the voting mer	nbers	
Agree (5-7)	128	61.0	7,200	72.4	
Neutral (4)	33	15.7	1,221	12.3	
Disagree (1-3)	36	17.1	1,025	10.3	
No opinion	13	6.2	499	5.0	
Total	210	100.0	9,945	100	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline	should be the		physicians		
Agree (5-7)	74	35.2	2,434	24.5	
Neutral (4)	38	18.1	2,072	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	84	40.0	4,855	48.8	
No opinion	14	6.7	582	5.9	
Total	210	100.0	9,943	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as phys	icians, with sor	ne PAs as votir	ng members		
Agree (5-7)	104	49.3	3,735	37.6	
Neutral (4)	36	17.1	1,939	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	59	28.0	3,705	37.3	
No opinion	12	5.7	546	5.5	
Total	211	100.0	9,925	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as phys and with PAs as the majority of the voting members	icians, with a s	ubgroup that o	versees the PA	licensing	
Agree (5-7)	111	53.1	5,337	53.7	
Neutral (4)	37	17.7	1,758	17.7	
Disagree (1-3)	49	23.4	2,260	22.8	
No opinion	12	5.7	578	5.8	
Total	209	100.0	9,933	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 301. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Oregon		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public	and private insu	ırers		
Agree (5-7)	190	90.9	9,053	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	378	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
No opinion	13	6.2	284	2.9
Total	209	100.0	9,945	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by pul	olic and private	insurers		
Agree (5-7)	5	2.4	391	3.9
Neutral (4)	6	2.9	532	5.4
Disagree (1-3)	185	88.9	8,714	87.9
No opinion	12	5.8	282	2.8
Total	208	100.0	9,919	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 302. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

	Oregon		All Othe	r States
Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	9	4.3	429	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	77	37.0	3,417	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	81	38.9	4,248	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	23	11.1	1,062	10.7
Other	18	8.7	736	7.4
Total	208	100.0	9,892	100.0

#### Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 303. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Ore	Oregon		States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because they	do not need to identi	fy and register a	supervising or	
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	154	73.0	6,130	61.5
Neutral (4)	20	9.5	1,298	13
Disagree (1-3)	27	12.8	1,620	16.3
No opinion	10	4.7	913	9.2
Total	211	100.0	9,961	100
I have personally experienced NPs being hired over F supervising or collaborating physician	PAs because NPs don	't need to identif	y and register a	a
Agree (5-7)	130	61.9	4,443	44.7
Neutral (4)	15	7.1	1,497	15.1
Disagree (1-3)	42	20.0	2,567	25.8
No opinion	23	11.0	1,428	14.4
Total	210	100.0	9,935	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if the				
provides				
Agree (5-7)	144	68.6	5,920	59.4
Neutral (4)	31	14.8	1,666	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	23	11.0	1,704	17.1
No opinion	12	5.7	671	6.7
Total	210	100.0	9,961	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liab whomever they want	le for the care that a l	PA provides beca	ause people wil	l sue
Agree (5-7)	102	48.6	5,038	50.7
Neutral (4)	47	22.4	1,977	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	44	21.0	2,184	22.0
No opinion	17	8.1	747	7.5
Total	210	100.0	9,946	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negatively imp	act the relationships	have with physi	icians	
Agree (5-7)	59	28.0	2,791	28.1
Neutral (4)	42	19.9	1,916	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	97	46.0	4,555	45.8
No opinion	13	6.2	688	6.9
Total	211	100.0	9,950	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organiza				
Agree (5-7)	126	59.7	5,351	53.9
Neutral (4)	33	15.6	1,342	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	39	18.5	2,218	22.3
No opinion	13	6.2	1,025	10.3
Total	211	100.0	9,936	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	136	64.5	6,074	61.1
Neutral (4)	32	15.2	1,383	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	32	15.2	1,363	17.7
No opinion	11	5.2	727	7.3
·				100.0
Total	211	100.0	9,941	100.

Table 303. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Oregon		All Other States			
Statement	N	%	N	%		
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state						
Agree (5-7)	89	42.2	4,152	41.9		
Neutral (4)	45	21.3	2,206	22.2		
Disagree (1-3)	24	11.4	1,394	14.1		
No opinion	53	25.1	2,167	21.8		
Total	211	100.0	9,919	100.0		
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams						
Agree (5-7)	12	5.7	1,038	10.4		
Neutral (4)	17	8.1	928	9.3		
Disagree (1-3)	180	85.7	7,826	78.7		
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5		
Total	210	100.0	9,944	100.0		
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a	PA					
Agree (5-7)	91	43.3	3,201	32.2		
Neutral (4)	41	19.5	2,638	26.6		
Disagree (1-3)	34	16.2	1,667	16.8		
No opinion	44	21.0	2,424	24.4		
Total	210	100.0	9,930	100.0		
0 11						

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 304. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Oregon		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	120	56.9	6,007	60.4
Neutral (4)	71	33.6	3,109	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	20	9.5	828	8.3
Total	211	100.0	9,944	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	77	36.5	3,939	39.3
Neutral (4)	65	30.8	2,355	23.5
Dissatisfied (1-3)	55	26.1	3,184	31.8
No opinion	14	6.6	536	5.4
Total	211	100.0	10,014	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 305. Demographics

	Ore	Oregon		All Other States	
Demographics	N	%	N	%	
Role		•			
PA (clinically practicing)	179	84.8	8,038	80.2	
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	348	3.5	
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3	
PA student	20	9.5	1,369	13.7	
Unknown	7	3.3	140	1.4	
Total	211	100.0	10,023	100.0	
Career length					
Student	25	12.3	1,471	15.0	
Early career (0 to 5 years)	55	27.1	2,388	24.4	
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	100	49.3	4,266	43.6	
Late career (21 or more years)	23	11.3	1,651	16.9	
Total	203	100.0	9,776	100.0	
Specialty					
Primary care	58	27.5	1,836	18.3	
Not primary care	93	44.1	4,927	49.2	
Unknown specialty	60	28.4	3,260	32.5	
Total	211	100.0	10,023	100.0	
Gender					
Female	132	64.1	5,829	59.2	
Male	74	35.9	4,021	40.8	
Total	206	100.0	9,850	100.0	

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Pennsylvania

Table 306. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Pennsylvania		All Other States		
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	379	67.0	6,972	72.2	
No	86	15.2	1,216	12.6	
No Opinion	101	17.8	1,468	15.2	
Total	566	100.0	9,656	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	543	96.4	9,215	95.7	
No	<5	*	102	1.1	
No Opinion	16	2.8	308	3.2	
Total	563	100.0	9,625	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory,					
collaborating or other specific relationship wit			0.150	22.2	
Yes	331	58.7	6,158	63.9	
No	130	23.0	1,899	19.7	
No Opinion	103	18.3	1,577	16.4	
Total	564	100.0	9,634	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	hajority PAs, to	
Yes	456	80.6	7,644	79.5	
No	33	5.8	664	6.9	
No Opinion	77	13.6	1,310	13.6	
Total	566	100.0	9,618	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance		
Yes	512	90.6	8,981	93.4	
No	8	1.4	134	1.4	
No Opinion	45	8.0	501	5.2	
Total	565	100.0	9,616	100.0	
0 1:					

# Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 307. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Penns	ylvania	All Other States		
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%	
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice	
Agree (5-7)	306	54.4	5,704	59.4	
Neutral (4)	60	10.7	1,067	11.1	
Disagree (1-3)	171	30.4	2,491	25.9	
No opinion	25	4.4	339	3.5	
Total	562	100.0	9,601	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
No opinion	154	27.2	2,023	21.0	
Disagree (1-3)	79	14.0	1,204	12.5	
Neutral (4)	320	56.5	6,133	63.8	
Agree (5-7)	13	2.3	260	2.7	
Total	566	100.0	9,620	100.0	
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ictice		
No opinion	305	54.3	4,625	48.1	
Disagree (1-3)	80	14.2	1,583	16.5	
Neutral (4)	154	27.4	3,083	32.1	
Agree (5-7)	23	4.1	318	3.3	
Total	562	100.0	9,609	100.0	
_					

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 308. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Penns	ylvania	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	416	74.2	6,912	72.0
Neutral (4)	71	12.7	1,183	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	49	8.7	1,012	10.5
No opinion	25	4.5	487	5.1
Total	561	100.0	9,594	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a			ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	123	21.9	2,385	24.9
Neutral (4)	123	21.9	1,987	20.7
Disagree (1-3)	279	49.6	4,660	48.6
No opinion	37	6.6	559	5.8
Total	562	100.0	9,591	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b				
Agree (5-7)	213	37.9	3,626	37.9
Neutral (4)	113	20.1	1,862	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	201	35.8	3,563	37.2
No opinion	35	6.2	523	5.5
Total	562	100.0	9,574	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	329	58.3	5,119	53.4
Neutral (4)	88	15.6	1,707	17.8
Disagree (1-3)	113	20.0	2,196	22.9
No opinion	34	6.0	556	5.8
Total	564	100.0	9,578	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 309. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Pennsylvania		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	494	87.9	8,749	91.2
Neutral (4)	32	5.7	350	3.6
Disagree (1-3)	14	2.5	218	2.3
No opinion	22	3.9	275	2.9
Total	562	100.0	9,592	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	28	5.0	368	3.8
Neutral (4)	41	7.3	497	5.2
Disagree (1-3)	468	83.9	8,431	88.1
No opinion	21	3.8	273	2.9
Total	558	100.0	9,569	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 310. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Penns	Pennsylvania		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	20	3.6	418	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	150	26.9	3,344	35.0	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	282	50.5	4,047	42.4	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	74	13.3	1,011	10.6	
Other	32	5.7	722	7.6	
Total	558	100.0	9,542	100.0	

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 311. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Penns	ylvania	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire beca	use they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	262	C 1 1	F 022	C1 C
Agree (5-7)	362	64.4	5,922	61.6
Neutral (4)	85	15.1	1,233	12.8
Disagree (1-3)	64	11.4	1,583	16.5
No opinion	51	9.1	872	9.1
Total	562	100.0	9,610	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hir supervising or collaborating physician	ed over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	252	44.7	4,321	45.1
Neutral (4)	83	14.7	1,429	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	142	25.2	2,467	25.7
No opinion	87	15.4	1,364	14.2
Total	564	100.0	9,581	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with provides	PAs if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	323	57.6	5,741	59.7
Neutral (4)	109	19.4	1,588	16.5
Disagree (1-3)	92	16.4	1,635	17.0
No opinion	37	6.6	646	6.7
Total	561	100.0	9,610	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about w			· ·	
whomever they want	TIO IS HADIE FOR THE CA	are tilat a PA provi	des because peopl	ie will sue
Agree (5-7)	272	48.3	4,868	50.7
Neutral (4)	119	21.1	1,905	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	119	21.1	2,109	22.0
No opinion	53	9.4	711	7.4
Total	563	100.0	9,593	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negat	ively impact the rela	tionships I have w	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	146	26.0	2,704	28.2
Neutral (4)	118	21.0	1,840	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	248	44.1	4,404	45.9
No opinion	50	8.9	651	6.8
Total	562	100.0	9,599	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician	organizations, I thir	ık we should still p		
Agree (5-7)	290	51.7	5,187	54.1
Neutral (4)	95	16.9	1,280	13.4
Disagree (1-3)	118	21.0	2,139	22.3
No opinion	58	10.3	980	10.2
Total	561	100.0	9,586	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as m subordinate	embers of healthcar	e teams because f	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	353	62.8	5,857	61.1
Neutral (4)	75	13.3	1,340	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	87	15.5	1,702	17.7
No opinion	47	8.4	691	7.2
Total	562	100.0	9,590	100.0
Total	302	100.0	5,550	100.0

Table 311. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Pennsylvania		All Other States			
Statement	N	%	N	%		
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state					
Agree (5-7)	248	44.1	3,993	41.7		
Neutral (4)	126	22.4	2,125	22.2		
Disagree (1-3)	41	7.3	1,377	14.4		
No opinion	147	26.2	2,073	21.7		
Total	562	100.0	9,568	100.0		
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams						
Agree (5-7)	63	11.3	987	10.3		
Neutral (4)	59	10.6	886	9.2		
Disagree (1-3)	430	76.9	7,576	79.0		
No opinion	7	1.3	146	1.5		
Total	559	100.0	9,595	100.0		
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA					
Agree (5-7)	164	29.4	3,128	32.6		
Neutral (4)	144	25.8	2,535	26.5		
Disagree (1-3)	73	13.1	1,628	17.0		
No opinion	177	31.7	2,291	23.9		
Total	558	100.0	9,582	100.0		

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 312. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Penns	Pennsylvania		r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	292	52.2	5835	60.8
Neutral (4)	192	34.3	2,988	31.1
Not familiar (1-3)	75	13.4	773	8.1
Total	559	100.0	9,596	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	153	27.1	3,863	40.0
Neutral (4)	154	27.3	2,266	23.5
Dissatisfied (1-3)	220	38.9	3,019	31.3
No opinion	38	6.7	512	5.3
Total	565	100.0	9,660	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 313. Demographics

	Penns	ylvania	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	422	74.6	7,795	80.6
PA (not clinically practicing)	28	4.9	324	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	127	1.3
PA student	97	17.1	1,292	13.4
Unknown	17	3.0	130	1.3
Total	566	100.0	9,668	100.0
Career length				
Student	110	19.7	1,386	14.7
Early career (0 to 5 years)	122	21.9	2,321	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	244	43.7	4,122	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	82	14.7	1,592	16.9
Total	558	100.0	9,421	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	69	12.2	1,825	18.9
Not primary care	290	51.2	4,730	48.9
Unknown specialty	207	36.6	3,113	32.2
Total	566	100.0	9,668	100.0
Gender				
Female	381	69.0	5,580	58.7
Male	171	31.0	3,924	41.3
Total	552	100.0	9,504	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Rhode Island

Table 314. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Rhode	Island	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	24	43.6	7,327	72.1
No	22	40.0	1,280	12.6
No Opinion	9	16.4	1,560	15.3
Total	55	100.0	10,167	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	52	94.5	9,706	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2
Total	55	100.0	10,133	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship will		at require a PA to h	nave and/or report	t a supervisory,
Yes	21	38.2	6,468	63.8
No	25	45.5	2,004	19.8
No Opinion	9	16.4	1,671	16.5
Total	55	100.0	10,143	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous sta license, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	37	67.3	8,063	79.6
No	7	12.7	690	6.8
No Opinion	11	20.0	1,376	13.6
Total	55	100.0	10,129	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re				
Yes	47	85.5	9,446	93.3
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	6	10.9	540	5.3
Total	55	100.0	10,126	100.0
Ougetions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 315. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Rhode	Island	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	cific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	21	38.9	5,989	59.2
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,123	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	28	51.9	2,634	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	363	3.6
Total	54	100.0	10,109	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	ervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	19	34.5	2,158	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	5	9.1	1,278	12.6
Neutral (4)	30	54.5	6,423	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7
Total	55	100.0	10,131	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "coll	aborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	32	58.2	4,898	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	6	10.9	1,657	16.4
Neutral (4)	16	29.1	3,221	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4
Total	55	100.0	10,116	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 316. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Rhode	Rhode Island		r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	32	58.2	7,296	72.2
Neutral (4)	12	21.8	1,242	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	6	10.9	1,055	10.4
No opinion	5	9.1	507	5.0
Total	55	100.0	10,100	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a			ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	10	18.2	2,498	24.7
Neutral (4)	7	12.7	2,103	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	32	58.2	4,907	48.6
No opinion	6	10.9	590	5.8
Total	55	100.0	10,098	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b				
Agree (5-7)	20	36.4	3,819	37.9
Neutral (4)	13	23.6	1,962	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	18	32.7	3,746	37.2
No opinion	<5 FF		554	5.5
Total	55	100.0	10,081	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	31	56.4	5,417	53.7
Neutral (4)	11	20.0	1,784	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	9	16.4	2,300	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	586	5.8
Total	55	100.0	10,087	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 317. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Rhode Island		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	45	81.8	9,198	91.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	379	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	5	9.1	227	2.2
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9
Total	55	100.0	10,099	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	5.5	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	6	10.9	532	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	45	81.8	8,854	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9
Total	55	100.0	10,072	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 318. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Rhode	Island	All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	5	9.1	433	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	13	23.6	3,481	34.7
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	16	29.1	4,313	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	14	25.5	1,071	10.7
Other	7	12.7	747	7.4
Total	55	100.0	10,045	100.0

#### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 319. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Rhode	Island	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	21	20.2	6.262	61.0
Agree (5-7)	21	38.2	6,263	61.9
Neutral (4)	9	16.4	1,309	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	16	29.1	1,631	16.1
No opinion	9	16.4	914	9.0
Total	55	100.0	10,117	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	l over PAs because	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	15	27.3	4,558	45.2
Neutral (4)	8	14.5	1,504	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	18	32.7	2,591	25.7
No opinion	14	25.5	1,437	14.2
Total	55	100.0	10,090	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	22	40.0	6,042	59.7
Neutral (4)	8	14.5	1,689	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	22	40.0	1,705	16.9
No opinion	<5	*	680	6.7
Total	55	100.0	10,116	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	26	47.3	5,114	50.6
Neutral (4)	11	20.0	2,013	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	12	21.8	2,216	21.9
No opinion	6	10.9	758	7.5
Total	55	100.0	10,101	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ly impact the rela	tionships I have w	ith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	26	47.3	2,824	27.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,955	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	20	36.4	4,632	45.8
No opinion	6	10.9	695	6.9
Total	55	100.0	10,106	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	rganizations, I thin	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	17	30.9	5,460	54.1
Neutral (4)	10	18.2	1,365	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	21	38.2	2,236	22.2
No opinion	7	12.7	1,031	10.2
Total	55	100.0	10,092	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	bers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	20	36.4	6,190	61.3
Neutral (4)	5	9.1	1,410	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	23	41.8	1,766	17.5
No opinion	7	12.7	731	7.2
Total	55	100.0	10,097	100.0
	30	200.0	23,337	200.0

Table 319 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Rhode	Island	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	22	40.7	4,219	41.9
Neutral (4)	10	18.5	2,241	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	7	13.0	1,411	14.0
No opinion	15	27.8	2,205	21.9
Total	54	100.0	10,076	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	6	10.9	1,044	10.3
Neutral (4)	6	10.9	939	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	42	76.4	7,964	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	55	100.0	10,099	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	6	10.9	3,286	32.6
Neutral (4)	14	25.5	2,665	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	17	30.9	1,684	16.7
No opinion	18	32.7	2,450	24.3
Total	55	100.0	10,085	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 320. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Rhode Island		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	23	41.8	6104	60.4
Neutral (4)	25	45.5	3,155	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	7	12.7	841	8.3
Total	55	100.0	10,100	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	37	67.3	3,979	39.1
Neutral (4)	11	20.0	2,409	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	<5	*	3,235	31.8
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	55	100.0	10,170	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 321. Demographics

	Rhode	Island	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	35	63.6	8,182	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	18	32.7	1,371	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	55	100.0	10,179	100.0
Career length				
Student	19	35.2	1,477	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	7	13.0	2,436	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	20	37.0	4,346	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	8	14.8	1,666	16.8
Total	54	100.0	9,925	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	<5	*	1,891	18.6
Not primary care	29	52.7	4,991	49.0
Unknown specialty	23	41.8	3,297	32.4
Total	55	100.0	10,179	100.0
Gender				
Female	35	63.6	5,926	59.3
Male	20	36.4	4,075	40.7
Total	55	100.0	10,001	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# South Carolina

Table 322. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	South Carolina		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	97	75.8	7,254	71.9
No	18	14.1	1,284	12.7
No Opinion	13	10.2	1,556	15.4
Total	128	100.0	10,094	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	123	96.1	9,635	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.1
No Opinion	5	3.9	319	3.2
Total	128	100.0	10,060	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	85	66.9	6,404	63.6
No	21	16.5	2,008	19.9
No Opinion	21	16.5	1,659	16.5
Total	127	100.0	10,071	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	104	81.3	7,996	79.5
No	6	4.7	691	6.9
No Opinion	18	14.1	1,369	13.6
Total	128	100.0	10,056	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	119	93.7	9,374	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	8	6.3	538	5.4
Total	127	100.0	10,054	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 323. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	South (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	85	67.5	5,925	59.0
Neutral (4)	12	9.5	1,115	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	27	21.4	2,635	26.3
No opinion	<5	1.6	362	3.6
Total	126	100.0	10,037	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	26	20.3	2,151	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	20	15.6	1,263	12.6
Neutral (4)	81	63.3	6,372	63.4
Agree (5-7)	<5	0.8	272	2.7
Total	128	100.0	10,058	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	59	46.1	4,871	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	28	21.9	1,635	16.3
Neutral (4)	35	27.3	3,202	31.9
Agree (5-7)	6	4.7	335	3.3
Total	128	100.0	10,043	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 324. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	South (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	th PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	100	78.1	7,228	72.1
Neutral (4)	10	7.8	1,244	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	14	10.9	1,047	10.4
No opinion	<5	*	508	5.1
Total	128	100.0	10,027	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	25	19.7	2,483	24.8
Neutral (4)	26	20.5	2,084	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	70	55.1	4,869	48.6
No opinion	6	4.7	590	5.9
Total	127	100.0	10,026	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a		
Agree (5-7)	58	45.3	3,781	37.8
Neutral (4)	20	15.6	1,955	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	46	35.9	3,718	37.2
No opinion	<5	*	554	5.5
Total	128	100.0	10,008	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	79	61.7	5,369	53.6
Neutral (4)	19	14.8	1,776	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	26	20.3	2,283	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	586	5.9
Total	128	100.0	10,014	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 325. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	South Carolina		All Othe	r States		
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	121	95.3	9,122	91.0		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	378	3.8		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3		
No opinion	<5	*	296	3.0		
Total	127	100.0	10,027	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	395	4.0		
Neutral (4)	6	4.7	532	5.3		
Disagree (1-3)	120	93.8	8,779	87.8		
No opinion	<5	*	293	2.9		
Total	128	100.0	9,999	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 326. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	South (	South Carolina		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	5	3.9	433	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	46	35.9	3,448	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	56	43.8	4,273	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	10	7.8	1,075	10.8	
Other	11	8.6	743	7.5	
Total	128	100.0	9,972	100.0	

### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 327. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	South (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	gister a supervisi	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	84	65.6	6,200	61.7
Neutral (4)	16	12.5	1,302	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	19	14.8	1,628	16.2
No opinion	9	7.0	914	9.1
Total	128	100.0	10,044	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired	l over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
supervising or collaborating physician	E.C.	42.0	4 517	45.1
Agree (5-7)	56	43.8	4,517	45.1
Neutral (4)	26	20.3	1,486	14.8
Disagree (1-3)	28	21.9	2,581	25.8
No opinion	18	14.1	1,433	14.3
Total	128	100.0	10,017	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA provides	as if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	il liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	73	57.5	5.991	59.6
Neutral (4)	22	17.3	1,675	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	24	18.9	1,703	17.0
No opinion	8	6.3	675	6.7
Total	127	100.0	10,044	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue				
whomever they want	is hable for the ot	in a chaca i 7 ( provi	acs because peop	ic will suc
Agree (5-7)	60	46.9	5,080	50.7
Neutral (4)	26	20.3	1,998	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	32	25.0	2,196	21.9
No opinion	10	7.8	754	7.5
Total	128	100.0	10,028	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	33	25.8	2,817	28.1
Neutral (4)	21	16.4	1,937	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	62	48.4	4,590	45.7
No opinion	12	9.4	689	6.9
Total	128	100.0	10,033	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	ık we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	69	53.9	5,408	54.0
Neutral (4)	17	13.3	1,358	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	31	24.2	2,226	22.2
No opinion	11	8.6	1,027	10.3
Total	128	100.0	10,019	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because F	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	85	66.4	6,125	61.1
Neutral (4)	16	12.5	1,399	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	22	17.2	1,767	17.6
No opinion	5	3.9	733	7.3
Total	128	100.0	10,024	100.0

Table 327. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	South C	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	78	61.9	4,163	41.6
Neutral (4)	16	12.7	2,235	22.3
Disagree (1-3)	8	6.3	1,410	14.1
No opinion	24	19.0	2,196	22.0
Total	126	100.0	10,004	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	17	13.3	1,033	10.3
Neutral (4)	12	9.4	933	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	99	77.3	7,907	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	128	100.0	10,026	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to ve	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	46	35.9	3,246	32.4
Neutral (4)	29	22.7	2,650	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	22	17.2	1,679	16.8
No opinion	31	24.2	2,437	24.3
Total	128	100.0	10,012	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 328. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	South (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	86	67.2	6041	60.2
Neutral (4)	32	25.0	3,148	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	10	7.8	838	8.4
Total	128	100.0	10,027	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	34	26.6	3,982	39.4
Neutral (4)	28	21.9	2,392	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	60	46.9	3,179	31.5
No opinion	6	4.7	544	5.4
Total	128	100.0	10,097	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 329. Demographics

	South (	Carolina	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	93	72.7	8,124	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	5	3.9	347	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	125	1.2
PA student	25	19.5	1,364	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	146	1.4
Total	128	100.0	10,106	100.0
Career length				
Student	26	20.5	1,470	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	28	22.0	2,415	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	61	48.0	4,305	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	12	9.4	1,662	16.9
Total	127	100.0	9,852	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	19	14.8	1,875	18.6
Not primary care	56	43.8	4,964	49.1
Unknown specialty	53	41.4	3,267	32.3
Total	128	100.0	10,106	100.0
Gender				
Female	76	60.8	5,885	59.3
Male	49	39.2	4,046	40.7
Total	125	100.0	9,931	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# South Dakota

Table 330. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	South Dakota		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	31	73.8	7,320	71.9
No	<5	*	1,298	12.8
No Opinion	7	16.7	1,562	15.3
Total	42	100.0	10,180	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	40	95.2	9,718	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	323	3.2
Total	42	100.0	10,146	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	29	69.0	6,460	63.6
No	<5	*	2,025	19.9
No Opinion	9	21.4	1,671	16.5
Total	42	100.0	10,156	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	32	76.2	8,068	79.6
No	<5	*	693	6.8
No Opinion	6	14.3	1,381	13.6
Total	42	100.0	10,142	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re			ate insurance	
Yes	39	95.1	9,454	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	544	5.4
Total	41	100.0	10,140	100.0
Ouestions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 331. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	South	Dakota	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	30	71.4	5,980	59.1
Neutral (4)	5	11.9	1,122	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	5	11.9	2,657	26.3
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	42	100.0	10,121	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physicia	n in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	7	16.7	2,170	21.4
Disagree (1-3)	6	14.3	1,277	12.6
Neutral (4)	28	66.7	6,425	63.3
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7
Total	42	100.0	10,144	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	19	45.2	4,911	48.5
Disagree (1-3)	6	14.3	1,657	16.4
Neutral (4)	16	38.1	3,221	31.8
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4
Total	42	100.0	10,129	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 332. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	South	Dakota	All Othe	r States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers	
Agree (5-7)	29	72.5	7,299	72.2	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,250	12.4	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,057	10.4	
No opinion	<5	*	509	5.0	
Total	40	100.0	10,115	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	10	24.4	2,498	24.7	
Neutral (4)	11	26.8	2,099	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	17	41.5	4,922	48.7	
No opinion	<5	*	593	5.9	
Total	41	100.0	10,112	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members		
Agree (5-7)	19	46.3	3,820	37.8	
Neutral (4)	10	24.4	1,965	19.5	
Disagree (1-3)	11	26.8	3,753	37.2	
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5	
Total	41	100.0	10,095	100.0	
	The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members				
Agree (5-7)	23	57.5	5,425	53.7	
Neutral (4)	7	17.5	1,788	17.7	
Disagree (1-3)	6	15.0	2,303	22.8	
No opinion	<5	*	586	5.8	
Total	40	100.0	10,102	100.0	
0					

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 333. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	South Dakota		All Othe	r States		
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%		
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	39	92.9	9,204	91.0		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	381	3.8		
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	232	2.3		
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9		
Total	42	100.0	10,112	100.0		
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	395	3.9		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	536	5.3		
Disagree (1-3)	37	88.1	8,862	87.9		
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9		
Total	42	100.0	10,085	100.0		

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 334. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	South	Dakota	All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	437	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	14	33.3	3,480	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	15	35.7	4,314	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	8	19.0	1,077	10.7
Other	<5	*	750	7.5
Total	42	100.0	10,058	100.0

### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 335. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	South	Dakota	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	e they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician	27	C 4 2	C 257	C1 0
Agree (5-7)	27	64.3	6,257	61.8
Neutral (4)	7 5	16.7 11.9	1,311	12.9 16.2
Disagree (1-3)		11.9	1,642	
No opinion	<5 42		920	9.1
Total		100.0	10,130	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAS because	e NPS don't need t	o identity and regis	ster a
Agree (5-7)	16	40.0	4,557	45.1
Neutral (4)	9	22.5	1,503	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	9	22.5	2,600	25.7
No opinion	6	15.0	1,445	14.3
Total	40	100.0	10,105	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	22	F2.4	C 0.42	F0.7
Agree (5-7)	22	52.4	6,042	59.7
Neutral (4)	7	16.7	1,690	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	7	16.7	1,720	17.0
No opinion	6	14.3	677	6.7
Total	42	100.0	10,129	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peopl	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	18	42.9	5,122	50.6
Neutral (4)	11	26.2	2,013	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	5	11.9	2,223	22.0
No opinion	8	19.0	756	7.5
Total	42	100.0	10,114	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	y impact the rela	tionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	10	23.8	2,840	28.1
Neutral (4)	10	23.8	1,948	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	17	40.5	4,635	45.8
No opinion	5	11.9	696	6.9
Total	42	100.0	10,119	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	ganizations, I thir	k we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	24	57.1	5,453	54.0
Neutral (4)	7	16.7	1,368	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	7	16.7	2,250	22.3
No opinion	<5	*	1,034	10.2
Total	42	100.0	10,105	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem subordinate	bers of healthcar			
Agree (5-7)	27	64.3	6,183	61.2
Neutral (4)	6	14.3	1,409	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	8	19.0	1,781	17.6
No opinion	<5	19.0	737	7.3
Total	<5 42	100.0		
IUlai	42	100.0	10,110	100.0

Table 335 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

Statement         N         %         N         %           FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state           Agree (5-7)         16         39.0         4,225         41.9           Neutral (4)         10         24.4         2,241         22.2           Disagree (1-3)         8         19.5         1,410         14.0           No opinion         7         17.1         2,213         21.9           Total         41         100.0         10,089         100.0           Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams           Agree (5-7)         <5         *         1,048         10.4           Neutral (4)         6         14.6         939         9.3           Disagree (1-3)         33         80.5         7,973         78.8           No opinion         <5         *         153         1.5           Total         41         100.0         10,113         100.0           The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA           Agree (5-7)         12         28.6         3,280         32.5           Neutral (4)         14         33.3         2,665         26.4		South	Dakota	All Othe	r States		
Agree (5-7)       16       39.0       4,225       41.9         Neutral (4)       10       24.4       2,241       22.2         Disagree (1-3)       8       19.5       1,410       14.0         No opinion       7       17.1       2,213       21.9         Total       41       100.0       10,089       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams       Agree (5-7)       <5       *       1,048       10.4         Neutral (4)       6       14.6       939       9.3         Disagree (1-3)       33       80.5       7,973       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       41       100.0       10,113       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       12       28.6       3,280       32.5         Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	Statement	N	%	N	%		
Neutral (4)       10       24.4       2,241       22.2         Disagree (1-3)       8       19.5       1,410       14.0         No opinion       7       17.1       2,213       21.9         Total       41       100.0       10,089       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams       **         Agree (5-7)       <5       *       1,048       10.4         Neutral (4)       6       14.6       939       9.3         Disagree (1-3)       33       80.5       7,973       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       41       100.0       10,113       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA       Agree (5-7)       12       28.6       3,280       32.5         Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state						
Disagree (1-3)       8       19.5       1,410       14.0         No opinion       7       17.1       2,213       21.9         Total       41       100.0       10,089       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       <5	Agree (5-7)	16	39.0	4,225	41.9		
No opinion       7       17.1       2,213       21.9         Total       41       100.0       10,089       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       <5	Neutral (4)	10	24.4	2,241	22.2		
Total       41       100.0       10,089       100.0         Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       <5	Disagree (1-3)	8	19.5	1,410	14.0		
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams         Agree (5-7)       <5       *       1,048       10.4         Neutral (4)       6       14.6       939       9.3         Disagree (1-3)       33       80.5       7,973       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       41       100.0       10,113       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       12       28.6       3,280       32.5         Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	No opinion	7	17.1	2,213	21.9		
Agree (5-7)       <5	Total	41	100.0	10,089	100.0		
Agree (3-7)       CS       1,048       10.4         Neutral (4)       6       14.6       939       9.3         Disagree (1-3)       33       80.5       7,973       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       41       100.0       10,113       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       12       28.6       3,280       32.5         Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams					
Disagree (1-3)       33       80.5       7,973       78.8         No opinion       <5       *       153       1.5         Total       41       100.0       10,113       100.0         The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA         Agree (5-7)       12       28.6       3,280       32.5         Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,048	10.4		
No opinion         <5	Neutral (4)	6	14.6	939	9.3		
Total         41         100.0         10,113         100.0           The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA           Agree (5-7)         12         28.6         3,280         32.5           Neutral (4)         14         33.3         2,665         26.4           Disagree (1-3)         5         11.9         1,696         16.8           No opinion         11         26.2         2,457         24.3	Disagree (1-3)	33	80.5	7,973	78.8		
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA       Agree (5-7)     12     28.6     3,280     32.5       Neutral (4)     14     33.3     2,665     26.4       Disagree (1-3)     5     11.9     1,696     16.8       No opinion     11     26.2     2,457     24.3	No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5		
Agree (5-7)       12       28.6       3,280       32.5         Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	Total	41	100.0	10,113	100.0		
Neutral (4)       14       33.3       2,665       26.4         Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA					
Disagree (1-3)       5       11.9       1,696       16.8         No opinion       11       26.2       2,457       24.3	Agree (5-7)	12	28.6	3,280	32.5		
<b>No opinion</b> 11 26.2 2,457 24.3	Neutral (4)	14	33.3	2,665	26.4		
	Disagree (1-3)	5	11.9	1,696	16.8		
Total 42 100.0 10,098 100.0	No opinion	11	26.2	2,457	24.3		
	Total	42	100.0	10,098	100.0		

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 336. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	South Dakota		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	25	61.0	6102	60.3
Neutral (4)	10	24.4	3,170	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	6	14.6	842	8.3
Total	41	100.0	10,114	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	16	38.1	4,000	39.3
Neutral (4)	9	21.4	2,411	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	14	33.3	3,225	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	42	100.0	10,183	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 337. Demographics

	South	Dakota	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	31	73.8	8,186	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	128	1.3
PA student	10	23.8	1,379	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	42	100.0	10,192	100.0
Career length				
Student	10	23.8	1,486	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	9	21.4	2,434	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	14	33.3	4,352	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	9	21.4	1,665	16.8
Total	42	100.0	9,937	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	10	23.8	1,884	18.5
Not primary care	17	40.5	5,003	49.1
Unknown specialty	15	35.7	3,305	32.4
Total	42	100.0	10,192	100.0
Gender				
Female	28	66.7	5,933	59.2
Male	14	33.3	4,081	40.8
Total	42	100.0	10,014	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **Tennessee**

Table 338. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Tenn	Tennessee		r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	118	66.3	7,233	72.0
No	36	20.2	1,266	12.6
No Opinion	24	13.5	1,545	15.4
Total	178	100.0	10,044	100.0
Support commitment to team-bas	ed practice			
Yes	167	94.4	9,591	95.8
No	<5	*	105	1.0
No Opinion	9	5.1	315	3.1
Total	177	100.0	10,011	100.0
Support the elimination of provision collaborating or other specific rela		at require a PA to I	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,
Yes	90	50.6	6,399	63.9
No	53	29.8	1,976	19.7
No Opinion	35	19.7	1,645	16.4
Total	178	100.0	10,020	100.0
Support the establishment of autolicense, regulate, and discipline PA		voting membershi	p comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	148	83.6	7,952	79.5
No	11	6.2	686	6.9
No Opinion	18	10.2	1,369	13.7
Total	177	100.0	10,007	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are elig	ible to be reimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	•
Yes	166	93.8	9,327	93.2
No	5	2.8	137	1.4
No Opinion	6	3.4	540	5.4
Total	177	100.0	10,004	100.0
Ougetions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 339. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Tenn	essee	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	96	54.5	5,914	59.2
Neutral (4)	17	9.7	1,110	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	60	34.1	2,602	26.1
No opinion	<5	*	361	3.6
Total	176	100.0	9,987	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	supervising" physicia	an in order to prac	tice	
No opinion	52	29.2	2,125	21.2
Disagree (1-3)	21	11.8	1,262	12.6
Neutral (4)	101	56.7	6,352	63.5
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	269	2.7
Total	178	100.0	10,008	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "	collaborating" physic	cian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	96	54.5	4,834	48.4
Disagree (1-3)	28	15.9	1,635	16.4
Neutral (4)	47	26.7	3,190	31.9
Agree (5-7)	5	2.8	336	3.4
Total	176	100.0	9,995	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 340. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Tenne	essee	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonon	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	134	75.3	7,194	72.1
Neutral (4)	18	10.1	1,236	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	18	10.1	1,043	10.5
No opinion	8	4.5	504	5.1
Total	178	100.0	9,977	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	nd discipline shou	ld be the same bo	ard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	35	19.7	2,473	24.8
Neutral (4)	29	16.3	2,081	20.9
Disagree (1-3)	106	59.6	4,833	48.5
No opinion	8	4.5	588	5.9
Total	178	100.0	9,975	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a		
Agree (5-7)	50	28.4	3,789	38.0
Neutral (4)	34	19.3	1,941	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	81	46.0	3,683	37.0
No opinion	11	6.3	547	5.5
Total	176	100.0	9,960	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	89	50.6	5,359	53.8
Neutral (4)	31	17.6	1,764	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	45	25.6	2,264	22.7
No opinion	11	6.3	579	5.8
Total	176	100.0	9,966	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 341. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Tennessee		All Other States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	164	92.7	9,079	91.0
Neutral (4)	6	3.4	376	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	230	2.3
No opinion	5	2.8	292	2.9
Total	177	100.0	9,977	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	394	4.0
Neutral (4)	8	4.5	530	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	164	92.1	8,735	87.8
No opinion	<5	*	290	2.9
Total	178	100.0	9,949	100.0
Total	178	100.0	9,949	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 342. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Tenn	Tennessee		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	10	5.7	428	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	50	28.4	3,444	34.7	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	82	46.6	4,247	42.8	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	18	10.2	1,067	10.8	
Other	16	9.1	738	7.4	
Total	176	100.0	9,924	100.0	

### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 343. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Tenn	essee	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	95	53.4	6,189	61.9
Neutral (4)	25	14.0	1,293	12.9
Disagree (1-3)	34	19.1	1,613	16.1
No opinion	24	13.5	899	9.0
Total	178	100.0	9.994	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired			- /	
supervising or collaborating physician	a over 1713 because		o lacitally and regi	3tor u
Agree (5-7)	61	34.5	4,512	45.3
Neutral (4)	29	16.4	1,483	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	59	33.3	2,550	25.6
No opinion	28	15.8	1,423	14.3
Total	177	100.0	9,968	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Pa	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	100	F7.6	F.060	50.7
Agree (5-7)	102	57.6	5,962	59.7
Neutral (4)	24	13.6	1,673	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	38	21.5	1,689	16.9
No opinion	13	7.3	670	6.7
Total	177	100.0	9,994	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	87	48.9	5,053	50.6
Neutral (4)	31	17.4	1,993	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	45	25.3	2,183	21.9
No opinion	15	8.4	749	7.5
Total	178	100.0	9,978	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have w	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	58	32.6	2,792	28.0
Neutral (4)	37	20.8	1,921	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	71	39.9	4,581	45.9
No opinion	12	6.7	689	6.9
Total	178	100.0	9,983	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thir	nk we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	84	47.5	5,393	54.1
Neutral (4)	24	13.6	1,351	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	48	27.1	2,209	22.2
No opinion	21	11.9	1,017	10.2
Total	177	100.0	9,970	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because l	PAs will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	96	53.9	6,114	61.3
Neutral (4)	17	9.6	1,398	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	49	27.5	1,740	17.4
No opinion	16	9.0	722	7.2
Total	178	100.0	9,974	100.0

Table 343 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Tenne	essee	All Othe	r States		
Statement	N	%	N	%		
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state						
Agree (5-7)	90	50.6	4,151	41.7		
Neutral (4)	37	20.8	2,214	22.2		
Disagree (1-3)	15	8.4	1,403	14.1		
No opinion	36	20.2	2,184	21.9		
Total	178	100.0	9,952	100.0		
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams					
Agree (5-7)	24	13.5	1,026	10.3		
Neutral (4)	21	11.8	924	9.3		
Disagree (1-3)	129	72.5	7,877	79.0		
No opinion	<5	*	149	1.5		
Total	178	100.0	9,976	100.0		
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA					
Agree (5-7)	52	29.2	3,240	32.5		
Neutral (4)	56	31.5	2,623	26.3		
Disagree (1-3)	33	18.5	1,668	16.7		
No opinion	37	20.8	2,431	24.4		
Total	178	100.0	9,962	100.0		

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 344. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Tennessee		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	101	57.1	6026	60.4
Neutral (4)	60	33.9	3,120	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	16	9.0	832	8.3
Total	177	100.0	9,978	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	91	51.1	3,925	39.1
Neutral (4)	39	21.9	2,381	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	39	21.9	3,200	31.9
No opinion	9	5.1	541	5.4
Total	178	100.0	10,047	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 345. Demographics

	Tenn	essee	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	129	72.5	8,088	80.4
PA (not clinically practicing)	7	3.9	345	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	126	1.3
PA student	39	21.9	1,350	13.4
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.5
Total	178	100.0	10,056	100.0
Career length				
Student	39	21.9	1,457	14.9
Early career (0 to 5 years)	45	25.3	2,398	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	59	33.1	4,307	43.9
Late career (21 or more years)	35	19.7	1,639	16.7
Total	178	100.0	9,801	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	39	21.9	1,855	18.4
Not primary care	72	40.4	4,948	49.2
Unknown specialty	67	37.6	3,253	32.3
Total	178	100.0	10,056	100.0
Gender				
Female	89	51.4	5,872	59.4
Male	84	48.6	4,011	40.6
Total	173	100.0	9,883	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **Texas**

Table 346. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Te	xas	All Othe	r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	516	75.3	6,835	71.7
No	88	12.8	1,214	12.7
No Opinion	81	11.8	1,488	15.6
Total	685	100.0	9,537	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	652	95.0	9,106	95.8
No	11	1.6	95	1.0
No Opinion	23	3.4	301	3.2
Total	686	100.0	9,502	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or report	t a supervisory,
Yes	443	64.7	6,046	63.6
No	134	19.6	1,895	19.9
No Opinion	108	15.8	1,572	16.5
Total	685	100.0	9,513	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membershi	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	584	85.5	7,516	79.1
No	35	5.1	662	7.0
No Opinion	64	9.4	1,323	13.9
Total	683	100.0	9,501	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re		by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	639	93.8	8,854	93.2
No	9	1.3	133	1.4
No Opinion	33	4.8	513	5.4
Total	681	100.0	9,500	100.0
Ouestions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 347. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Tex	xas	All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	410	60.2	5,600	59.1
Neutral (4)	73	10.7	1,054	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	172	25.3	2,490	26.3
No opinion	26	3.8	338	3.6
Total	681	100.0	9,482	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	pervising" physicia	n in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	157	23.0	2,020	21.3
Disagree (1-3)	77	11.3	1,206	12.7
Neutral (4)	433	63.4	6,020	63.3
Agree (5-7)	16	2.3	257	2.7
Total	683	100.0	9,503	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	319	46.8	4,611	48.6
Disagree (1-3)	122	17.9	1,541	16.2
Neutral (4)	223	32.7	3,014	31.8
Agree (5-7)	18	2.6	323	3.4
Total	682	100.0	9,489	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 348. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Tex	xas	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	541	79.2	6,787	71.7
Neutral (4)	70	10.2	1,184	12.5
Disagree (1-3)	51	7.5	1,010	10.7
No opinion	21	3.1	491	5.2
Total	683	100.0	9,472	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a				
Agree (5-7)	156	22.8	2,352	24.8
Neutral (4)	118	17.3	1,992	21.0
Disagree (1-3)	383	56.0	4,556	48.1
No opinion	27	3.9	569	6.0
Total	684	100.0	9,469	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	245	36.0	3,594	38.0
Neutral (4)	123	18.1	1,852	19.6
Disagree (1-3)	288	42.4	3,476	36.8
No opinion	24	3.5	534	5.6
Total	680	100.0	9,456	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same board with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	362	53.1	5,086	53.8
Neutral (4)	104	15.2	1,691	17.9
Disagree (1-3)	189	27.7	2,120	22.4
No opinion	27	4.0	563	6.0
Total	682	100.0	9,460	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 349. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Texas		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	629	92.1	8,614	91.0
Neutral (4)	25	3.7	357	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	14	2.0	218	2.3
No opinion	15	2.2	282	3.0
Total	683	100.0	9,471	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	nd private insurers	;	
Agree (5-7)	26	3.8	370	3.9
Neutral (4)	34	5.0	504	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	605	89.1	8,294	87.8
No opinion	14	2.1	280	3.0
Total	679	100.0	9,448	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 350. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Tex	Texas		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	24	3.5	414	4.4	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	255	37.7	3,239	34.4	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	279	41.2	4,050	43.0	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	68	10.0	1,017	10.8	
Other	51	7.5	703	7.5	
Total	677	100.0	9,423	100.0	

### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 351. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Te>	(as	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not need	to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	202		5.010	
Agree (5-7)	366	53.5	5,918	62.4
Neutral (4)	109	15.9	1,209	12.7
Disagree (1-3)	131	19.2	1,516	16.0
No opinion	78	11.4	845	8.9
Total	684	100.0	9,488	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	over PAs because	NPs don't need t	o identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	255	37.3	4,318	45.6
Neutral (4)	130	19.0	1,382	14.6
Disagree (1-3)	186	27.2	2,423	25.6
No opinion	112	16.4	1,339	14.2
Total	683	100.0	9,462	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA	s if they do not ha	ve to assume lega	I liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	404	59.2	5,660	59.7
Neutral (4)	106	15.5	1,591	16.8
Disagree (1-3)	119	17.4	1,608	16.9
No opinion	54	7.9	629	6.6
Total	683	100.0	9,488	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	re that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	363	53.1	4,777	50.4
Neutral (4)	118	17.3	1,906	20.1
Disagree (1-3)	155	22.7	2,073	21.9
No opinion	47	6.9	717	7.6
Total	683	100.0	9,473	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ly impact the relat	ionships I have wi	th physicians	
Agree (5-7)	228	33.3	2,622	27.7
Neutral (4)	120	17.5	1,838	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	292	42.7	4,360	46.0
No opinion	44	6.4	657	6.9
Total	684	100.0	9,477	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	ganizations, I thin	k we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	378	55.3	5,099	53.9
Neutral (4)	78	11.4	1,297	13.7
Disagree (1-3)	160	23.4	2,097	22.2
No opinion	67	9.8	971	10.3
Total	683	100.0	9,464	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mem subordinate	bers of healthcare	e teams because F	As will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	418	61.5	5,792	61.1
Neutral (4)	94	13.8	1,321	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	114	16.8	1,675	17.7
No opinion	54	7.9	684	7.2
Total	680	100.0	9,472	100.0
i otal	000	100.0	5,772	100.0

Table 351 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Tex	xas	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	287	42.1	3,954	41.9
Neutral (4)	151	22.1	2,100	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	86	12.6	1,332	14.1
No opinion	158	23.2	2,062	21.8
Total	682	100.0	9,448	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	83	12.1	967	10.2
Neutral (4)	49	7.2	896	9.5
Disagree (1-3)	532	77.8	7,474	78.9
No opinion	20	2.9	133	1.4
Total	684	100.0	9,470	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	252	37.0	3,040	32.1
Neutral (4)	175	25.7	2,504	26.5
Disagree (1-3)	102	15.0	1,599	16.9
No opinion	152	22.3	2,316	24.5
Total	681	100.0	9,459	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 352. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Texas		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	400	58.7	5727	60.4
Neutral (4)	225	33.0	2,955	31.2
Not familiar (1-3)	56	8.2	792	8.4
Total	681	100.0	9,474	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	241	35.1	3,775	39.6
Neutral (4)	164	23.9	2,256	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	252	36.7	2,987	31.3
No opinion	30	4.4	520	5.5
Total	687	100.0	9,538	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 353. Demographics

	Tex	xas	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	551	80.2	7,666	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	28	4.1	324	3.4
PA (retired)	8	1.2	121	1.3
PA student	92	13.4	1,297	13.6
Unknown	8	1.2	139	1.5
Total	687	100.0	9,547	100.0
Career length				
Student	98	14.7	1,398	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	169	25.3	2,274	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	293	43.9	4,073	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	107	16.0	1,567	16.8
Total	667	100.0	9,312	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	146	21.3	1,748	18.3
Not primary care	320	46.6	4,700	49.2
Unknown specialty	221	32.2	3,099	32.5
Total	687	100.0	9,547	100.0
Gender				
Female	390	58.1	5,571	59.4
Male	281	41.9	3,814	40.6
Total	671	100.0	9,385	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Utah

Table 354. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Ut	ah	All Othe	All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%	
Support FPAR					
Yes	137	76.5	7,214	71.8	
No	11	6.1	1,291	12.9	
No Opinion	31	17.3	1,538	15.3	
Total	179	100.0	10,043	100.0	
Support commitment to team-based practice					
Yes	169	94.4	9,589	95.8	
No	<5	*	104	1.0	
No Opinion	8	4.5	316	3.2	
Total	179	100.0	10,009	100.0	
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship with		at require a PA to h	nave and/or repor	t a supervisory,	
Yes	119	66.9	6,370	63.6	
No	26	14.6	2,003	20.0	
No Opinion	33	18.5	1,647	16.4	
Total	178	100.0	10,020	100.0	
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a v	oting membershi <sub>l</sub>	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to	
Yes	150	83.8	7,950	79.5	
No	7	3.9	690	6.9	
No Opinion	22	12.3	1,365	13.6	
Total	179	100.0	10,005	100.0	
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re					
Yes	165	92.7	9,328	93.3	
No	<5	*	142	1.4	
No Opinion	13	7.3	533	5.3	
Total	178	100.0	10,003	100.0	
Ougetions					

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 355. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Utah		All Othe	r States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	cific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	113	63.1	5,897	59.1
Neutral (4)	20	11.2	1,107	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	37	20.7	2,625	26.3
No opinion	9	5.0	355	3.6
Total	179	100.0	9,984	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "sup	ervising" physicia	in in order to pract	tice	
No opinion	27	15.3	2,150	21.5
Disagree (1-3)	27	15.3	1,256	12.5
Neutral (4)	113	63.8	6,340	63.3
Agree (5-7)	10	5.6	263	2.6
Total	177	100.0	10,009	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "coll	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice	
No opinion	76	42.7	4,854	48.6
Disagree (1-3)	36	20.2	1,627	16.3
Neutral (4)	55	30.9	3,182	31.8
Agree (5-7)	11	6.2	330	3.3
Total	178	100.0	9,993	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 356. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Utah		All Other States			
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%		
The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members						
Agree (5-7)	127	71.8	7,201	72.2		
Neutral (4)	23	13.0	1,231	12.3		
Disagree (1-3)	15	8.5	1,046	10.5		
No opinion	12	6.8	500	5.0		
Total	177	100.0	9,978	100.0		
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a			ard as physicians			
Agree (5-7)	31	17.4	2,477	24.8		
Neutral (4)	46	25.8	2,064	20.7		
Disagree (1-3)	87	48.9	4,852	48.6		
No opinion	14	7.9	582	5.8		
Total	178	100.0	9,975	100.0		
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physicians					
Agree (5-7)	60	33.7	3,779	37.9		
Neutral (4)	38	21.3	1,937	19.5		
Disagree (1-3)	70	39.3	3,694	37.1		
No opinion	10	5.6	548	5.5		
Total	178	100.0	9,958	100.0		
The state board for PAs should be the same b and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing		
Agree (5-7)	96	54.2	5,352	53.7		
Neutral (4)	35	19.8	1,760	17.7		
Disagree (1-3)	36	20.3	2,273	22.8		
No opinion	10	5.6	580	5.8		
Total	177	100.0	9,965	100.0		
0 1:						

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 357. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Utah		All Othe	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direct	ly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	157	88.2	9,086	91.1
Neutral (4)	13	7.3	369	3.7
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	229	2.3
No opinion	5	2.8	292	2.9
Total	178	100.0	9,976	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed di	rectly by public ar	d private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	9	5.1	387	3.9
Neutral (4)	13	7.3	525	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	150	84.7	8,749	87.9
No opinion	5	2.8	289	2.9
Total	177	100.0	9,950	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 358. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Utah		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	15	8.5	423	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	68	38.6	3,426	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	62	35.2	4,267	43.0
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	16	9.1	1,069	10.8
Other	15	8.5	739	7.4
Total	176	100.0	9,924	100.0

### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 359. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	<u>Ut</u>	ah	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and re	egister a supervisii	ng or
collaborating physician	123	68.7	6,161	61.7
Agree (5-7) Neutral (4)	20	11.2	1,298	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	23	12.8	1,624	16.3
- , ,	13	7.3	910	9.1
No opinion Total	179	100.0	9,993	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired				
supervising or collaborating physician	u over PAS becaus	e NPS don t need t	o identity and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	87	49.4	4,486	45.0
Neutral (4)	32	18.2	1,480	14.8
Disagree (1-3)	36	20.5	2,573	25.8
No opinion	21	11.9	1,430	14.3
Total	176	100.0	9,969	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with P.	As if they do not ha	ive to assume lega	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	112	62.9	5,952	59.6
Neutral (4)	32	18.0	1,665	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	25	14.0	1,702	17.0
No opinion	9	5.1	674	6.7
Total	178	100.0	9,993	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	90	50.8	5,050	50.6
Neutral (4)	42	23.7	1,982	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	30	16.9	2,198	22.0
No opinion	15	8.5	749	7.5
Total	177	100.0	9,979	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative			· ·	
Agree (5-7)	59	33.1	2,791	28.0
Neutral (4)	37	20.8	1,921	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	73	41.0	4,579	45.9
No opinion	9	5.1	692	6.9
Total	178	100.0	9,983	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	organizations, I thir	k we should still p	ursue it	
Agree (5-7)	87	49.2	5,390	54.1
Neutral (4)	32	18.1	1,343	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	37	20.9	2,220	22.3
No opinion	21	11.9	1,017	10.2
Total	177	100.0	9,970	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because F	As will no longer l	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	116	65.2	6,094	61.1
Neutral (4)	19	10.7	1,396	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	26	14.6	1,763	17.7
No opinion	17	9.6	721	7.2
Total	178	100.0	9,974	100.0
	2,0	200.0	3,0.1	200.0

Table 359 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Ut	ah	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	70	39.8	4,171	41.9
Neutral (4)	51	29.0	2,200	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	24	13.6	1,394	14.0
No opinion	31	17.6	2,189	22.0
Total	176	100.0	9,954	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	12	6.8	1,038	10.4
Neutral (4)	16	9.0	929	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	148	83.6	7,858	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	177	100.0	9,977	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	67	37.6	3,225	32.4
Neutral (4)	53	29.8	2,626	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	19	10.7	1,682	16.9
No opinion	39	21.9	2,429	24.4
Total	178	100.0	9,962	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 360. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Utah		All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	113	63.5	6014	60.3
Neutral (4)	47	26.4	3,133	31.4
Not familiar (1-3)	18	10.1	830	8.3
Total	178	100.0	9,977	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	66	36.9	3,950	39.3
Neutral (4)	37	20.7	2,383	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	62	34.6	3,177	31.6
No opinion	14	7.8	536	5.3
Total	179	100.0	10,046	100.0

## Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 361. Demographics

	Ut	ah	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	141	78.8	8,076	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	348	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	127	1.3
PA student	29	16.2	1,360	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	144	1.4
Total	179	100.0	10,055	100.0
Career length				
Student	30	17.1	1,466	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	47	26.9	2,396	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	78	44.6	4,288	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	20	11.4	1,654	16.9
Total	175	100.0	9,804	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	40	22.3	1,854	18.4
Not primary care	84	46.9	4,936	49.1
Unknown specialty	55	30.7	3,265	32.5
Total	179	100.0	10,055	100.0
Gender				
Female	61	34.3	5,900	59.7
Male	117	65.7	3,978	40.3
Total	178	100.0	9,878	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Vermont

Table 362. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Vern	Vermont		r States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	27	67.5	7,324	71.9
No	5	12.5	1,297	12.7
No Opinion	8	20.0	1,561	15.3
Total	40	100.0	10,182	100.0
Support commitment to team-base	ed practice			
Yes	40	100.0	9,718	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	324	3.2
Total	40	100.0	10,148	100.0
Support the elimination of provisio collaborating or other specific rela		at require a PA to h	nave and/or report	t a supervisory,
Yes	26	65.0	6,463	63.6
No	5	12.5	2,024	19.9
No Opinion	9	22.5	1,671	16.5
Total	40	100.0	10,158	100.0
Support the establishment of autolicense, regulate, and discipline PA		oting membershi <sub>l</sub>	o comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	20	50.0	8,080	79.7
No	7	17.5	690	6.8
No Opinion	13	32.5	1,374	13.5
Total	40	100.0	10,144	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are elig	ible to be reimbursed directly	by public and priv	ate insurance	
Yes	36	90.0	9,457	93.3
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	544	5.4
Total	40	100.0	10,141	100.0
Ouestions				

### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 363. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Vermont		All Other States			
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%		
State law should not require PAs to have a spe	ecific, identified re	lationship with a p	hysician in order t	o practice		
Agree (5-7)	25	62.5	5,985	59.1		
Neutral (4)	7	17.5	1,120	11.1		
Disagree (1-3)	8	20.0	2,654	26.2		
No opinion	<5	*	364	3.6		
Total	40	100.0	10,123	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice					
No opinion	8	20.5	2,169	21.4		
Disagree (1-3)	7	17.9	1,276	12.6		
Neutral (4)	23	59.0	6,430	63.4		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	272	2.7		
Total	39	100.0	10,147	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "col	laborating" physic	ian in order to pra	ctice			
No opinion	16	40.0	4,914	48.5		
Disagree (1-3)	8	20.0	1,655	16.3		
Neutral (4)	15	37.5	3,222	31.8		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	340	3.4		
Total	40	100.0	10,131	100.0		

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 364. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Verr	nont	All Othe	r States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonom	nous PA board, wit	h PAs as the majo	rity of the voting r	nembers
Agree (5-7)	16	40.0	7,312	72.3
Neutral (4)	8	20.0	1,246	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	13	32.5	1,048	10.4
No opinion	<5	*	509	5.0
Total	40	100.0	10,115	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a				
Agree (5-7)	23	57.5	2,485	24.6
Neutral (4)	8	20.0	2,102	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	8	20.0	4,931	48.8
No opinion	<5	*	595	5.9
Total	40	100.0	10,113	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be	oard as physicians	s, with some PAs a	s voting members	
Agree (5-7)	26	65.0	3,813	37.8
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,973	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	11	27.5	3,753	37.2
No opinion	<5	*	557	5.5
Total	40	100.0	10,096	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting mer		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	26	65.0	5,422	53.7
Neutral (4)	6	15.0	1,789	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	7	17.5	2,302	22.8
No opinion	<5	*	589	5.8
Total	40	100.0	10,102	100.0

permission of AAPA.

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 365. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	7 51 11	nont	All Otne	r States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly	by public and pr	ivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	35	89.7	9,208	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	381	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9
Total	39	100.0	10,115	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed dire	ctly by public an	d private insurers		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	537	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	34	85.0	8,865	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	292	2.9
Total	40	100.0	10,087	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 366. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Vermont		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	435	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	14	36.8	3,480	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	14	36.8	4,315	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	6	15.8	1,079	10.7
Other	<5	*	753	7.5
Total	38	100.0	10,062	100.0

### Ouestion

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 367. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Verr	nont	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire becaus	e they do not need	d to identify and re	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician Agree (5-7)	24	60.0	6,260	61.8
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,314	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	7	17.5	1,640	16.2
No opinion	5	12.5	918	9.1
Total	40	100.0	10,132	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	19	47.5	4,554	45.1
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,509	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	12	30.0	2,597	25.7
No opinion	6	15.0	1,445	14.3
Total	40	100.0	10,105	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PA				
provides		J		
Agree (5-7)	25	62.5	6,039	59.6
Neutral (4)	9	22.5	1,688	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	6	15.0	1,721	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	683	6.7
Total	40	100.0	10,131	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the ca	are that a PA provi	des because peop	le will sue
Agree (5-7)	22	55.0	5,118	50.6
Neutral (4)	10	25.0	2,014	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	2,224	22.0
- , ,		*	760	
חסוחוקט טעו	<5		700	7.5
No opinion Total	<5 40	100.0	10,116	100.0
·	40	100.0	10,116	
Total	40	100.0	10,116	
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative	40 ly impact the rela	100.0 tionships I have wi	10,116 th physicians	100.0
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7)	40 ly impact the rela 15	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5	10,116 ith physicians 2,835	100.0
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	40 ly impact the rela 15 <5	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5	10,116 th physicians 2,835 1,956	28.0 19.3
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	40 ly impact the related 15 < 5 21	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5 * 52.5	10,116 th physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631	28.0 19.3 45.8
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	40 ly impact the relation 15 <5 21 <5 40	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5 * 52.5 * 100.0	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total	40 ly impact the relation 15 <5 21 <5 40	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5 * 52.5 * 100.0	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or	40 ly impact the related 15 <5 21 <5 40 ganizations, I thir	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5 * 52.5 * 100.0 ok we should still p	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7)	40 ly impact the rela 15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thir	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  100.0 sk we should still p	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it 5,460	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	40 Ily impact the relation 15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thir 8 9 6	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  * 100.0 ak we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5 15.0	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it 5,460 1,367	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3)	40 Ily impact the relation 15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thir 8 9	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  * 100.0 tk we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it 5,460 1,367 2,248	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5 22.2
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion	40 ly impact the relations 15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thin 17 8 9 6 40	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  * 100.0 ak we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5 15.0 100.0	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it 5,460 1,367 2,248 1,032 10,107	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5 22.2 10.2
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memory	40 ly impact the relations 15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thin 17 8 9 6 40	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  * 100.0 ak we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5 15.0 100.0	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it 5,460 1,367 2,248 1,032 10,107	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5 22.2 10.2 100.0 be considered
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate	40 Ily impact the relation 15 <5 21 <5 40 Tganizations, I thir 8 9 6 40 The specific of healthcare	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  * 100.0 sk we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5 15.0 100.0 e teams because F	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 iursue it 5,460 1,367 2,248 1,032 10,107 PAs will no longer to	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5 22.2 10.2 100.0 be considered
Total I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7) Neutral (4) Disagree (1-3) No opinion Total FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate Agree (5-7)	40 Ily impact the relations   15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thir 17 8 9 6 40 abers of healthcar	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5 * 52.5 * 100.0 tk we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5 15.0 100.0 te teams because F	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 ursue it 5,460 1,367 2,248 1,032 10,107 PAs will no longer to	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5 22.2 10.2 100.0 be considered
Total  I am concerned that the proposal will negative Agree (5-7)  Neutral (4)  Disagree (1-3)  No opinion  Total  Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician or Agree (5-7)  Neutral (4)  Disagree (1-3)  No opinion  Total  FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as memsubordinate  Agree (5-7)  Neutral (4)	40 Ily impact the relation 15 <5 21 <5 40 rganizations, I thir 17 8 9 6 40 abers of healthcar	100.0 tionships I have wi 37.5  * 52.5  100.0 tk we should still p 42.5 20.0 22.5 15.0 100.0 te teams because f	10,116 ith physicians 2,835 1,956 4,631 699 10,121 oursue it 5,460 1,367 2,248 1,032 10,107 PAs will no longer to 6,185 1,410	28.0 19.3 45.8 6.9 100.0 54.0 13.5 22.2 10.2 100.0 be considered

Table 367 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Verr	nont	All Othe	r States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	13	32.5	4,228	41.9
Neutral (4)	9	22.5	2,242	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	10	25.0	1,408	14.0
No opinion	8	20.0	2,212	21.9
Total	40	100.0	10,090	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	eams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,046	10.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	941	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	31	77.5	7,975	78.9
No opinion	<5	*	152	1.5
Total	40	100.0	10,114	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	13	32.5	3,279	32.5
Neutral (4)	9	22.5	2,670	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	6	15.0	1,695	16.8
No opinion	12	30.0	2,456	24.3
Total	40	100.0	10,100	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 368. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Verr	nont	All Othe	r States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	24	60.0	6103	60.3
Neutral (4)	10	25.0	3,170	31.3
Not familiar (1-3)	6	15.0	842	8.3
Total	40	100.0	10,115	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	23	57.5	3,993	39.2
Neutral (4)	6	15.0	2,414	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	7	17.5	3,232	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	546	5.4
Total	40	100.0	10,185	100.0

### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

 $<sup>\</sup>mbox{\ensuremath{^{\ast}}}$  Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 369. Demographics

	Verr	mont	All Othe	r States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	36	90.0	8,181	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,387	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	40	100.0	10,194	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,494	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	10	27.0	2,433	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	16	43.2	4,350	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	9	24.3	1,665	16.7
Total	37	100.0	9,942	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	10	25.0	1,884	18.5
Not primary care	23	57.5	4,997	49.0
Unknown specialty	7	17.5	3,313	32.5
Total	40	100.0	10,194	100.0
Gender				
Female	19	48.7	5,942	59.3
Male	20	51.3	4,075	40.7
Total	39	100.0	10,017	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Virginia

Table 370. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Virg	ginia	All Other	States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	220	69.2	7,131	72.0
No	48	15.1	1,254	12.7
No Opinion	50	15.7	1,519	15.3
Total	318	100.0	9,904	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	303	96.2	9,455	95.8
No	<5	*	102	1.0
No Opinion	8	2.5	316	3.2
Total	315	100.0	9,873	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		at require a PA to	have and/or report	a supervisory,
Yes	199	62.8	6,290	63.7
No	69	21.8	1,960	19.8
No Opinion	49	15.5	1,631	16.5
Total	317	100.0	9,881	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membersh	ip comprised of a n	najority PAs, to
Yes	236	74.4	7,864	79.7
No	26	8.2	671	6.8
No Opinion	55	17.4	1,332	13.5
Total	317	100.0	9,867	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	y by public and pri	vate insurance	
Yes	297	93.4	9,196	93.2
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	19	6.0	527	5.3
Total	318	100.0	9,863	100.0
Ougetions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 371. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

Agree (5-7)       195       61.3       5,815         Neutral (4)       34       10.7       1,093         Disagree (1-3)       78       24.5       2,584	
Neutral (4)       34       10.7       1,093         Disagree (1-3)       78       24.5       2,584	
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 78 24.5 2,584	59.1
<u> </u>	11.1
No animian 11 O.E. 252	26.2
<b>No opinion</b> 11 3.5 353	3.6
<b>Total</b> 318 100.0 9,845 1	0.00
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 61 19.2 2,116	21.4
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 44 13.9 1,239	12.6
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 206 65.0 6,247	63.3
<b>No opinion</b> 6 1.9 267	2.7
<b>Total</b> 317 100.0 9,869 1	0.00
State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 162 51.3 4,768	48.4
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 56 17.7 1,607	16.3
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 94 29.7 3,143	31.9
No opinion <5 * 337	3.4
<b>Total</b> 316 100.0 9,855 1	0.00

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 372. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Virg	ginia	All Other	States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, w	ith PAs as the maj	ority of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	209	65.7	7,119	72.4
Neutral (4)	37	11.6	1,217	12.4
Disagree (1-3)	51	16.0	1,010	10.3
No opinion	21	6.6	491	5.0
Total	318	100.0	9,837	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	and discipline sho	uld be the same bo	pard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	100	31.5	2,408	24.5
Neutral (4)	56	17.7	2,054	20.9
Disagree (1-3)	142	44.8	4,797	48.8
No opinion	19	6.0	577	5.9
Total	317	100.0	9,836	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physician	s, with some PAs	as voting members	
Agree (5-7)	135	42.7	3,704	37.7
Neutral (4)	58	18.4	1,917	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	104	32.9	3,660	37.3
No opinion	19	6.0	539	5.5
Total	316	100.0	9,820	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	198	62.7	5,250	53.4
Neutral (4)	39	12.3	1,756	17.9
Disagree (1-3)	54	17.1	2,255	22.9
No opinion	25	7.9	565	5.8
Total	316	100.0	9,826	100.0
Questions				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 373. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Virg	inia	All Other	States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direc	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	294	93.0	8,949	91.0
Neutral (4)	9	2.8	373	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	228	2.3
No opinion	9	2.8	288	2.9
Total	316	100.0	9,838	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed d	irectly by public a	nd private insurer	S	
Agree (5-7)	8	2.5	388	4.0
Neutral (4)	14	4.4	524	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	283	89.8	8,616	87.8
No opinion	10	3.2	284	2.9
Total	315	100.0	9,812	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 374. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Virg	inia	All Other	States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	20	6.3	418	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	105	33.2	3,389	34.6
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	139	44.0	4,190	42.8
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	30	9.5	1,055	10.8
Other	22	7.0	732	7.5
Total	316	100.0	9,784	100.0

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 375. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Virg	inia	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire bec	ause they do not nee	d to identify and r	egister a supervisin	g or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	181	57.6	6,103	61.9
Neutral (4)	57	18.2	1,261	12.8
Disagree (1-3)	47	15.0	1,600	16.2
No opinion	29	9.2	894	9.1
Total	314	100.0	9,858	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being h	ired over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need	to identify and regis	ter a
supervising or collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	115	36.6	4,458	45.3
Neutral (4)	48	15.3	1,464	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	93	29.6	2,516	25.6
No opinion	58	18.5	1,393	14.2
Total	314	100.0	9,831	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with	n PAs if they do not h	ave to assume leg	al liability for the ca	re a PA
provides				
Agree (5-7)	172	54.1	5,892	59.8
Neutral (4)	58	18.2	1,639	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	62	19.5	1,665	16.9
No opinion	26	8.2	657	6.7
Total	318	100.0	9,853	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about	who is liable for the ca	are that a PA prov	ides because people	e will sue
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	151	47.6	4,989	50.7
Neutral (4)	69	21.8	1,955	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	71	22.4	2,157	21.9
No opinion	26	8.2	738	7.5
Total	317	100.0	9,839	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will nega				
Agree (5-7)	91	28.7	2,759	28.0
Neutral (4)	60	18.9	1,898	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	135	42.6	4,517	45.9
No opinion	31	9.8	670	6.8
Total	317	100.0	9,844	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physicia	ın organizations, I thir	nk we should still	pursue it	
Agree (5-7)	154	48.9	5,323	54.1
Neutral (4)	42	13.3	1,333	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	86	27.3	2,171	22.1
No opinion	33	10.5	1,005	10.2
Total	315	100.0	9,832	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as r subordinate	nembers of healthcar			
Agree (5-7)	190	60.5	6,020	61.2
Neutral (4)	39	12.4	1,376	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	66	21.0	1,723	17.5
No opinion	19	6.1	719	7.3
Total	314	100.0	9,838	100.0
	314	100.0	5,000	100.

Table 375. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Virg	inia	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	/ state			
Agree (5-7)	118	37.7	4,123	42.0
Neutral (4)	82	26.2	2,169	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	27	8.6	1,391	14.2
No opinion	86	27.5	2,134	21.7
Total	313	100.0	9,817	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	28	8.9	1,022	10.4
Neutral (4)	27	8.5	918	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	257	81.3	7,749	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	149	1.5
Total	316	100.0	9,838	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	87	27.5	3,205	32.6
Neutral (4)	68	21.5	2,611	26.6
Disagree (1-3)	69	21.8	1,632	16.6
No opinion	92	29.1	2,376	24.2
Total	316	100.0	9,824	100.0

### Question

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 376. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Virginia		All Other	States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	177	55.8	5,950	60.5
Neutral (4)	47	47.0	47	47.0
Not familiar (1-3)	38	12.0	810	8.2
Total	317	100.0	9,838	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	131	41.2	3,885	39.2
Neutral (4)	94	29.6	2,326	23.5
Dissatisfied (1-3)	74	23.3	3,165	31.9
No opinion	19	6.0	531	5.4
Total	318	100.0	9,907	100.0

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 377. Demographics

	Virg	ginia	All Other	States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	232	73.0	7,985	80.5
PA (not clinically practicing)	11	3.5	341	3.4
PA (retired)	6	1.9	123	1.2
PA student	64	20.1	1,325	13.4
Unknown	5	1.6	142	1.4
Total	318	100.0	9,916	100.0
Career length				
Student	70	22.8	1,426	14.7
Early career (0 to 5 years)	68	22.1	2,375	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	136	44.3	4,230	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	33	10.7	1,641	17.0
Total	307	100.0	9,672	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	40	12.6	1,854	18.7
Not primary care	160	50.3	4,860	49.0
Unknown specialty	118	37.1	3,202	32.3
Total	318	100.0	9,916	100.0
Gender				
Female	196	63.4	5,765	59.1
Male	113	36.6	3,982	40.9
Total	309	100.0	9,747	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Washington

Table 378. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Washi	ngton	All Other	States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	271	77.7	7,080	71.7
No	38	10.9	1,264	12.8
No Opinion	40	11.5	1,529	15.5
Total	349	100.0	9,873	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	327	94.5	9,431	95.8
No	7	2.0	99	1.0
No Opinion	12	3.5	312	3.2
Total	346	100.0	9,842	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician				
Yes	252	72.4	6,237	63.3
No	55	15.8	1,974	20.0
No Opinion	41	11.8	1,639	16.6
Total	348	100.0	9,850	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous st license, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membersh	ip comprised of a m	najority PAs, to
Yes	252	72.6	7,848	79.8
No	38	11.0	659	6.7
No Opinion	57	16.4	1,330	13.5
Total	347	100.0	9,837	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be r	eimbursed directly	y by public and pri	vate insurance	
Yes	329	94.8	9,164	93.2
No	<5	*	140	1.4
No Opinion	16	4.6	530	5.4
Total	347	100.0	9,834	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 379. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Wash	ington	All Other	<sup>-</sup> States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a	specific, identified r	elationship with a	physician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	227	65.6	5,783	58.9
Neutral (4)	39	11.3	1,088	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	71	20.5	2,591	26.4
No opinion	9	2.6	355	3.6
Total	346	100.0	9,817	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice				
Agree (5-7)	64	18.3	2,113	21.5
Neutral (4)	34	9.7	1,249	12.7
Disagree (1-3)	244	69.9	6,209	63.1
No opinion	7	2.0	266	2.7
Total	349	100.0	9,837	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "o	collaborating" physi	ician in order to pr	actice	
Agree (5-7)	144	41.5	4,786	48.7
Neutral (4)	59	17.0	1,604	16.3
Disagree (1-3)	133	38.3	3,104	31.6
No opinion	11	3.2	330	3.4
Total	347	100.0	9,824	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 380. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Wash	ington	All Other	States
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	nous PA board, w	ith PAs as the maj	ority of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	220	63.6	7,108	72.5
Neutral (4)	61	17.6	1,193	12.2
Disagree (1-3)	49	14.2	1,012	10.3
No opinion	16	4.6	496	5.1
Total	346	100.0	9,809	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	and discipline sho		pard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	112	32.4	2,396	24.4
Neutral (4)	85	24.6	2,025	20.6
Disagree (1-3)	135	39.0	4,804	49.0
No opinion	14	4.0	582	5.9
Total	346	100.0	9,807	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physician	s, with some PAs	as voting members	
Agree (5-7)	138	40.0	3,701	37.8
Neutral (4)	77	22.3	1,898	19.4
Disagree (1-3)	114	33.0	3,650	37.3
No opinion	16	4.6	542	5.5
Total	345	100.0	9,791	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		ıs, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	185	54.3	5,263	53.7
Neutral (4)	70	20.5	1,725	17.6
Disagree (1-3)	74	21.7	2,235	22.8
No opinion	12	3.5	578	5.9
Total	341	100.0	9,801	100.0
•				

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 381. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Washington		All Other States		
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers					
Agree (5-7)	321	92.2	8,922	91.0	
Neutral (4)	11	3.2	371	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	5	1.4	227	2.3	
No opinion	11	3.2	286	2.9	
Total	348	100.0	9,806	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed d	irectly by public a	nd private insurer	s		
Agree (5-7)	18	5.2	378	3.9	
Neutral (4)	13	3.8	525	5.4	
Disagree (1-3)	304	87.9	8,595	87.9	
No opinion	11	3.2	283	2.9	
Total	346	100.0	9,781	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 382. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Washi	Washington		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%	
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	23	6.7	415	4.3	
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	118	34.5	3,376	34.6	
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	135	39.5	4,194	43.0	
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	37	10.8	1,048	10.7	
Other	29	8.5	725	7.4	
Total	342	100.0	9,758	100.0	

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 383. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Wash	ington	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire be	cause they do not nee	ed to identify and r	egister a supervisir	ng or
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	260	74.5	6,024	61.3
Neutral (4)	33	9.5	1,285	13.1
Disagree (1-3)	35	10.0	1,612	16.4
No opinion	21	6.0	902	9.2
Total	349	100.0	9,823	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being supervising or collaborating physician	hired over PAs becaus	se NPs don't need	to identify and regis	ster a
Agree (5-7)	209	59.9	4,364	44.5
Neutral (4)	44	12.6	1,468	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	65	18.6	2,544	26.0
No opinion	31	8.9	1,420	14.5
Total	349	100.0	9,796	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work wiprovides	th PAs if they do not h	ave to assume leg	al liability for the ca	re a PA
Agree (5-7)	226	65.1	5,838	59.4
Neutral (4)	44	12.7	1,653	16.8
Disagree (1-3)	58	16.7	1,669	17.0
No opinion	19	5.5	664	6.8
Total	347	100.0	9,824	100.0
			·	
It doesn't matter what the law says about whomever they want	. WITO IS HADIE FOR LITE C	are that a FA prov	nues because peopi	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	181	52.3	4,959	50.6
Neutral (4)	69	19.9	1,955	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	64	18.5	2,164	22.1
No opinion	32	9.2	732	7.5
Total	346	100.0	9,810	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will neg	atively impact the rela	ationships I have w	vith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	76	21.8	2,774	28.3
Neutral (4)	64	18.4	1,894	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	191	54.9	4,461	45.5
No opinion	17	4.9	684	7.0
Total	348	100.0	9,813	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physici	an organizations, I thi	nk we should still	pursue it	
Agree (5-7)	217	62.4	5,260	53.7
Neutral (4)	44	12.6	1,331	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	66	19.0	2,191	22.4
No opinion	21	6.0	1,017	10.4
Total	348	100.0	9,799	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	221	63.5	5,989	61.1
Neutral (4)	49	14.1	1,366	13.9
Disagree (1-3)	62	17.8	1,727	17.6
No opinion	16	4.6	722	7.4
Total	348	100.0	9,804	100.0
Total	540	100.0	3,004	100.0

Table 383 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Washi	ngton	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	state			
Agree (5-7)	93	26.9	4,148	42.4
Neutral (4)	92	26.6	2,159	22.1
Disagree (1-3)	93	26.9	1,325	13.5
No opinion	68	19.7	2,152	22.0
Total	346	100.0	9,784	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare t	teams			
Agree (5-7)	33	9.5	1,017	10.4
Neutral (4)	30	8.6	915	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	282	81.3	7,724	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	151	1.5
Total	347	100.0	9,807	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	157	45.0	3,135	32.0
Neutral (4)	76	21.8	2,603	26.6
Disagree (1-3)	59	16.9	1,642	16.8
No opinion	57	16.3	2,411	24.6
Total	349	100.0	9,791	100.0

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 384. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Washington		All Other States	
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	213	61.6	5,914	60.3
Neutral (4)	47	47.0	47	47.0
Not familiar (1-3)	25	7.2	823	8.4
Total	346	100.0	9,809	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	160	45.8	3,856	39.0
Neutral (4)	81	23.2	2,339	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	81	23.2	3,158	32.0
No opinion	27	7.7	523	5.3
Total	349	100.0	9,876	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 385. Demographics

	Wash	ington	All Other	States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	299	85.7	7,918	80.1
PA (not clinically practicing)	6	1.7	346	3.5
PA (retired)	12	3.4	117	1.2
PA student	30	8.6	1,359	13.7
Unknown	<5	*	145	1.5
Total	349	100.0	9,885	100.0
Career length				
Student	31	9.2	1,465	15.2
Early career (0 to 5 years)	88	26.2	2,355	24.4
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	148	44.0	4,218	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	69	20.5	1,605	16.6
Total	336	100.0	9,643	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	75	21.5	1,819	18.4
Not primary care	176	50.4	4,844	49.0
Unknown specialty	98	28.1	3,222	32.6
Total	349	100.0	9,885	100.0
Gender				
Female	162	47.2	5,799	59.7
Male	181	52.8	3,914	40.3
Total	343	100.0	9,713	100.0
•				

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# West Virginia

Table 386. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	West V	'irginia	All Other	States
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	72	78.3	7,279	71.9
No	9	9.8	1,293	12.8
No Opinion	11	12.0	1,558	15.4
Total	92	100.0	10,130	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice				
Yes	86	93.5	9,672	95.8
No	<5	*	104	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	320	3.2
Total	92	100.0	10,096	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		at require a PA to	have and/or report	a supervisory,
Yes	66	71.7	6,423	63.6
No	16	17.4	2,013	19.9
No Opinion	10	10.9	1,670	16.5
Total	92	100.0	10,106	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stalicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a			
Yes	70	76.1	8,030	79.6
No	11	12.0	686	6.8
No Opinion	11	12.0	1,376	13.6
Total	92	100.0	10,092	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly	/ by public and pri		
Yes	87	94.6	9,406	93.2
No	<5	*	139	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	544	5.4
Total	92	100.0	10,089	100.0
Questions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 387. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	West V	'irginia	All Other	States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a sp	ecific, identified re	elationship with a	physician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	63	69.2	5,947	59.0
Neutral (4)	5	5.5	1,122	11.1
Disagree (1-3)	21	23.1	2,641	26.2
No opinion	<5	*	362	3.6
Total	91	100.0	10,072	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physici	an in order to prac	ctice	
Agree (5-7)	21	22.8	2,156	21.4
Neutral (4)	6	6.5	1,277	12.7
Disagree (1-3)	63	68.5	6,390	63.3
No opinion	<5	*	271	2.7
Total	92	100.0	10,094	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	cian in order to pr	actice	
Agree (5-7)	40	43.5	4,890	48.5
Neutral (4)	15	16.3	1,648	16.4
Disagree (1-3)	36	39.1	3,201	31.8
No opinion	<5	*	340	3.4
Total	92	100.0	10,079	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 388. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

West VirginiaAll Other StatesState PA Oversight BoardsN%N%The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting membersAgree (5-7)5863.07,270Neutral (4)1010.91,244Disagree (1-3)1718.51,044	72.2 12.4 10.4 5.0
Agree (5-7)       58       63.0       7,270         Neutral (4)       10       10.9       1,244	12.4 10.4 5.0
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 10 10.9 1,244	12.4 10.4 5.0
	10.4 5.0
Disagree (1-3) 17 18.5 1.044	5.0
· , ,	
<b>No opinion</b> 7 7.6 505	1000
<b>Total</b> 92 100.0 10,063	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 30 33.0 2,478	24.6
Neutral (4) 17 18.7 2,093	20.8
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 39 42.9 4,900	48.7
No opinion         5         5.5         591	5.9
<b>Total</b> 91 100.0 10,062	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members	
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 32 34.8 3,807	37.9
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 25 27.2 1,950	19.4
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 30 32.6 3,734	37.2
No opinion         5         5.4         553	5.5
<b>Total</b> 92 100.0 10,044	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensi and with PAs as the majority of the voting members	ng
<b>Agree (5-7)</b> 48 53.3 5,400	53.7
<b>Neutral (4)</b> 16 17.8 1,779	17.7
<b>Disagree (1-3)</b> 20 22.2 2,289	22.8
<b>No opinion</b> 6 6.7 584	5.8
<b>Total</b> 90 100.0 10,052	100.0

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 389. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	West V	'irginia	All Other	· States	
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%	
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direc	PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	84	92.3	9,159	91.0	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	380	3.8	
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	229	2.3	
No opinion	<5	*	295	2.9	
Total	91	100.0	10,063	100.0	
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed d	irectly by public a	nd private insurer	s		
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	393	3.9	
Neutral (4)	<5	*	536	5.3	
Disagree (1-3)	84	91.3	8,815	87.8	
No opinion	<5	*	291	2.9	
Total	92	100.0	10,035	100.0	

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 390. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	West Virginia		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	434	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	42	46.7	3,452	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	27	30.0	4,302	43.0
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	8	8.9	1,077	10.8
Other	9	10.0	745	7.4
Total	90	100.0	10,010	100.0

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 391. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

·	West V	'irginia	All Other	States
Statement	N	<u> </u>	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and r	egister a supervisir	ig or
collaborating physician	7.4	00.4	C 210	C1.C
Agree (5-7)	74	80.4	6,210	61.6
Neutral (4)	<5		1,316	13.1
Disagree (1-3)	14	15.2	1,633	16.2
No opinion	<5 92		921	9.1
Total		100.0	10,080	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need	to identify and regis	ster a
Agree (5-7)	55	59.8	4,518	44.9
Neutral (4)	5	5.4	1,507	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	18	19.6	2,591	25.8
No opinion	14	15.2	1,437	14.3
Total	92	100.0	10,053	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if they do not have to assume legal liability for the care a PA provides				
Agree (5-7)	55	59.8	6,009	59.6
Neutral (4)	15	16.3	1,682	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	18	19.6	1,709	17.0
No opinion	<5	*	679	6.7
Total	92	100.0	10,079	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who	is liable for the c	are that a PA prov	ides because peopl	e will sue
whomever they want				
Agree (5-7)	46	50.5	5,094	50.6
Neutral (4)	15	16.5	2,009	20.0
Disagree (1-3)	24	26.4	2,204	21.9
No opinion	6	6.6	758	7.5
Total	91	100.0	10,065	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela		vith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	21	22.8	2,829	28.1
Neutral (4)	19	20.7	1,939	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	49	53.3	4,603	45.7
No opinion	<5	*	698	6.9
Total	92	100.0	10,069	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o	rganizations, I thi			
Agree (5-7)	54	58.7	5,423	53.9
Neutral (4)	14	15.2	1,361	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	18	19.6	2,239	22.3
No opinion	6	6.5	1,032	10.3
Total	92	100.0	10,055	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	nbers of healthcar	e teams because	PAs will no longer b	e considered
Agree (5-7)	61	66.3	6,149	61.1
Neutral (4)	8	8.7	1,407	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	18	19.6	1,771	17.6
No opinion	5	5.4	733	7.3
Total	92	100.0	10,060	100.0

Table 391 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	West V	'irginia	All Other	States	
Statement	N	%	N	%	
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state					
Agree (5-7)	56	61.5	4,185	41.7	
Neutral (4)	16	17.6	2,235	22.3	
Disagree (1-3)	13	14.3	1,405	14.0	
No opinion	6	6.6	2,214	22.1	
Total	91	100.0	10,039	100.0	
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams				
Agree (5-7)	9	9.9	1,041	10.3	
Neutral (4)	9	9.9	936	9.3	
Disagree (1-3)	73	80.2	7,933	78.8	
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5	
Total	91	100.0	10,063	100.0	
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA				
Agree (5-7)	28	30.4	3,264	32.5	
Neutral (4)	30	32.6	2,649	26.4	
Disagree (1-3)	17	18.5	1,684	16.8	
No opinion	17	18.5	2,451	24.4	
Total	92	100.0	10,048	100.0	

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 392. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	West \	West Virginia		States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	68	73.9	6,059	60.2
Neutral (4)	47	47.0	47	47.0
Not familiar (1-3)	5	5.4	843	8.4
Total	92	100.0	10,063	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	13	14.1	4,003	39.5
Neutral (4)	18	19.6	2,402	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	58	63.0	3,181	31.4
No opinion	<5	*	547	5.4
Total	92	100.0	10,133	100.0

# Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 393. Demographics

	West V	'irginia	All Other	States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	73	79.3	8,144	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	350	3.5
PA (retired)	<5	*	127	1.3
PA student	15	16.3	1,374	13.5
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	92	100.0	10,142	100.0
Career length				
Student	15	16.9	1,481	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	14	15.7	2,429	24.6
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	43	48.3	4,323	43.7
Late career (21 or more years)	17	19.1	1,657	16.8
Total	89	100.0	9,890	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	17	18.5	1,877	18.5
Not primary care	38	41.3	4,982	49.1
Unknown specialty	37	40.2	3,283	32.4
Total	92	100.0	10,142	100.0
Gender				
Female	54	58.7	5,907	59.3
Male	38	41.3	4,057	40.7
Total	92	100.0	9,964	100.0

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# Wisconsin

Table 394. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Wiscon	sin	All Other Sta	ates
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	198	72.5	7,153	71.9
No	32	11.7	1,270	12.8
No Opinion	43	15.8	1,526	15.3
Total	273	100.0	9,949	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice	•			
Yes	269	98.5	9,489	95.7
No	<5	*	105	1.1
No Opinion	<5	*	321	3.2
Total	273	100.0	9,915	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws a collaborating or other specific relationship wi		require a PA to ha	ve and/or report a s	supervisory,
Yes	168	61.5	6,321	63.7
No	52	19.0	1,977	19.9
No Opinion	53	19.4	1,627	16.4
Total	273	100.0	9,925	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous stallicense, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a vo	ting membership o		ority PAs, to
Yes	226	82.8	7,874	79.4
No	15	5.5	682	6.9
No Opinion	32	11.7	1,355	13.7
Total	273	100.0	9,911	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be re	eimbursed directly b	y public and privat	te insurance	
Yes	258	94.5	9,235	93.2
No	5	1.8	137	1.4
No Opinion	10	3.7	536	5.4
Total	273	100.0	9,908	100.0
Ouestions				

#### Questions

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 395. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Wisc	onsin	All Other	· States
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%
State law should not require PAs to have a sp	ecific, identified re	elationship with a	physician in order t	o practice
Agree (5-7)	157	57.9	5,853	59.2
Neutral (4)	49	18.1	1,078	10.9
Disagree (1-3)	54	19.9	2,608	26.4
No opinion	11	4.1	353	3.6
Total	271	100.0	9,892	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physici	an in order to prac	ctice	
Agree (5-7)	43	15.8	2,134	21.5
Neutral (4)	38	14.0	1,245	12.6
Disagree (1-3)	185	68.0	6,268	63.2
No opinion	6	2.2	267	2.7
Total	272	100.0	9,914	100.0
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	cian in order to pr	actice	
Agree (5-7)	139	51.1	4,791	48.4
Neutral (4)	44	16.2	1,619	16.4
Disagree (1-3)	84	30.9	3,153	31.9
No opinion	5	1.8	336	3.4
Total	272	100.0	9,899	100.0

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 396. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Wisc	onsin	All Other	States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	%	N	%	
The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	196	71.8	7,132	72.2	
Neutral (4)	35	12.8	1,219	12.3	
Disagree (1-3)	23	8.4	1,038	10.5	
No opinion	19	7.0	493	5.0	
Total	273	100.0	9,882	100.0	
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	and discipline sho		pard as physicians		
Agree (5-7)	56	20.6	2,452	24.8	
Neutral (4)	58	21.3	2,052	20.8	
Disagree (1-3)	142	52.2	4,797	48.5	
No opinion	16	5.9	580	5.9	
Total	272	100.0	9,881	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same b	oard as physician	s, with some PAs	as voting members		
Agree (5-7)	102	38.1	3,737	37.9	
Neutral (4)	60	22.4	1,915	19.4	
Disagree (1-3)	91	34.0	3,673	37.2	
No opinion	15	5.6	543	5.5	
Total	268	100.0	9,868	100.0	
The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members					
Agree (5-7)	138	51.1	5,310	53.8	
Neutral (4)	56	20.7	1,739	17.6	
Disagree (1-3)	62	23.0	2,247	22.8	
No opinion	14	5.2	576	5.8	
Total	270	100.0	9,872	100.0	

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 397. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Wisconsin		All Other	States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direc	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	245	91.1	8,998	91.0
Neutral (4)	6	2.2	376	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	7	2.6	225	2.3
No opinion	11	4.1	286	2.9
Total	269	100.0	9,885	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed d	irectly by public a	nd private insurer	S	
Agree (5-7)	13	4.8	383	3.9
Neutral (4)	11	4.1	527	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	237	87.5	8,662	87.9
No opinion	10	3.7	284	2.9
Total	271	100.0	9,856	100.0

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 398. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Wisconsin		All Other States	
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	12	4.4	426	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	67	24.7	3,427	34.9
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	135	49.8	4,194	42.7
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	33	12.2	1,052	10.7
Other	24	8.9	730	7.4
Total	271	100.0	9,829	100.0

# Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 399. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Wisco	onsin	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because collaborating physician	se they do not nee	d to identify and r	egister a supervisir	ng or
Agree (5-7)	174	64.0	6,110	61.7
Neutral (4)	32	11.8	1,286	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	43	15.8	1,604	16.2
No opinion	23	8.5	900	9.1
Total	272	100.0	9,900	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired supervising or collaborating physician	d over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need	to identify and regi	ster a
Agree (5-7)	124	45.8	4,449	45.1
Neutral (4)	34	12.5	1,478	15.0
Disagree (1-3)	76	28.0	2,533	25.7
No opinion	37	13.7	1,414	14.3
Total	271	100.0	9,874	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Paperovides	As if they do not h	ave to assume leg	al liability for the ca	are a PA
Agree (5-7)	159	58.5	5,905	59.7
Neutral (4)	52	19.1	1,645	16.6
Disagree (1-3)	39	14.3	1,688	17.1
No opinion	22	8.1	661	6.7
Total	272	100.0	9,899	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	o is liable for the ca	are that a PA prov	rides because peop	e will sue
Agree (5-7)	128	47.1	5,012	50.7
Neutral (4)	56	20.6	1,968	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	67	24.6	2,161	21.9
No opinion	21	7.7	743	7.5
Total	272	100.0	9,884	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative	ely impact the rela	tionships I have w	vith physicians	
Agree (5-7)	79	29.0	2,771	28.0
Neutral (4)	55	20.2	1,903	19.2
Disagree (1-3)	118	43.4	4,534	45.8
No opinion	20	7.4	681	6.9
Total	272	100.0	9,889	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician of				
Agree (5-7)	145	53.5	5,332	54.0
Neutral (4)	40	14.8	1,335	13.5
Disagree (1-3)	58	21.4	2,199	22.3
No opinion	28	10.3	1,010	10.2
Total	271	100.0	9,876	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as mer subordinate	mbers of healthcar	e teams because	PAs will no longer b	oe considered
Agree (5-7)	167	61.6	6,043	61.2
Neutral (4)	53	19.6	1,362	13.8
Disagree (1-3)	37	13.7	1,752	17.7
No opinion	14	5.2	724	7.3
Total	271	100.0	9,881	100.0

Table 399 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Wisconsin		All Other	States			
Statement	N	%	N	%			
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state						
Agree (5-7)	93	34.7	4,148	42.1			
Neutral (4)	79	29.5	2,172	22.0			
Disagree (1-3)	23	8.6	1,395	14.1			
No opinion	73	27.2	2,147	21.8			
Total	268	100.0	9,862	100.0			
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams						
Agree (5-7)	27	10.0	1,023	10.3			
Neutral (4)	25	9.3	920	9.3			
Disagree (1-3)	211	78.4	7,795	78.9			
No opinion	6	2.2	147	1.5			
Total	269	100.0	9,885	100.0			
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA						
Agree (5-7)	78	28.9	3,214	32.6			
Neutral (4)	75	27.8	2,604	26.4			
Disagree (1-3)	50	18.5	1,651	16.7			
No opinion	67	24.8	2,401	24.3			
Total	270	100.0	9,870	100.0			

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 400. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Wisconsin		All Other	States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	178	65.9	5,949	60.2
Neutral (4)	47	47.0	47	47.0
Not familiar (1-3)	19	7.0	829	8.4
Total	270	100.0	9,885	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	127	46.5	3,889	39.1
Neutral (4)	67	24.5	2,353	23.6
Dissatisfied (1-3)	65	23.8	3,174	31.9
No opinion	14	5.1	536	5.4
Total	273	100.0	9,952	100.0

### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state? How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 401. Demographics

DemographicsN%N%RolePA (clinically practicing)23084.27,98780PA (not clinically practicing)<5*34933
PA (clinically practicing)         230         84.2         7,987         80
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
PA (not clinically practicing) <5 * 349
Tricher diministrally
<b>PA (retired)</b>
<b>PA student</b> 35 12.8 1,354 13
<b>Unknown</b> <5 * 145
<b>Total</b> 273 100.0 9,961 100
Career length
<b>Student</b> 36 13.6 1,460 15
<b>Early career (0 to 5 years)</b> 58 21.9 2,385 24
Mid-career (6 to 20 years) 122 46.0 4,244 43
<b>Late career (21 or more years)</b> 49 18.5 1,625
<b>Total</b> 265 100.0 9,714 100
Specialty
Primary care         58         21.2         1,836         18
Not primary care 136 49.8 4,884 49
Unknown specialty         79         28.9         3,241         32
<b>Total</b> 273 100.0 9,961 100
Gender
Female         197         73.0         5,764         58
Male 73 27.0 4,022 4
<b>Total</b> 270 100.0 9,786 100

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

# **Wyoming**

Table 402. Overall "Support"/"Do Not Support" FPAR Proposal

	Wyoming		All Other States	
FPAR Element	N	%	N	%
Support FPAR				
Yes	19	79.2	7,332	71.9
No	<5	*	1,299	12.7
No Opinion	<5	*	1,567	15.4
Total	24	100.0	10,198	100.0
Support commitment to team-based practice	•			
Yes	24	100.0	9,734	95.8
No	<5	*	106	1.0
No Opinion	<5	*	324	3.2
Total	24	100.0	10,164	100.0
Support the elimination of provisions in laws collaborating or other specific relationship wi		at require a PA to	have and/or report	a supervisory,
Yes	18	75.0	6,471	63.6
No	<5	*	2,026	19.9
No Opinion	<5	*	1,677	16.5
Total	24	100.0	10,174	100.0
Support the establishment of autonomous st license, regulate, and discipline PAs	ate boards, with a	voting membersh	ip comprised of a m	najority PAs, to
Yes	19	82.6	8,081	79.5
No	<5	*	695	6.8
No Opinion	<5	*	1,385	13.6
Total	23	100.0	10,161	100.0
Support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be r	eimbursed directly	y by public and pri	vate insurance	
Yes	23	95.8	9,470	93.2
No	<5	*	142	1.4
No Opinion	<5	*	545	5.4
Total	24	100.0	10,157	100.0
Ougstions				

# **Questions**

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task Force?

Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice?

Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice?

Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?

Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 403. Support, or Opposition, of Physician Supervisory Agreements

	Wyoming		All Other	States		
Physician Supervisory Agreements	N	%	N	%		
State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice						
Agree (5-7)	14	58.3	5,996	59.1		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,124	11.1		
Disagree (1-3)	7	29.2	2,655	26.2		
No opinion	<5	*	364	3.6		
Total	24	100.0	10,139	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "su	pervising" physici	an in order to prac	ctice			
Agree (5-7)	6	25.0	2,171	21.4		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,280	12.6		
Disagree (1-3)	14	58.3	6,439	63.4		
No opinion	<5	*	272	2.7		
Total	24	100.0	10,162	100.0		
State law should require PAs to identify a "co	llaborating" physic	cian in order to pr	actice			
Agree (5-7)	11	45.8	4,919	48.5		
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,659	16.3		
Disagree (1-3)	8	33.3	3,229	31.8		
No opinion	<5	*	340	3.4		
Total	24	100.0	10,147	100.0		

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 404. Support, or Opposition, of State PA Oversight Boards

	Wyo	ming	All Other States	
State PA Oversight Boards	N	- %	N	%
The state board for PAs should be an autonor	mous PA board, wi	th PAs as the maj	ority of the voting n	nembers
Agree (5-7)	17	70.8	7,311	72.2
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,251	12.3
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,057	10.4
No opinion	<5	*	512	5.1
Total	24	100.0	10,131	100.0
The state board for PA licensing, regulation, a	and discipline shou	uld be the same bo	oard as physicians	
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	2,504	24.7
Neutral (4)	6	25.0	2,104	20.8
Disagree (1-3)	14	58.3	4,925	48.6
No opinion	<5	*	596	5.9
Total	24	100.0	10,129	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same b	poard as physician	s, with some PAs	as voting members	
Agree (5-7)	8	33.3	3,831	37.9
Neutral (4)	5	20.8	1,970	19.5
Disagree (1-3)	11	45.8	3,753	37.1
No opinion	<5	*	558	5.5
Total	24	100.0	10,112	100.0
The state board for PAs should be the same be and with PAs as the majority of the voting me		s, with a subgroup	that oversees the	PA licensing
Agree (5-7)	12	50.0	5,436	53.7
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,791	17.7
Disagree (1-3)	8	33.3	2,301	22.7
No opinion	<5	*	590	5.8
Total	24	100.0	10,118	100.0
0 1:				

## Questions

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 405. Support, or Opposition, of PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement

	Wyoming		All Other	States
PA Eligibility for Insurance Reimbursement	N	%	N	%
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed direc	tly by public and p	rivate insurers		
Agree (5-7)	22	91.7	9,221	91.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	381	3.8
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	231	2.3
No opinion	<5	*	297	2.9
Total	24	100.0	10,130	100.0
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers				
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	396	3.9
Neutral (4)	<5	*	537	5.3
Disagree (1-3)	23	95.8	8,876	87.9
No opinion	<5	*	294	2.9
Total	24	100.0	10,103	100.0

#### Questions

PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.

Table 406. Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy Efforts

Willingness to Participate in PA Advocacy	Wyo	ming	All Other	States
Efforts	N	%	N	%
Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level	<5	*	437	4.3
Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	13	56.5	3,481	34.5
No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	4,325	42.9
No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes	<5	*	1,083	10.7
Other	<5	*	751	7.5
Total	23	100.0	10,077	100.0

## Question

Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 407. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Wyo	ming	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
Employers think NPs are easier to hire because	se they do not nee	d to identify and r	egister a supervisir	
collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	16	66.7	6,268	61.8
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,315	13.0
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,645	16.2
No opinion	<5	*	920	9.1
Total	24	100.0	10,148	100.0
I have personally experienced NPs being hired	d over PAs becaus	e NPs don't need	to identify and regis	ster a
supervising or collaborating physician				
Agree (5-7)	15	62.5	4,558	45.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,509	14.9
Disagree (1-3)	5	20.8	2,604	25.7
No opinion	<5	*	1,450	14.3
Total	24	100.0	10,121	100.0
Physicians will be more willing to work with Physicians	As if they do not h	ave to assume leg	al liability for the ca	are a PA
provides	15	60 F	6.040	F0.6
Agree (5-7)	15	62.5	6,049	59.6
Neutral (4)	<5		1,695	16.7
Disagree (1-3)	6	25.0	1,721	17.0
No opinion	<5		682	6.7
Total	24	100.0	10,147	100.0
It doesn't matter what the law says about who whomever they want	is liable for the c	are that a PA prov	ides pecause peopi	e wiii sue
Agree (5-7)	13	54.2	5,127	50.6
Neutral (4)	7	29.2	2,017	19.9
Disagree (1-3)	, <5	× ×	2,225	22.0
No opinion	<5	*	763	7.5
Total	24	100.0	10,132	100.0
I am concerned that the proposal will negative				100.0
Agree (5-7)	9	37.5	2,841	28.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,957	19.3
Disagree (1-3)	12	50.0	4,640	45.8
No opinion	<5	*	699	6.9
Total	24	100.0	10,137	100.0
Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician o				
Agree (5-7)	14	60.9	5,463	54.0
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,373	13.6
Disagree (1-3)	5	21.7	2,252	22.2
No opinion	<5	*	1,036	10.2
Total	23	100.0	10,124	100.0
FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as men				
subordinate				
Agree (5-7)	15	62.5	6,195	61.2
Neutral (4)	<5	*	1,415	14.0
Disagree (1-3)	8	33.3	1,781	17.6
No opinion	<5	*	737	7.3
Total	24	100.0	10,128	100.0

Table 407 cont. PA Experiences and Opinion Statements

	Wyo	ming	All Other	States
Statement	N	%	N	%
FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my	y state			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	4,237	41.9
Neutral (4)	5	21.7	2,246	22.2
Disagree (1-3)	8	34.8	1,410	14.0
No opinion	6	26.1	2,214	21.9
Total	23	100.0	10,107	100.0
Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare	teams			
Agree (5-7)	<5	*	1,048	10.3
Neutral (4)	<5	*	945	9.3
Disagree (1-3)	22	91.7	7,984	78.8
No opinion	<5	*	153	1.5
Total	24	100.0	10,130	100.0
The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to v	olunteer as a PA			
Agree (5-7)	6	25.0	3,286	32.5
Neutral (4)	11	45.8	2,668	26.4
Disagree (1-3)	<5	*	1,697	16.8
No opinion	<5	*	2,465	24.4
Total	24	100.0	10,116	100.0

### Question

How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

Table 408. Familiarity with, and Satisfaction of, PA Practices Laws and Regulations

	Wyo	ming	All Other	States
Familiarity and Satisfaction	N	%	N	%
Familiarity with laws				
Familiar (5-7)	17	70.8	6,110	60.3
Neutral (4)	47	47.0	47	47.0
Not familiar (1-3)	<5	*	846	8.4
Total	24	100.0	10,131	100.0
Satisfaction with laws				
Satisfied (5-7)	15	65.2	4,001	39.2
Neutral (4)	5	21.7	2,415	23.7
Dissatisfied (1-3)	<5	*	3,237	31.7
No opinion	<5	*	549	5.4
Total	23	100.0	10,202	100.0

### Questions

How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Table 409. Demographics

	Wyo	ming	All Other	States
Demographics	N	%	N	%
Role				
PA (clinically practicing)	23	95.8	8,194	80.3
PA (not clinically practicing)	<5	*	352	3.4
PA (retired)	<5	*	129	1.3
PA student	<5	*	1,388	13.6
Unknown	<5	*	147	1.4
Total	24	100.0	10,210	100.0
Career length				
Student	<5	*	1,495	15.0
Early career (0 to 5 years)	7	30.4	2,436	24.5
Mid-career (6 to 20 years)	9	39.1	4,357	43.8
Late career (21 or more years)	6	26.1	1,668	16.8
Total	23	100.0	9,956	100.0
Specialty				
Primary care	12	50.0	1,882	18.4
Not primary care	10	41.7	5,010	49.1
Unknown specialty	<5	*	3,318	32.5
Total	24	100.0	10,210	100.0
Gender				
Female	10	41.7	5,951	59.3
Male	14	58.3	4,081	40.7
Total	24	100.0	10,032	100.0

# Questions

Which of the following best describes you?

When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?

Please select the primary specialty in which you practice.

What is your gender?

<sup>\*</sup> Data cells with fewer than 5 respondents are left blank.

Appendix 1: Full Survey
1) Which of the following best describes you?*
( ) PA (in clinical practice; including educators who practice clinically)
( ) PA (not clinically practicing; including educators who do not practice clinically)
() PA (retired)
( ) PA student
( ) Not a PA or current PA student (please specify)*
2) How familiar are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?
() 1 Not at all familiar
()2
()3
() 4 Somewhat familiar
()5
()6
() 7 Very familiar
3) How satisfied are you with the PA practice laws and regulations in your state?
( ) 1 Extremely dissatisfied
()2
()3
( ) 4 Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied
()5
()6
( ) 7 Extremely satisfied
() I have not formed an opinion yet
4) Nurse practitioners have independent practice in my state.
()Yes
( ) No, but they are currently attempting it
( ) No
( ) I do not know

5) How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

1 Strongly disagree 2 3 Neither agree nor disagree 4 5 6 Strongly agree 7

I have not formed an opinion yet I do not know

Employers think NPs are easier to hire because they do not need to identify and register a supervising or collaborating physician.

I have personally experienced NPs being hired over PAs because NPs don't need to identify and register a supervising or collaborating physician.

Physicians will be more willing to work with PAs if they do not have to assume legal liability for the care a PA provides.

It doesn't matter what the law says about who is liable for the care that a PA provides because people will sue whomever they want.

I am concerned that the proposal will negatively impact the relationships I have with physicians.

Even if FPAR creates conflict with physician organizations, I think we should still pursue it.

FPAR will enhance PAs ability to work as members of healthcare teams because PAs will no longer be considered subordinate.

FPAR will be hard to get passed into law in my state.

Only physicians can be leaders of healthcare teams.

The lack of FPAR has impacted my ability to volunteer as a PA.

As a reminder, the Joint Task Force makes these four recommendations:

Emphasize the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice.

Support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice.

Advocate for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs.

Ensure that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance.

Do you support full practice authority and responsibility for PAs, as described by the Joint Task
orce?
) Yes
) No
I have not formed an opinion yet

7) Do you support the PA profession's continued commitment to team-based practice? ( ) Yes ( ) No ( ) I have not formed an opinion yet
8) Do you support the elimination of provisions in laws and regulations that require a PA to have and/or report a supervisory, collaborating or other specific relationship with a physician in order to practice? ( ) Yes ( ) No ( ) I have not formed an opinion yet
9) Do you support advocating for the establishment of autonomous state boards, with a voting membership comprised of a majority PAs, to license, regulate, and discipline PAs?  ( ) Yes ( ) No ( ) I have not formed an opinion yet
10) Do you support ensuring that PAs are eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurance? ( ) Yes ( ) No ( ) I have not formed an opinion yet
11) You indicated that you do not support one or more of the above recommendations put forth by the Joint Task Force. What is your concern with that recommendation?

12) How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

1 Strongly disagree 2 3 Neither agree nor disagree 4 5 6 Strongly agree 7 I have not formed an opinion yet

State law should not require PAs to have a specific, identified relationship with a physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "supervising" physician in order to practice.

State law should require PAs to identify a "collaborating" physician in order to practice.

13) Please tell us if you have an alternative suggestion regarding how state laws or regulations should define the relationship between a PA and physician.

\_\_\_\_\_

14) Do you have any additional comments about how state laws and regulations define the relationship between a PA and physician?

15) How much do you agree or disagree with the following?

1 Strongly disagree 2 3 Neither agree nor disagree 4 5 6 Strongly agree 7

I have not formed an opinion yet

The state board for PAs should be an autonomous PA board, with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

The state board for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline should be the same board as physicians.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with some PAs as voting members.

The state board for PAs should be the same board as physicians, with a subgroup that oversees the PA licensing and with PAs as the majority of the voting members.

16) Please tell us if you have an alternative suggestion with regard to the type or composition of state boards responsible for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline.

17) Do you have any additional comments about the type or composition of state boards responsible for PA licensing, regulation, and discipline?

18) How much do you agree or disagree with the following?
1 Strongly disagree 2 3 Neither agree nor disagree 4 5 6 Strongly agree 7
I have not formed an opinion yet
PAs should be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.
PAs should not be eligible to be reimbursed directly by public and private insurers.
19) Please tell us if you have an alternative suggestion regarding PA eligibility for insurance reimbursement.

\_\_\_\_\_

20) Do you have any additional comments about PA eligibility for insurance reimbursement?

\_\_\_\_\_

21) Are you willing to spend time advocating with legislators and/or government officials at the state
level for the changes proposed by the Joint Task Force? Please pick the option that best applies.
( ) Yes, I already am advocating for some of these changes at the state level
( ) Yes, I am willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes
( ) No, I do not have the time to spend advocating at the state level for these changes
( ) No, I am not willing to spend time advocating at the state level for these changes
( ) Other (please explain):
22) Do you have any additional comments or concerns regarding full practice authority and
responsibility that you would like to share with the Joint Task Force?

<ul><li>23) Are you currently clinically practicing at least some of the time? *</li><li>( ) Yes</li><li>( ) No</li></ul>
24) Please select the primary specialty in which you practice. For example, if you worked three days a week in an emergency department and worked twice a month at an urgent care center, emergency medicine would be your primary specialty.
( ) Addiction medicine
() Allergy/immunology
( ) Anesthesiology
( ) Dermatology
( ) Emergency medicine
( ) Family medicine
( ) Geriatrics
( ) Hospice & palliative care
( ) Hospital medicine
() Obstetrics/gynecology
( ) Occupational medicine
( ) Ophthalmology
( ) Pain management
() Pathology
() Physical medicine/rehabilitation
() Psychiatry
() Public health
( ) Diagnostic radiology
( ) Interventional radiology
( ) Radiation oncology
() Urgent care
( ) Internal medicine: General
( ) Internal medicine: Cardiology
( ) Internal medicine: Critical care
( ) Internal medicine: Endocrinology ( ) Internal medicine: Gastroenterology
( ) Internal medicine: Hematology & oncology
( ) Internal medicine: Hematology & oncology ( ) Internal medicine: Infectious disease
( ) Internal medicine: Nephrology
( ) Internal medicine: Neurology
( ) Internal medicine: Pulmonology
( ) Internal medicine: Rheumatology
( ) Internal medicine: Other internal medicine subspecialties
( ) Pediatrics: General

( ) Pediatrics: Other pediatric subspecialties
( ) Surgery: General
( ) Surgery: Bariatric
( ) Surgery: Cardiovascular/cardiothoracic
( ) Surgery: Colon & rectal
( ) Surgery: Neurological
( ) Surgery: Oncology
( ) Surgery: Orthopaedics
( ) Surgery: Otolaryngology
( ) Surgery: Pediatric
( ) Surgery: Plastic
( ) Surgery: Transplant
( ) Surgery: Trauma
( ) Surgery: Urology
( ) Surgery: Vascular
( ) Surgery: Other surgery subspecialties
( ) Other (please specify)
<ul><li>25) You selected "Other" as your primary specialty. Please specify.</li><li>26) When did you complete, or do you anticipate completing, your PA program?</li><li>( ) 2020</li></ul>
 ( ) 1967
27) When did you retire? ( ) 2017
 ( ) 1967
28) What is your gender? ( ) Female
( ) Male
( ) I prefer not to answer
29) Have you ever served on active duty in the U.S. Armed Forces, Reserves, or National Guard? ( ) Never served in the military ( ) Only previously on active duty for training in the Reserves or National Guard ( ) Currently on active duty ( ) On active duty in the past, but not now ( ) Part of uniformed services, nonmilitary
( ) Lart of armorried 3ct vices, norminitary

30) Are you currently certified and hold the designation PA-C? ( ) Yes ( ) No
31) In which state do you practice or reside? If you are not currently practicing, please select the state in which you reside. If you practice in one state and reside in another, please provide the state you practice in. If you practice in more than one state, select the state you spend the most time practicing in.  ( ) Alabama
( ) Wyoming ( ) Other
County by State
32) Are you currently a member of any of the following groups? Please check all that apply.  [] AAPA  [] State PA organization  [] PA specialty organization  [] PA caucus (e.g., Veterans Caucus of the AAPA)  [] PA special interest group (e.g. PAs in Legal Medicine)  [] Federal or military chapter affiliated with AAPA  [] Volunteer group affiliated with AAPA  [] AAPA House of Delegates  [] Physician organization  [] Other medical organization  [] Current or past member of the board of directors of NCCPA, PAEA, or ARC-PA  [] Other (please specify):
Thank You!
Thank you for providing your feedback to the AAPA Joint Task Force on the Future of PA Practice

2017 Full Practice Authority and Responsibility State-Level Survey Report

Authority. We appreciate the insights you have shared.

**375** | Page